# New Arrivals Catalog September 2022

Windows Booksellers

199 West 8th Ave., Suite 1 Eugene, OR 97401 USA

Phone: (800) 779-1701 or (541) 485-0014 Fax: (541) 465-9694

# windowsbk@academicbooks.com

http://www.windowsbooks.com

Our specialty is used and out-of-print academic books in the areas of theology, church history, biblical studies, and western philosophy. In store shopping hours are Monday through Friday, 10:00 AM to 1:00 PM; other hours may be available by prior appointment.

When ordering, please reference our book number (shown in brackets at the end of each listing).

# **OUR TERMS:**

We accept Visa, MasterCard, American Express, Discover (by phone or fax only), and PayPal. Available books that you have requested will be reserved for 1 business day after our order confirmation, to allow time for payment arrangements to be made.

Shipping charge is based on estimated final weight of package, and calculated at the shipper's actual cost, plus \$1.00 handling per package.

Returns are accepted on the basis of inaccurate description. Please contact us before returning an item.

# New Arrivals Catalog September 2022

# **Table of Contents**

Ancient Near East & Archaeology	3
Art	20
Bibles	20
Biblical Interpretation	21
Christian Spirituality	23
Church History	25
Classics	39
Commentaries - New Testament	41
Commentaries- Old Testament	47
Greek	50
Hebrew	52
Judaica	52
Literature	53
Medieval History	54
New Testament	58
Old Testament	69
Philosophy	73
Preaching	75
Reference	76
Sociology	77
Spanish History	77
Theology	79

## ANCIENT NEAR EAST & ARCHAEOLOGY

- . \_\_Ancient Corinth: A Guide to the Excavations. Sixth edition\_\_.
  American School of Classical Studies at Athens. 1954. Paperback. 95pp.
  Very good. Slight foxing, laminated wrappers, previous owner's name on front wrapper, stamp inside. \$8 [719826]
- . \_\_Eglises Syriennes a Bema. G. Tchalenko 1905-1987: Texte volume [Institut Francais d'Archeologie du Proche-Orient, Bibliotheque Archeologique et Historique]\_\_. Librairie Orientaliste Paul Geuthner. 1990. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 336pp. In French. Texte volume only. Elephant folio. Musty, else sound. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$97 [F718987]
- . \_\_Hommages a la Memoire de Serge Sauneron 1927-1976. I: Egypte Pharaonique; II: Egypte Post-Pharaonique (2 volumes)\_\_. Institut Francais d'Archeologie Orientale du Caire. 1979. Paperback. pp. In French. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. Very good condition. 500, 496 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$77 [719450]
- . \_\_Mari Annales de Recherches Interdisciplinaires 1\_\_. Editions Recherche sur les Civilisations. 1982. Paperback. pp. In French. Folio. Wrappers yellowed, with peeling surface. Otherwise very good. 189, 8 pages. \$47 [719463]
- . \_\_Mari Annales de Recherches Interdisciplinaires 2\_\_. Editions Recherche sur les Civilisations. 1983. Paperback. 221pp. In French. Folio. Very good condition, bumped corners. \$47 [719464]
- . \_\_Mari Annales de Recherches Interdisciplinaires 3\_\_. Editions Recherche sur les Civilisations. 1984. Paperback. 288pp. In French. Folio. Wrappers detached but present; sound otherwise. \$47 [719465]
- . \_\_Mari Annales de Recherches Interdisciplinaires 4. Actes du Colloque International du C.N.R.S. 620. 'A Propos d'un Cinquantenaire: Mari, Bilan et Perspectives' (Strasbourg; 29, 30 juin, 1er juillet 1983)\_\_. Editions Recherche sur les Civilisations. 1985. Paperback. 625pp. In French. Folio. Deeply creased spine, bumped corners, else good. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$67 [719460]
- . \_\_Mari Annales de Recherches Interdisciplinaires 5\_\_. Editions Recherche sur les Civilisations. 1987. Paperback. 737pp. In French. Folio. Creased spine, else very good. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$67 [719461]
- . \_\_Mari Annales de Recherches Interdisciplinaires 6\_\_. Editions Recherche sur les Civilisations. 1990. Paperback. 682pp. In French. Folio, very good condition. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$67 [719462]

Abel, P. F.-M. \_\_Geographie de la Palestine, Tome I: Geographie Physique et Historique; Tome II: Geographie Politique les Villes [Etudes Bibliques]\_\_. J. Gabalda and Cie. Editeurs. 1967. Paperback. 515, xii; pp. In French. Complete set, volume 1 and 2. Very good condition. Previous owner's name on each front wrapper. \$127 [719162]

Abusch, Tzvi. \_\_The Anti-witchcraft Series, Maqlu. A Student Edition and Selected Commentary [State Archives of Assyria Cuneiform Texts, volume XI]\_\_. The Neo-Assyrian Text Corpus Project. 2015. Paperback. 213pp. Very good. \$47 [719103]

Albright, William Foxwell. \_\_Archaeology and the Religion of Israel [Ayer Lectures of the Colgate-Rochester Divinity School]\_\_. Johns Hopkins Press. 1946. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 238pp. Previous owner's stamp and book plate. \$8 [719823]

Allen, James P.. \_\_The Heqanakht Papyri [Publications of the Metropolitan Museum of Art Egyptian Expedition XXVII]\_\_. Metropolitan Museum of Art. 2002. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. VG/VG. Folio. 297, 57 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$250 [719145]

Andreu, Guillemette. \_\_Egypt in the Age of the Pyramids\_\_. Cornell. 1997. Hardcover with dust jacket. 172pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$11 [719746]

Annus, Amar. \_\_The Standard Babylonian Epic of Anzu [State Archives of Assyria Cuneiform Texts, volume III]\_\_. The Neo-Assyrian Text Corpus Project. 2001. Paperback. 61pp. Sunned spine, else very good. \$27 [719096]

Arnold, Dieter. \_\_The Temple of Menuhotep at Deir El-Bahari [Publications of the Metropolitan Museum of Art Egyptian Expedition volume XXI]\_\_. New York. 1979. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Folio, in very good condition. 71, 53 pages. \$127 [719131]

Aruz, Joan; Sarah B. Graff and Yelena Rakic eds.. \_\_Assyria to Iberia at the Dawn of the Classical Age\_\_. Metropolitan Museum of Art, New York. 2014. Hardcover with dust jacket. 421pp. NF/NF. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$67 [719141]

Assmann, J.; E. Dziobek, H. Guksch, F. Kampp Hsg.. \_\_Thebanische Beamtennekropolen. Neue Perspektiven archaologischer Forschung Internationals Symposion Heidelberg 9.-13.6.1993 [Studien zur Archaologie und Geschichte Altagyptens Band 12]\_\_. Heidelberger Orientverlag. 1995. Library buckram. pp. In German. Folio in red library buckram. Exlibrary, very good otherwise. 293, xix pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$127 [719426]

Assmann, Jan. \_\_Sonnehymnen in Thebanischen Grabern [Theben, Band 1]\_\_. Verlag Philipp von Zabern. 1983. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 398pp. Good; ex-library, edge-worn cover. Folio. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$227 [719423]

Assmann, Jan; Martin Bommas, Andrea Kucharek. \_\_Altagyptische Totenliturgien, Band 2:Totenliturgien und Totenspruche in Grabinschriften des Neuen Reiches [Supplemente zu den Schriften der Heidelberger Akademie der Wissenschaften Band 17 (2005)]\_\_. Universitatsverlag Winter, Heidelberg. 2005. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 635pp. In German. Band 2 / Supplement Band 17 only. Upper corners lightly bumped, otherwise very good. \$37 [719434]

Assmann, Jan; Martin Bommas, Andrea Kucharek. \_\_Altagyptische
Totenliturgien, Band 3: Osirisliturgien in Papyri der Spatzeit
[Supplemente zu den Schriften der Heidelberger Akademie der
Wissenschaften Band 20 (2008)]\_\_. Universitatsverlag Winter, Heidelberg.
2008. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 564pp. In German. Band 3 / Supplement
Band 20 only. Lightly bumped board corners, otherwise very good. \$37
[719433]

Baccache, E.. \_\_Eglises de Village de la Syrie du Nord. 2 volumes: Album; Planches [Institut Français d'Archeologie du Proche-Orient, Documents d'Archeologie: La Syrie a l'Epoque de l'Empire Romain d'Orient]\_\_. Librairie Orientaliste Paul Geuthner. 1980. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. In French. Two volumes, elephant folios. Musty, else sound. 143, ix; 361, xxvi pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$197 [F718986]

Badawy, Alexander. \_\_A History of Egyptian Architecture, volume I: From the Earliest Times to the End of the Old Kingdom\_\_. Histories and Mysteries of Man Ltd.. 1990. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 212, viiipp. Volume 1 only. Very good condition. Includes plans and black and white photos. \$67 [719105]

Bardet, Guillaume; Francis Joannes, Bertrand Lafont, Denis Soubeyran, Pierre Villard. \_\_Archives Royales de Mari XXIII, Archives Administratives de Mari I[Archives Royales de Mari XXIII]\_\_. Editions Recherche sur les Civilisations. 1984. Paperback. 651pp. In French. Slight penciling, else good. \$47 [719165]

Barguet, Paul. \_\_Les Textes des Sarcophages Egyptiens du Moyen Empire [Litteratures Anciennes du Proche-Orient 12]\_\_. Les Editions du Cerf. 1986. Paperback. 721pp. In French. Very good condition. \$37 [719092]

Barucq, Andre et Francois Daumas. \_\_Hymnes et Prieres de l'Egypte Ancienne [Litteratures Anciennes du Proche-Orient 10]\_\_. Les Editions du Cerf. 1979. Paperback. 559pp. In French. Yellowed pages, creased spine. Good otherwise. \$37 [719091]

Birot, Maurice. \_\_Textes Administratifs de la Salle 5 du Palais [Archives Royales de Mari IX]\_\_. Paris: Imprimerie Nationale. 1960. Paperback. 368pp. In French. Sold as is: wrappers repaired along spine with clear tape, and detached from book. Moderate penciling, previous owner's name inside and on front wrapper. \$22 [719438]

Borghouts, Joris F.. \_Book of the Dead [39]. From Shouting to Structure [Studien zum Altagyptischen Totenbuch 10]\_\_. Harrasowitz Verlag. 2007. Paperback. 110pp. Near fine. \$37 [719125]

Borghouts, Joris F.. \_Book of the Dead [39]. From Shouting to Structure [Studien zum Altagyptischen Totenbuch 10]\_. Harrasowitz Verlag. 2007. Paperback. 110pp. Very good; slight creasing to wrappers. \$37 [719126]

Bottero, Jean. \_\_Textes Economiques et Administratifs [Archives Royales de Mari VII]\_\_. Paris: Imprimerie Nationale. 1957. Paperback. 364pp. In French. Sold as is: wrappers repaired along spine with clear tape, and detached from book. Light penciling. Previous owner's name on front wrapper. \$22 [719436]

Bowman, Raymond A.. \_\_Aramaic Ritual Texts from Persepolis [University of Chicago Oriental Institute Publications volume XCI]\_\_. University of Chicago Press. 1970. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Scuffed and stained spine, otherwise good. 194, 35 pages. \$19 [719149]

Boyer, Georges. \_\_Textes Juridiques [Archives Royales de Mari VIII]\_\_. Paris: Imprimerie Nationale. 1958. Paperback. 245pp. In French. Sold as is: wrappers repaired along spine with clear tape, and detached from book. Light to moderate penciling. Previous owner's name on front wrapper. \$10 [719437]

Brunner, Hellmut. \_\_Atagyptische Erziehung\_\_. Otto Harrassowitz. 1957. Paperback. 200pp. In German, slight penciling. Foxing, creased wrappers. \$10 [719167]

Budge, E.A. Wallis. \_\_A Hieroglyphic Vocabulary to the Theban Recension of the Book of the Dead, with an Index to All the English Equivalents of the Egyptian Words. Revised and Enlarged edition\_\_. Kegan, Paul, Trench, Trubner and Co.. 1976. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 522pp. Very good. \$37 [719276]

Budge, E.A. Wallis. \_\_An Egyptian Reading Book for Beginners, being a Series of Historical, Funereal, Moral, Religious and Mythological Texts printed in Hieroglyphic Characters together with a Transliteration and a Complete Vocabulary\_\_. London: Kegan Paul, Trench, Trubner and Co.. 1976. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 592pp. Very good; slight foxing, light wear to spine edges and board corners. \$37 [719275]

Budge, E.A. Wallis. \_\_Cleopatra's Needles and Other Egyptian Obelisks. A Series of Desciptions of all the Important Inscribed Obelisks, with Hieroglyphic Texts, Translations, etc.\_\_. London: Religious Tract Society. 1975. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 308pp. Very good; slightly bumped corners. \$32 [719270]

Budge, E.A. Wallis. \_\_The Book of Opening the Mouth: The Egyptian Texts with English Translations (Two volumes in one)\_\_. Benjamin Blom, Inc.. 1972. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Complete, two volumes in one edition. Very good, previous owner's name. 246, 228 pages. \$47 [719277]

Budge, E.A. Wallis. \_\_The Liturgy of Funerary Offerings: The Egyptian Texts with English\_\_. Arno Press. 1972. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 268pp. Very good \$27 [719273]

Budge, E.A. Wallis and L.W. King. \_\_Annals of the Kings of Assyria. The Cuneiform Texts with Translations, Transliterations, etc., from the Original Documents in the British Museum. Volume 1 only\_\_. Printed by Order of the Trustees, Sold at the British Museum etc.. 1902. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 391pp. Volume 1 only. Rubbed cover, light foxing, previous owner's name, tender front hinge. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$127 [719110]

Caminos, Ricardo A.. \_\_Literary Fragments in the Hieratic Script\_\_.
Oxford: Printed for the Griffith Insititute at the University Press.
1956. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Folio, bumped board corners. 71,
29 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$227
[719135]

Caminos, Ricardo A.. \_\_Semna-Kumma I: The Temple of Semna, and Semna-Kumma II: The Temple of Kumma (2 vols.) [Archaeological Survey of Egypt, 37th and 38th Memoirs]\_\_. Egypt Exploration Society. 1998. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. 121, 61; 117, 76 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$200 [719155]

Campbell, Edward F. Jr. and David Noel Freedman eds.. \_\_\_The Biblical Archaeologist Reader volume II\_\_. American Schools of Oriental Research and Scholars Press. 1962. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 342pp. Very good. \$8 [719821]

Carruba, Onofrio. \_\_Das Beschworungsritual fur die Gottin Wisurijanza [Studien zu den Bogazkoy-Texten Heft 2]\_\_. Otto Harrassowitz, Wiesbaen. 1966. Paperback. 71pp. In German. Previous owner's name, slight foxing. \$22 [719440]

Cauville, Sylvie. \_\_Dendara: Les Chapelles Osiriennes. Volume 1 and Volume 2 (in French) \_\_. Insitut Français d'Archeologie Orientale. 1997. Paperback. pp. In French, folios. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. Bumped spine edges and corners, otherwise very good. 446, 283 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$197 [719451]

Cauville, Sylvie. \_\_Le Temple de Dendara Les chapelles osiriennes: Transcription et Traduction; Commentaire; Index (3 volumes)\_\_. Institut Français d'Archeologie Orientale. 1997. Paperback. pp. In French. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 3. Lower spines bumped, otherwise very good. 233, 404, 669 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$97 [719432]

Chambon, Gregory. \_\_Florilegium marianum VI: Recueil d'Etudes a la Memoire d'Andre Parrot [Memoires de N.A.B.U. 12]\_\_. SEPOA Paris. 2007. Paperback. 570pp. In French. Creased spine, otherwise very good. \$67 [719476]

Chambon, Gregory. \_\_Florilegium marianum XI: Les Archives du vin a Mari [Memoires de N.A.B.U. 12]\_\_. SEPOA Paris. 2009. Paperback. 221pp. In French, very good condition. \$47 [719475]

Charpin, Dominique et Jean-Marie Durand. \_\_Florilegium marianum II. Recueil d'etudes a la memoire de Maurice Birot [Memoires de N.A.B.U. 3]\_\_. SEPOA Paris. 1994. Paperback. 355pp. In French. Slight penciling, creased spine. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$47 [719467]

Charpin, Dominique et Jean-Marie Durand. \_\_Florilegium marianum III.
Recueil d'etudes a la memoire de Marie-Therese Barrelet [Memoires de
N.A.B.U. 4]\_\_. SEPOA Paris. 1997. Paperback. 317pp. In French.
Slight penciling, otherwise very good condition. Heavy item, will require
additional shipping fees. \$47 [719468]

Charpin, Dominique et Nele Ziegler. \_\_Florilegium marianum V: Mari et le Proche-Orient a l'epoque amorrite. Essai d'histoire politique [Memoires de N.A.B.U. 6]\_\_. SEPOA Paris. 2003. Paperback. 302pp. In French. Good; light penciling. \$57 [719479]

Davies, W.V.; A. El-Khouli, A.B. Lloyd and A.J. Spencer. \_\_Saqqara Tombs I: The Mastabas of Mereri and Wernu\_\_. Egypt Exploration Society. 1984. Hardcover with dust jacket. 40pp. NF/NF \$37 [719128]

Del Medico, H.E.. \_\_The Riddle of the Scrolls\_\_. Burke. 1958. Hardcover with dust jacket. 432pp. VG/VG. Previous owners' names. \$8 [719827]

Dorman, Peter F.. \_\_The Tombs of Senenmut. The Architecture and Decoration of Tombs 71 and 353 [Publications of the Metropolitan Museum of Art Egyptian Expedition XXIV]\_\_. Metropolitan Museum of Art. 1991. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. VG/VG. Folio. 181, 96 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$177 [719144]

Durand, J.M. et J.R. Kupper. \_\_Miscellanea Babylonica. Melanges Offerts a Maurice Birot\_\_. Editions Recherche sur les Civilisations. 1985. Paperback. 319pp. Very good condition. \$47 [719458]

Durand, Jean-Marie. \_\_Florilegium marianum VII: Le Culte d'Addu d'Alep et l'affaire d'Alahtum[Memoires de N.A.B.U. 8]\_\_. SEPOA Paris. 2002. Paperback. 188pp. In French. Penciling, otherwise good. \$47 [719477]

Durand, Jean-Marie. \_\_Florilegium marianum VIII: Le Culte des pierres et les monuments commemoratifs en Syrie amorrite [Memoires de N.A.B.U. 9]\_\_. SEPOA Paris. 2005. Paperback. 215pp. In French. Good; light to moderate penciling. \$47 [719478]

Durand, Jean-Marie. \_\_Florilegium marianum: Recueil d'etudes en l'honneur de Michel Fleury [Memoires de N.A.B.U. 1]\_\_. SEPOA Paris. 1991. Paperback. 160pp. In French. Penciling, sound otherwise. \$47 [719470]

Durand, Jean-Marie. \_\_La Femme dans le Proche-Orient Antique. Compte Rendu de la XXXIII Rencontre Assyriologique Internationale (Paris, 7-10 Juillet 1986) \_\_. Editions Recherche sur les Civilisations. 1987. Paperback. 201pp. In French. Moderate penciling, else very good. \$57 [719459]

Durand, Jean-Marie. Recherches en Haute Mesopotamie. Tell Mohammed Diyab Campagnes 1990 et 1991 [Memoires de N.A.B.U. 2]. SEPOA Paris. 1992. Paperback. pp. In French. Very good. 151, viii pages. \$47 [719466]

Durand, Jean-Marie; Dominique Charpin, Francis Joahnnes, Sylvie Lackenbacher, Bertrand Lafont. \_\_Archives Epistolaires de Mari I/1 and I/2 (2 volumes) [Archives Royales de Mari XXVI]\_\_. Editions Recherche sur les Civilisations. 1988. Paperback. pp. In French. Volume I part 1 and part 2, in 2 volumes. Creased spines, edge-worn wrappers, penciling. Sound otherwise. 639, 589 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$127 [719457]

Ebeling, Erich und Bruno Meissner (Hsg.). \_\_Reallexikon der Assyriologie (Band 1 through Band 14.4)\_\_. Berlin und Leipzig: Walter de Gruyter. 1928. Paperback. pp. Included in this set are Band 1 through Band 14.4. Very good condition, previous owner's name. Band 1 and 2 are bound volumes, the rest are in fascicles. Fascicles for volume 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 12, and 13 have slip covers, the others do not. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$1200 [719159]

Edel, Elmar. \_\_Der Vertrag Zwischen Ramses II. von Agypten und Hattusili III. von Hatti\_\_. Gebr. Mann Verlag. 1997. Paperback. pp. In German. Spine edges lightly bumped, lower corners creased. Personal label on spine. Otherwise very good. Folio. 109, 71 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$40 [719424]

Edwards, I.E.S. ed.. \_\_Hieratic Papyri in the British Museum. Fourth Series, Oracular Amuletic Decrees of the Late New Kingdom. Volume I. Text\_\_. Published by the Trustees of the British Museum, London. 1960. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 128pp. Folio. Very good condition. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$227 [719136]

Farber, Walter. \_\_Beschworungsrituale an Istar und Dumuzi. Atti Istar sa Harmasa Dumuzi [Akademie der Wissenschften und der Literatur Veroffentlichungen der Orientalischen Kommission Band XXX]\_\_. Franz Steiner Verlag GMBH. 1977. Paperback. pp. In German. Slight penciling, else good. 268, 27 pages. \$27 [719166]

Fischer, Henry George. \_\_Egyptian Studies I: Varia; II: Orientation of Hieroglyphs Part I. Reversals; III: Varia Nova (3 volumes)\_\_. The Metropolitan Museum of Art. 1976. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 3 (3 volumes total). 126, 147, 264 pages. VG/VG. Previous owner's name. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$127 [719156]

Frankena, R.. \_\_Kommentar zu den Altbabylonischen Briefen aus Lagaba und Anderen Orten [Studia ad Tabulas Cuneiformes a F.M. Th. de Liagre Bohl Collectas Pertinentia SLB IV]\_\_. Leiden: Nederland Instituut voor Het Nabije Oosten. 1978. Paperback. 308pp. In German. Very good; sunned spine. \$57 [719435]

Gabolde, Marc. \_\_D'Akenaton a Toutankhamon [Collection de l'Institut d'Archeologie et d'Histoire de l'Antiquite Universite Lumiere-Lyon 2, volume 3]\_\_. Universite Lumiere-Lyon 2, Institut d'Archeologie et d'Histoire de l'Antiquite Lyon. 1998. Paperback. pp. In French. Lower spine lightly bumped, very good otherwise. 315, xxxviii pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$87 [719453]

Gelb, Ignace J.; Piotr Steinkeller and Robert M. Whiting Jr.. \_\_Earliest Land Tenure Systems in the Near East: Ancient Kudurrus (2 volumes: Text and Plates) [University of Chicago Oriental Institute Publications volume 104]\_\_. The Oriental Institute of the University of Chicago. 1991. Hardcover with dust jacket. 469pp. Complete set, Text and Plates (2 volumes total). Elephant folios. VG/VG. 303, 166 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$127 [F719428]

Geller, Markham J.. \_\_Evil Demons: Canonical Utukku Lemnutu Incantations [State Archives of Assyria Cuneiform Texts, volume V]\_\_. The Neo-Assyrian Text Corpus Project. 2007. Paperback. 309pp. Sunned spine, lower spine and back corners lightly bumped. Else very good. \$77 [719095]

Germond, Philippe. \_\_An Egyptian Bestiary\_\_. Thames and Hudson. 2001. Hardcover with dust jacket. 224pp. VG/VG. Folio. Full color photographs throughout. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$19 [719132]

Gohary, Jocelyn. \_\_Akhenaten's Sed-Festival at Karnak [Studies in Egyptology]\_\_. Kegan Paul International. 1991. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. VG/VG. Slightly sunned dust jacket. 238, cx pages \$127 [719108]

Goyon, Jean-Claude. \_\_Confirmation du Pouvoir Royal au Nouvel an [Brooklyn Museum 47.218.50]\_\_. The Brooklyn Museum et l'Institut Francais d'Archeologie Orientale. 1972. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. In French. Elephant folio, in very good condition. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$67 [719134]

Goyon, Jean-Claude. Rituels Funeraires de l'Ancienne Egypte: Le Rituel de l'Embaumement; Le Rituel de l'Ouverture de la Bouche; Les Livres des Respirations [Litteratures Anciennes du Proche-Orient 4]. Les Editions du Cerf. 2000. Paperback. 363pp. In French. Very good condition. \$22 [719093]

Grandet, Pierre. \_\_Le Papyrus Harris I (BM 9999). Volume 1, 2, and 3\_\_. Insitute Francais d'Archeologie Orientale. 1994. Paperback. pp. In French. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 3. Bumped spines, otherwise very good. 342, 352, 79, 292 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$197 [719449]

Grondahl, Frauke. \_\_Die Personennamen der Texte aus Ugarit [Studia Pohl 1]\_\_. Papstliches Bibelinstitut. 1967. Paperback. 435pp. In German. Foxing, creased spine, previous owner's name on front wrapper. \$47 [719090]

Gropp, Douglas M.; Moshe Bernstein, Monica Brady, James Charlesworth, Peter Flint, Haggai Misgav, Stephen Pfann, Eileen Schuller, Eibert J.C. Tigchelaar, James Vanderkam. \_\_Wadi Daliyeh II: The Samaria Papyri from Wadi Daliyeh; and Qumran Cave 4 XXVIII Miscellanea, Part 2 [Discoveries in the Judaean Desert XXVIII]\_\_. Clarendon Press, Oxford. 2001. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Ex-library, otherwise very good. 255, lxiii pages. \$127 [719113]

Guichard, Michael. \_\_Florilegium marianum XIV: L'Epopee de Zimri-Lim [Memoires de N.A.B.U. 16]\_\_. SEPOA Paris. 2014. Paperback. 168pp. In French. Very good condition. \$47 [719472]

Hartwig, Melinda ed.. \_\_The Tomb Chapel of Menna (TT 69). The Art, Culture, and Science of Painting in an Egyptian Tomb\_\_. AUC Press. 2013. Hardcover with dust jacket. 210pp. VG/VG \$87 [719148]

Herbin, Francois-Rene. \_\_Books of Breathing and Related Texts [Catalogue of the Books of the Dead and Other Religious Texts in the British Museum, volume IV]\_\_. The British Museum Press. 2008. Hardcover with dust jacket. 209, 156pp. VG/VG. Folio. Lightly bumped corners and spine edges. \$97 [719115]

Hooke, S.H.. \_\_Babylonian and Assyrian Religion\_\_. University of Oklahoma Press. 1963. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 131pp. Very good. Laminated cover, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719039]

Hughes, J. Donald. \_\_Ecology in Ancient Civilizations\_\_. University of New Mexico Press. 1975. Hardcover with dust jacket. 181pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719540]

Jacquet, Antoine. \_\_Florilegium marianum XII: Documents Relatifs aux Depenses Pour le Culte [Memoires de N.A.B.U. 13]\_\_. SEPOA Paris. 2011. Paperback. 252pp. In French. Very good condition. \$47 [719471]

James, E.O.. \_\_The Ancient Gods: The History and Diffusion of Religion in the Ancient Near East and the Eastern Mediterranean\_\_. G.P. Putnam's. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 359pp. VG/G. Previous owner's stamp, slightly torn and chipped dust jacket. \$8 [719641]

Jeffreys, D.G. and H.S. Smith; with a Chapter by M. Jessop Price. \_\_\_The Anubieion at Saqqara I: The Settlement and the Temple Precinct [Fifty-Fourth Excavation Memoir]\_\_. Egypt Exploration Society. 1988. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. VG/VG. Creased dust jacket. 115, 51 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$22 [719153]

Johnstone, Paul. \_\_The Sea-Craft of Prehistory. Second edition\_\_.
Routledge. 1988. Paperback. 260pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers,
previous owner's stamp inside front wrapper. \$27 [719748]

Kark, Ruth eds.. \_\_The Land That Became Israel: Studies in Historical Geography\_\_. Yale. 1990. Hardcover with dust jacket. 332pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's name. 332 pages, plus plates. \$12 [719830]

Keel, Othmar. \_\_Corpus der Stempelsiegel-Amulette aus Palastina/Israel von den Anfangen bis zur Perserzeit Katalog Band I: Von Tell Abu Farag bis Atlit [Oribis Biblicus et Orientalis 13, Series Archaeologica]\_\_. Universitatsverlag Freiburg Schweiz, Vandenhoeck and Ruprecht Gottingen. 1997. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 802pp. In German. Folio. Sunned cover, otherwise very good. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$67 [719430]

Kenyon, Kathleen M. \_\_Digging Up Jerusalem\_\_. Praeger Publishers. 1974. Hardcover with dust jacket. 288pp. VG/VG. Slight foxing, previous owner's name and stamp. \$15 [719844]

Kenyon, Kathleen M.; revised by P.R.S. Moorey. \_\_The Bible and Recent
Archaeology\_\_. John Knox Press. 1978. Hardcover, no dust jacket.
192pp. Very good; spine edges and board corners bumped. \$9 [719840]

King, L.W. ed.. \_\_Babylonian Boundary-Stones and Memorial-Tablets in the British Museum; with an Atlas of Plates (2 volumes)\_\_. British Museum; Longmans and Co.; et al. 1912. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. Folio volumes. Sunned covers, previous owner's name. Very good otherwise. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$250 [719425]

King, L.W. ed.. \_\_Bronze Reliefs from the Gates of Shalmaneser, King of Assyria B.C. 860-825. With Eighty Plates\_\_. London: Printed by Order of the Trustees, Oxford University Press. 1915. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Folio. Edgeworn cover, spine re-backed, subtle yellowing to pages, blind-stamp near upper corner on most pages. Good otherwise. 34, lxxx pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$77 [719112]

Kitchen, K.A.. Ramesside Inscriptions, Historical and Biographical. Volume II only. Oxford: B.H. Blackwell Ltd.. 1979. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 928pp. Volume 2 only. Rubbed cover, else very good. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$147 [719109]

Knapp, A. Bernard. \_\_The History and Culture of Ancient Western Asia and Egypt\_\_. The Dorsey Press. 1988. Hardcover with dust jacket. 284pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp \$22 [719541] Knudtzon, J.A. (Hsg.); Otto Weber und Erich Ebeling (Bearbeitet). \_\_El-Amarna-Tafeln mit Einleitung und Erlauterungen. 1 Teil: Die Texte; 2. Teil: Anmerkungen und Register (2 vols.) [Vorderasiatische Bibiothek]\_\_. Aalen: Otto Zeller Verlag. 1964. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 1614pp. In German. Complete set, Teil 1 and Teil 2 (2 volumes total). Worn covers, 1st volume repaired with clear tape; shaken, previous owner's name. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$57 [719094]

Kramer, Samuel Noah. \_\_Sumerian Mythology: A Study of Spiritual and Literary Achievement in the Third Millennium B.C.\_\_. University of Pennsylvania Press. 1972. Paperback. 130pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719736]

Krebernik, Manfred. \_\_Tall vi'a/Tuttul -II: Die Altorientalischen Schriftfunde [Ausgrabungen in Tallvi'a/Tuttul, Band II]\_\_. Saarbrucker Druckerei und Verlag. 2001. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. In German. Folio. Very good; slightly sunned cover. 283, 67 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$20 [719431]

Kuhne, Cord und Heinrich Otten. \_\_Der Sausgamuwa-Vertrag [Studien zu den Bogazkoy-Texten Heft 16]\_\_. Otto Harrassowitz, Wiesbaen. 1971. Paperback. 80pp. In German. Very good; previous owner's name. \$27 [719447]

Kummel, Hans Martin. \_\_Ersatzrituale fur den hethitschen Konig [Studien zu den Bogazkoy-Texten Heft 3]\_\_. Otto Harrassowitz, Wiesbaen. 1967. Paperback. 241pp. In German. Previous owner's name, slight foxing. \$47 [719441]

Kupper, Jean-Robert. \_\_Documents Administratifs de la Salle 135 du
Palais de Mari, Transcrits et Traduits [Archives Royales de Mari XXII.1
and XXII.2] (2 volumes) \_\_. Editions Recherche sur les Civilisations.
1983. Paperback. 618pp. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. In
French. Penciling, creased spines, else good. \$77 [719164]

Lapp, Gunther. \_\_The Papyrus of Nebseni [Catalogue of the Books of the Dead in the British Museum, volume III]\_\_. The British Museum Press. 2004. Hardcover with dust jacket. 200pp. VG/VG. Folio. 100, 100 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$87 [719118]

Limet, Henri. \_\_Textes Administratifs Relatifs aux Metaux [Archives Royales de Mari XXV]\_\_. Editions Recherche sur les Civilisations. 1986. Paperback. pp. In French. 289, iv pages. Creased spine, bumped corners, penciling. \$37 [719456]

Lloyd, Alan B. ed.. \_\_Studies in Pharaonic Religion and Society in Honour of J. Gwyn Griffiths [Occasional Publications 8]\_\_. The Egypt Exploration Society. 1992. Hardcover with dust jacket. 261pp. VG/VG \$67 [719107]

Manuelian, Peter der. \_\_Mastabas of Nucleus Cemetary G 2100, Part I: Major Mastabas G 2100-2220 [Giza Mastabas volume 8]\_\_. Department of Art of the Ancient World, Museum of Fine Arts, Boston. 2009. Hardcover with dust jacket. 475pp. Folio. VG/VG. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$150 [719137]

Marti, Lionel. \_\_Florilegium marianum X: Nomades et sedentaires a Mari: la perception de la taxe-sugagutum [Memoires de N.A.B.U. 11]\_\_. SEPOA Paris. 2010. Paperback. pp. In French, very good condition. \$47 [719474]

Mead, G.R.S.. \_\_Fragments of a Faith Forgotten. The Gnostics: A Contribution to the Study of the Origins of Christianity\_\_. University Books. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 633pp. VG/VG. Slightly rubbed board edges, previous owner's stamp. \$22 [719484]

Meissner, Bruno; Wolfram von Soden (bearbeitet). \_\_Akkadisches Handworterbuch, Band I, II, and III (3 vols.)\_\_. Otto Harrassowitz. 1965. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 1592pp. In German. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 3. Volume 1 bound in brown buckram, volume 2 and 3 are bound in paper fascicles, and enclosed in publisher's blue cloth slip cases. Very good condition. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$400 [719452]

Mellersh, H.E.I.. \_\_Chronology of the Ancient World. 10,000 B.C. to A.D. 799\_\_. Simon and Schuster. 1994. Hardcover with dust jacket. 500pp. VG/VG \$20 [719747]

Meuszynski, Janusz. \_\_Die Rekonstruktion der Reliefdarstellungen und Ihrer Anordnung im Nordwestpalast von Kalhu (Nimrud) [Baghdader Forschungen Band 2]\_\_. Verlag Philipp von Zabern. 1981. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. In German. Folio. Very good condition. 90 pages, plus plates. \$97 [719429]

Moorey, P.R.S.. \_\_Ur 'of the Chaldees': A Revised and Updated Edition of Sir Leonard Woolley's Excavations at Ur\_\_. Cornell. 1982. Hardcover with dust jacket. 272pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp and label. Laminated boards. \$12 [719822]

Moscati, Sabatino. \_\_The World of the Phoenicians [Praeger History of Civilization]\_\_. Frederic A. Praeger. 1968. Hardcover with dust jacket. 281pp. Musty, slight foxing, previous owner's name. Sound otherwise. \$8 [719779]

Mosher, Malcolm Jr.. \_\_The Papyrus of Hor [Catalogue of the Books of the Dead in the British Museum, volume II]\_\_. The British Museum Press. 2001. Hardcover with dust jacket. 138pp. VG/VG. Folio. 108, 30 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$27 [719116]

Munro, Irmtraut. \_\_Das Totenbuch des Bak-su (pKM 1970.37/pBrocklehurst) aus der Zeit AMenophis' II. [Handschriften des Altagyptischen Totenbuches Band 2]\_\_. Harrassowitz Verlag. 1995. Paperback. pp. In German. Band 2 only. Near fine. Loose-leaf within original slip cover. \$27 [719122]

Munro, Irmtraut. \_\_Das Totenbuch des Jah-mes (pLouvre E. 11085) aus der fruhen 18. Dynastie [Handschriften des Altagyptischen Totenbuches Band 1]\_\_. Harrassowitz Verlag. 1995. Paperback. pp. In German. Band 1 only. Near fine. Loose-leaf within original slip cover. \$10 [719121]

Munro, Irmtraut. \_\_Das Totenbuch des Nacht-Amun aus der Ramessidenzeit (pBerlin P. 3002) [Handschriften des Altagyptischen Totenbuches Band 4]\_\_. Harrassowitz Verlag. 1997. Paperback. pp. In German. Band 4 only. Near fine. Loose-leaf within original slip cover. \$47 [719124]

Munro, Irmtraut. \_\_Das Totenbuch des Pa-en-nesti-taui aus der Regierungszeit des Amenemope (pLondon BM 10064) [Handschriften des Altagyptischen Totenbuches Band 7]\_\_. Harrassowitz Verlag. 2001. Paperback. pp. In German. Band 7 only. Near fine. Loose-leaf within original slip cover, CD included. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$77 [719120]

Munro, Irmtraut. \_\_Das Totenbuch-Papyrus des Hohenpriesters Pa-nedjem II. (pLondon BM 10793/pCampbell) [Handschriften des Altagyptischen Totenbuches Band 3]\_\_. Harrassowitz Verlag. 1996. Paperback. pp. In German. Band 3 only. Near fine. Loose-leaf within original slip cover. \$67 [719123]

Naveh, Joseph and Shaul Shaked. \_\_Amulets and Magic Bowls: Aramaic Incantations of Late Antiquity\_\_. Magnes Press. 1985. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. G/G. Last pages slightly dampwarped, chipped dust jacket. 293, 40 pages. \$47 [719271]

Neu, Erich. \_\_Ein althethistisches Gewitterritual [Studien zu den Bogazkoy-Texten Heft 12]\_\_. Otto Harrassowitz, Wiesbaen. 1970. Paperback. 106pp. In German. Previous owner's name, slight foxing. 104, ii pages. \$10 [719445]

Nissinen, Martti; C. L. Seow and Robert K. Ritner. \_\_Prophets and Prophecy in the Ancient Near East, Second edition [SBL Writings From the Ancient World 12]\_\_. Society of Biblical Literature. 2019. Paperback. 343pp. Good; slight penciling. \$22 [719272]

Oettinger, Norbert. \_\_Die Militarischen Eide der Hethiter [Studien zu den Bogazkoy-Texten Heft 22]\_\_. Otto Harrassowitz, Wiesbaen. 1976. Paperback. 137pp. In German. Very good; previous owner's name, light foxing. \$22 [719448]

Oshima, Takaoshi. \_\_The Babylonian Theodicy [State Archives of Assyria Cuneiform Texts, volume IX]\_\_. The Neo-Assyrian Text Corpus Project. 2016. Paperback. 63pp. Sunned spine, else very good. \$27 [719102]

Otten, Heinrich. \_\_Ein hethitisches Festritual (KBo XIX 128) [Studien zu den Bogazkoy-Texten Heft 13]\_\_. Otto Harrassowitz, Wiesbaen. 1971. Paperback. 75pp. In German. Previous owner's name, slight foxing, bent corners. Otherwise very good. \$10 [719446]

Otten, Heinrich und Vladimir Soucek. \_\_Das Gelubde der Konigin Puduhepa an die Gottin Lelwani [Studien zu den Bogazkoy-Texten Heft 1]\_\_. Otto Harrassowitz, Wiesbaen. 1965. Paperback. 55pp. In German. Previous owner's name, slight foxing. \$10 [719439]

Otten, Heinrich und Vladimir Soucek. \_\_Ein althethitisches Ritual fur das Konigspaar [Studien zu den Bogazkoy-Texten Heft 8]\_\_. Otto Harrassowitz, Wiesbaen. 1969. Paperback. 142pp. In German. Previous owner's name, slight foxing. 136, vi pages. \$22 [719443]

Ottervanger, Baruch. \_\_The Tale of the Poor Man of Nippur[State Archives of Assyria Cuneiform Texts, volume XII]\_\_. The Neo-Assyrian Text Corpus Project. 2015. Paperback. 61pp. Very good. \$37 [719104]

Paley, Samuel M.. \_\_King of the World: Ashur-nasir-pal II of Assyria 883-859 B.C.\_\_. The Brooklyn Museum. 1976. Hardcover with dust jacket. 176pp. Folio. G/G. Light penciling, previous owner's name, lightly chipped dust jacket. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$40 [719111]

Parker, Richard A.; Jean Leclant, and Jean-Claude Goyon. \_\_The Edifice of Taharqa by the Sacred Lake of Karnak\_\_. Brown University Press. 1979. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Very good condition. Previous owner's name on ffep. 95, 44 pages. \$127 [719138]

Parrot, Andre. \_\_Babylon and the Old Testament\_\_. Philosophical Library. 1958. Hardcover with dust jacket. 166pp. VG/VG. Previous owner stamp / bookplate on front glued end paper. \$8 [719796]

Parrot, Andre. \_\_Samaria: The Capital of Israel\_\_. Philosophical Library. 1958. Hardcover with dust jacket. 143pp. VG/VG. Previous owner stamp / bookplate on front glued end paper. \$12 [719795]

Peet, T. Eric. \_\_The Great Tomb-Robberies of the Twentieth Century Egyptian Dynasty, volume I: Text, and volume II: Plates, bound in one volume\_\_. Martino Publishing. 2005. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Complete, volume 1 and 2 bound in one volume. Very good condition. Originally published in 1930, Oxford: Clarendon Press. 182, xxxix pages. \$127 [719152]

Peet, T. Eric. \_\_The Mayer Papyri A and B, nos. M. 11162 and M. 11186 of the Free Public Museums, Liverpool\_\_. Martino Publishing. 2007. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Very good; slightly sunned cover. Folio. Originally published in London by Egypt Exploration Society, 1920. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$97 [719133]

Platon, Nicholas. \_\_Zakros: The Discovery of a Lost Palace of Ancient Crete\_\_. Scribner's. 1971. Hardcover with dust jacket. 345pp. Light foxing, slightly musty, previous owner's stamp, cocked spine, sunned dust jacket. \$8 [719863]

Ponchia, Simonetta and Mikko Luukko. \_\_The Standard Babylonian Myth of Nergal and Ereskigal [State Archives of Assyria Cuneiform Texts, volume VIII]\_\_. The Neo-Assyrian Text Corpus Project. 2001. Paperback. 62pp. Sunned spine, else very good. \$47 [719098]

Rawlinson, H.C.; assisted by Edwin Norris. \_\_A Selection from the Historical Inscriptions of Chaldea, Assyria, and Babylonia; A Selection from Miscellaneous Inscriptions of Assyria (3 volumes); A Selection from the Miscellaneous Inscriptions of Assyria and Babylonia (5 volumes bound in 1 book) \_\_. Reprint. 1861. Library buckram. pp. Five books bound in a single, elephant folio volume, in green buckram. Facsimile reprint of circa 1860's R.E. Bowler etc. editons. 70, 70, 70; 69, 12; 70. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$400 [F719422]

Riemschneider, Kaspar Klaus. \_\_Babylonische Geburtsomina in hethitischer Ubersetzung [Studien zu den Bogazkoy-Texten Heft 9]\_\_. Otto Harrassowitz, Wiesbaen. 1970. Paperback. 110pp. In German. Previous owner's name, slight foxing. 107, (3) pages. \$22 [719444]

Rizza, Alfredo. \_\_The Assyrians and the Babylonians: History and Treasures of an Ancient Civilization\_\_. White Star s.p.a.. 2007. Hardcover with dust jacket. 207pp. VG/VG. Photographs in full color throughout. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$30 [719139]

Rouault, Olivier. \_\_Terqa Final Reports No. 1: L'Archive de Puzurum [Bibliotheca Mesopotamica, 16]\_\_. Undena Publications, Malibu. 1984. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. In French. Bumped spine edges and board corners, front hinge tender, otherwise good. 92, xx pages. \$10 [719454]

Rubin, Ida Ely ed.. \_\_The Guennol Collection, volume 1\_\_. The Metropolitan Museum of Art. 1975. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 354pp. Folio. Previous owner's name, lower page edges stained, boards bowed. Sound otherwise. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$25 [719427]

Russell, John Malcolm. \_\_The Final Sack of Nineveh: The Discovery, Documentation, and Destruction of King Sennacherib's Throne Room at Nineveh, Iraq\_\_. Yale University Press. 1998. Hardcover with dust jacket. 248pp. VG/VG \$47 [719157]

Sasson, Jack M.. \_\_Dated Texts from Mari: A Tabulation [ARTANES 4]\_\_. Malibu: Undena Publications. 1980. Paperback. pp. Loose-leaf pages and stapled booklets, enclosed in original paper cover. Sunned and stained cover, bookplate, otherwise good. \$10 [719119]

Segal, J.B.. \_\_Aramaic Texts from North Saqqara, with some Fragments in Phoenician [Excavations at North Saqqara, Documentary Series, Texts from Excavations Sixth Memoir]\_\_. Egypt Explorations Society. 1983. Hardcover with dust jacket. 217, 38pp. VG/VG. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$30 [719143]

Seyrig, Henri; Robert Amy, and Ernest Will. \_\_Le Temple de Bel a Palmyre. Volume 1: Texte et Planches, and volume 2: Album (2 vols. total) [Institut Français d''Archeologie de Beyrouth, Bibliotheque Archeologique et Historique]\_\_. Librairie Orientaliste Paul Geuthner. 1975. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. In French. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. Elephant folios. Second volume's front hinge broken. Else sound. 270, 52; 143 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$277 [F718985]

Silverman, David P.. \_\_The Tomb Chamber of Hsw the Elder, Part 1: Illustrations [American Research Center in Egypt; Reports]\_\_. ARCE/Eisenbrauns. 1988. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 146pp. Very good. \$10 [719151]

Simpson, William Kelly. \_\_Inscribed Material from the Pennsylvania Yale Excavations at Abydos [Publications of the Pennsylvania-Yale Expedition to Egypt, number 6]\_\_. Peabody Museum of Natural History of Yale University, the University of Pennsylvania Museum of Archaeology and Anthropology. 1995. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. VG/VG. Folio. 110, 31 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$10 [719147]

Simpson, William Kelly. \_\_The Mastabas of Qar and Idu, G7101 and 7102 [Giza Mastabas volume 2]\_\_. Department of Egyptian and Ancient Near Eastern Art, Museum of Fine Arts, Boston. 1976. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. Folio. VG/VG. Slightly bumped spine and board corners. 31, 43 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$87 [719130]

Simpson, William Kelly. \_\_\_The Offering Chapel of Kayemnofret in the Museum of Fine Arts, Boston\_\_. Department of Egyptian and Ancient Near Eastern Art, Museum of Fine Arts, Boston. 1992. Paperback. pp. Damage to lower spine, otherwise good. Folio sized paperback and several foldout charts enclosed in original slip case. 32, 26 pages. \$10 [719129]

Smith, William Stevenson. \_\_A History of Egyptian Sculpture and Painting in the Old Kingdom\_\_. Hacker Art Books. 1978. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 422, 61pp. Very good. \$87 [719150]

Talon, Philippe. \_\_Textes Administratifs des Salles Y et Z du Palais de Mari [Archives Royales de Mari XXIV, I. Texte]\_\_. Editions Recherche sur les Civilisations. 1985. Paperback. 298pp. In French. Penciling, else good. \$37 [719163]

Talon, Philippe. \_\_Textes Administratifs des salles Y et Z du Palais de Mari: Planches [Archives Royales de Mari XXIV]\_\_. Editions Recherche sur les Civilisations. 1985. Paperback. 144pp. In French. Very good condition. \$37 [719455]

Teeter, Emily; T.G. Wilfong. \_\_Scarabs, Scraboids, Seals, and Seal Impressions from Medinet Habu [Oriental Institute Publications volume 118]\_\_. Oriental Institute. 2003. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. VG/VG. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. 247, 100 pages. \$22 [719158]

Terrace, Edward L.B.. \_\_Egyptian Paintings of the Middle Kingdom\_\_. George Braziller. 1967. Hardcover with dust jacket. 172pp. VG/G. Torn dust jacket. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$19 [719140]

Trigger, Bruce. \_\_Time and Traditions: Essays in Archaeological Interpretation\_\_. Columbia University Press. 1978. Hardcover with dust jacket. 273pp. VG/VG \$10 [719845]

Vermes, Geza. \_\_The Complete Dead Sea Scrolls in English\_\_. Allen Lane, Penguin Press. 1997. Hardcover with dust jacket. 648pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719864]

Werner, Rudolf. \_\_Hethitische Gerichtsprotokolle [Studien zu den Bogazkoy-Texten Heft 4]\_\_. Otto Harrassowitz, Wiesbaen. 1967. Paperback. 89pp. In German. Previous owner's name, slight foxing. \$10 [719442]

Williams, Walter G.. \_Archaeology in Biblical Research\_\_. Abingdon. 1965. Hardcover with dust jacket. 223pp. G/G. Slight foxing, previous owner's stamp, laminated boards. \$8 [719865]

Wright, G. Ernest. \_\_The Bible and the Ancient Near East: Essays in Honor of William Foxwell Albright\_\_. Doubleday & Company Inc.. 1961. Hardcover with dust jacket. 409pp. VG/VG. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamp. \$13 [720019]

Wright, George Ernest . \_\_Biblical Archaeology, Revised and Expanded Edition\_\_. Westminster. 1979. Hardcover with dust jacket. 291pp. Previous owner's stamp on front glued end-paper, water-damage to board edges. Otherwise sound. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$15 [719866]

Yamauchi, Edwin M.. \_\_Pre-Christian Gnosticism: A Survey of the Proposed Evidences. Second Edition\_\_. Baker Book House. 1983. Paperback. 208pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719645]

Ziegler, Nele. \_\_Florilegium marianum IV. La Population Feminine des Palias d'Apres les Archives Royales de Mari: Le Harem de Zimri-Lim [Memoires de N.A.B.U. 5]\_\_. SEPOA Paris. 1999. Paperback. 303pp. In French. Very good condition. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$47 [719469]

Ziegler, Nele. \_\_Florilegium marianum IX: Les Musiciens et la Musique d'Apres les Archives de Mari [Memoires de N.A.B.U. 10]\_\_. SEPOA Paris. 2007. Paperback. 343pp. In French. Good; slight penciling. \$47 [719473]

#### ART

Getlein, Frank and Dorothy; Georges Rouault. \_\_Georges Rouault's Miserere\_\_. The Bruce Publishing Company. 1964. Hardcover with dust jacket. 149pp. VG/G. Foxed end papers, slightly chipped dust jacket. \$11 [719327]

Picasso; Brigitte Leal, Christine Piot, Marie-Laure Bernadac. \_\_The Ultimate Picasso\_\_. Harry N. Abrams, Inc.. 2003. Paperback. 551pp. Very good; edge-worn wrappers. \$8 [719321]

#### BIBLES

- . \_\_The Four Holy Gospels. English Standard Version. With Paintings by Makoto Fujimura\_\_. Crossway. 2011. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 154pp. Near fine. Elephant folio, in slip case. Slight nicks to slip case. With paintings by Makoto Fujimura. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$127 [F718990]
- . \_\_The Holy Bible. A Translation from the Latin Vulgate in the Light of the Hebrew and Greek Originals. Authorized by the Hierarchy of England and Wales and the Hierarchy of Scotland\_\_. London: Burns and Oates. 1954. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 288pp. Worn cover, spine peeling, some bent page corners, previous owner's stamp. Sound otherwise. \$22 [719606]

Aland, Kurt; Matthew Black, Carlo M. Martini, Bruce M. Metzger, and Allen Wikgren eds.. \_\_The New Testament: Greek and English; and the Today's English Version. Second edition\_\_. American Bible Society. 1972. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 920pp. Previous owner's name and label, rubbed cover. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$12 [719480]

Fisch, Harold ed.. \_\_The Jerusalem Bible [The Holy Scriptures] Hebrew text and English translation- English text revised and edited by Harold Fisch\_\_. Koren Publishers Jerusalem Ltd.. 1988. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 1029pp. Hebrew text and English translation on facing pages. 1029 pages. Very good in very good slip case. \$22 [719161]

Sproul, R.C. ed.. \_\_The Reformation Study Bible, English Standard Version\_\_. Reformation Trust; Ligonier Ministries. 2015. Vinyl. 2534pp. Grey vinyl binding. Moderate ink underlining, some scuffing to cover's edges, else good. \$35 [719892]

## BIBLICAL INTERPRETATION

- . \_\_Journal of Septuagint and Cognate Studies, volume 48, 2015\_\_. Eisenbrauns. 2015. Paperback. 176pp. Front wrapper creased, otherwise very good. \$15 [719808]
- . \_\_Journal of Septuagint and Cognate Studies, volume 50, 2017\_\_.

  Peeters. 2017. Paperback. 238pp. Front wrapper creased, otherwise very good. \$15 [719809]
- Bruce, F.F.. \_\_The Books and the Parchments: Some Chapters on the Transmission of the Bible\_\_. London: Pickering and Inglis Ltd.. 1950. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 259pp. Good. Ex-library, slightly cocked spine. \$8 [719547]
- Carmichael, Calum M.. \_\_The Story of Creation: Its Origin and Its Interpretation in Philo and the Fourth Gospel\_\_. Cornell University Press. 1996. Hardcover with dust jacket. 136pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719408]
- Crisp, Oliver D. and Fred Sanders, eds.. \_\_The Voice of God in the Text of the Scripture: Explorations in Constructive Dogmatics\_\_. Zondervan. 2016. Paperback. 208pp. Very good; laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$13 [719961]
- Croy, N. Clayton. \_\_Prima Scriptura: An Introduction to New Testament Interpretation\_\_. Baker. 2011. Paperback. 240pp. Ex-library, otherwise very good. \$8 [719550]
- Dodd, C.H.. \_\_The Bible to-day\_\_. Cambridge University Press. 1956. Hardcover with dust jacket. 168pp. G/G. Slight foxing, previous owner's stamp, scuffed dust jacket. \$8 [719311]
- Dungan, David L.. \_\_Constantine's Bible: Politics and the Making of the New Testament\_\_. SCM Press. 2006. Paperback. 224pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [720083]
- Funk, Robert W.. \_\_Language, Hermeneutic, and Word of God\_\_. Harper and Row. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 317pp. Extensive ink underlining, chipped dust jacket. \$15 [719509]
- Gorman, Michael J. ed.. \_\_Scripture: An Ecumenical Introduction to the Bible and Its Interpretation\_\_. Baker Academic. 2005. Paperback. 288pp. Ex-library, otherwise very good. \$8 [719548]
- Kaiser, Otto and Werner G. Kümmel. \_\_Exegetical Method: A Student Handbook. New, revised edition\_\_. Seabury. 1981. Paperback. 115pp. Slight pen underlining, light foxing, laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719503]

Kelsey, David H. \_\_The Uses of Scripture in Recent Theology\_\_. Fortress. 1975. Hardcover with dust jacket. 227pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719511]

Koch, Klaus. \_\_The Growth of the Biblical Tradition\_\_. Scrbner's, Macmillan. 1969. Hardcover with dust jacket. 233pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$9 [719732]

Linnemann, Eta. \_\_Biblical Criticism on Trial\_\_. Kregel. 2001.
Paperback. 217pp. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$15
[720024]

Ludemann, Gerd. \_\_The Unholy in Holy Scripture: The Dark Side of the Bible\_\_. Westminster/John Knox. 1997. Paperback. 167pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamps. \$8 [719372]

Mabee, Charles. \_\_Reading Sacred Texts Through American Eyes: Biblical Interpretation as Cultural Critique\_\_. Mercer. 1991. Paperback. 128pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$10 [719989]

McEvenue, Sean. \_\_Interpretation and Bible: Essays on Truth in Literature\_\_. Michael Glazier. 1994. Paperback. 187pp. Very good; laminated wrappers, previous owner's names. \$10 [719991]

McKendrick, Scot and Orlaith A. O'Sullivan eds.. \_\_The Bible as Book: The Transmission of the Greek Text\_\_. The British Library and Oak Knoll Press. 2003. Hardcover with dust jacket. 260pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$22 [719970]

McKnight, Edgar V.. \_\_Meaning in Texts: The Historical Shaping of a Narrative Hermeneutics\_\_. Fortress Press. 1978. Hardcover with dust jacket. 332pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719496]

McKnight, Edgar V.. \_\_Meaning in Texts: The Historical Shaping of a Narrative Hermeneutics\_\_. Fortress Press. 1978. Hardcover with dust jacket. 332pp. G/VG. Slight foxing. \$8 [720015]

Reid, John K.S.. \_\_The Authority of Scripture: A Study of the Reformation and Post-Reformation Understanding of the Bible\_\_. Methuen and Co.. 1962. Hardcover with dust jacket. 286pp. VG/G. Previous owners' names, chipped and foxed dust jacket. \$11 [719969]

Stonehouse, N.B. and Paul Woolley eds.. \_\_The Infallible Word: A Symposium by Members of the Faculty of Westminster Seminary\_. P and R Publishing. 1967. Paperback. 308pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719027]

Stuhlmacher, Peter. \_\_Historical Criticism and Theological Interpretation of Scripture\_\_. Fortress Pres. 1977. Paperback. 93pp. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover, laminated wrappers. \$8 [720025]

Westcott, B. F.; Hort, Fenton, John Anthony. \_\_Introduction to the New Testament in the Original Greek: With Notes on Selected Readings\_\_. Hendrickson. 1988. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 324, 188pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp. \$22 [719724]

Zaharopoulos, Dimitri Z.. \_\_Theodore of Mopsuestia on the Bible: A Study of His Old Testament Exegesis\_\_. Paulist Press. 1989. Paperback. 223pp. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$13 [719519]

## CHRISTIAN SPIRITUALITY

Harkness, Georgia. \_\_Prayer and the Common Life\_\_. Abingdon Cokesbury. 1948. Hardcover with dust jacket. 224pp. VG/VG. Laminated boards, slightly cocked spine, previous owner's stamp, edge-worn dust jacket. \$8 [719500]

Hendrix, Scott H. ed.. \_\_Early Protestant Spirituality [Classics of Western Spirituality]\_\_. Paulist Press. 2009. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 338pp. Very good \$16 [719940]

Kelsey, Morton. \_\_Encounter with God\_\_. Bethany Fellowship. 1972. Hardcover with dust jacket. 281pp. VG/G. Signed by the author. Previous owner's name, slightly chipped dust jacket. \$12 [719524]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_A Man in the Divided Sea\_\_. New Directions. 1946. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 155pp. Worn cover, scuffed and peeling spine, slightly shaken, book-plates. \$22 [719001]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_Conjectures of a Guilty Bystander\_\_. Doubleday. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 328pp. VG/G. Edge-worn and chipped dust jacket, sunning to end paper edges. \$22 [719007]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_Day of a Stranger\_\_. Gibbs M. Smith Inc.. 1981. Paperback. 63pp. Sold as is. Wrappers detached but present (could be easily and effectively reglued). Otherwise a very nice copy. \$37 [718991]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_Emblems of a Season of Fury\_\_. New Directions. 1963. Paperback. 149pp. Very good; light wear to wrapper edges. \$27 [719003]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_Life and Holiness\_\_. Herder and Herder. 1963. Hardcover with dust jacket. 162pp. Slight foxing, edge-worn dust jacket, slightly musty. \$10 [718996]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_My Argument with the Gestapo\_\_. Doubleday. 1969. Hardcover with dust jacket. 259pp. First edition. VG/G. Light foxing to end papers, edge-worn and chipped dust jacket. \$20 [718997]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_No Man is an Island\_\_ . Harcourt Brace and Company. 1955. Hardcover with dust jacket. 264pp. VG/G. Book-plate, chipped dust jacket \$12 [719005]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_Opening the Bible\_\_. The Liturgical Press. 1970. Hardcover with dust jacket. 84pp. VG/VG \$11 [718999]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_The Ascent to Truth\_\_. Harcourt, Brace and Company. 1951. Hardcover with dust jacket. 342pp. VG/G. Previous owner's name, inked out, on front glued end paper. Corner-clipped and chipped dust jacket. \$12 [718992]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_The Last of the Fathers: Saint Bernard of Clairvaux and the Encyclical Letter, Doctor Mellifluus\_\_. Harcourt, Brace and Compnay. 1954. Hardcover with dust jacket. 123pp. VG/G. Yellowed and slightly chipped dust jacket, book plate. \$10 [718998]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_The Living Bread\_\_. Farrar, Straus and Cudahy. 1956. Hardcover with dust jacket. 264pp. G/G. Pencil underlining, previous owner's name, chipped and corner-clipped dust jacket. \$8 [719006]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_The Monastic Journey\_\_. Sheed Andrews and McMeel, Inc.. 1977. Hardcover with dust jacket. 185pp. VG/G. Light wear and small stains to dust jacket. \$8 [719004]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_The Seven Storey Mountain\_\_. Taiwan edition. . Hardcover with dust jacket. 429pp. VG/VG. This is the pirated 1960's, produced in Taiwan, replica of the first edition. \$50 [718995]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_The Waters of Siloe\_\_. Harcourt, Brace and Company. 1949. Hardcover with dust jacket. 377pp. Slightly musty, otherwise G/G. \$8 [719008]

Merton, Thomas. \_\_Woods, Shore, Desert. With Photographs by the Author\_\_. MMM Press. 1984. Paperback. 58pp. Very good. \$22 [719009]

Mullins, Sr. Patrick Jerome. \_\_The Spiritual Life According to Saint Isidore of Seville. A Dissertation... [Catholic University of America, Studies in Medieval and Renaissance Latin Language and Literature vol. XIII]\_\_. Catholic University of America Press. 1940. Paperback. 212pp. Foxing, torn wrappers, bumped spine edges and corners. Previous owner's name on half title page. \$22 [719215]

Nikodimos of the Holy Mountain, St. and St. Makarios of Corinth; G.E.H. Palmer, Philip Sherrard and Kallistos Ware trans./ed.. \_\_The Philokalia: The Complete Text. Volume 1, 2, 3, and 4 (4 vols.)\_\_. Faber and Faber. 1983. Paperback. pp. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 4 (4 volumes total). Very good condition. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$47 [719896]

Penn, William. \_\_Some Fruits of Solitude\_\_. H.M. Caldwell Co.. . Full leather. 261pp. 16mo, red leather. Worming to lower spine and front end papers. Light foxing, light ink underlining. Sound otherwise. \$11 [719025]

Phillips, Jennifer M.. \_\_Prayers for Penitents\_\_. Church Publishing Incorporated. 1952. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 114pp. Very good. Previous owner's name and blind-stamp \$16 [719838]

Salmon, Pierre. \_\_The Abbott in Monastic Tradition [Cistercian Studies Series 14]\_\_. Cistercian Publications, Consortium Press. 1972. Hardcover with dust jacket. 160pp. VG/G. Previous owner's stamp, chipped dust jacket. \$8 [719670]

Underhill, Evelyn. \_\_The Golden Sequence\_\_. Harper and Row. 1960. Paperback. 193pp. Very good; slightly chipped wrappers. \$12 [719922]

Woolfenden, Graham. \_\_Daily Prayer in Christian Spain: A Study of the Mozarabic Office\_\_. SPCK. 2000. Paperback. 170pp. Good; previous owner's name, front wrapper creased. \$15 [719201]

## CHURCH HISTORY

- . \_\_Historia de la muerte de Juan Diaz, por Determinazion Tomada en Roma, le Hizo Matar su Hermano Alfonso Diaz, en la Madrugada de Sabado 27 iiim del Ano 1546 [Reformistas Antiguos Espanoles, Tomo XX]\_\_. Madrid. . Hardcover, no dust jacket. 190pp. In French. Worn cover, light foxing, hinges nearly broken. Foxing. \$47 [720122]
- . \_\_Revista Agustiniana, Indice General. Vols. I-XXVII, 1960-1986, Nums. 1-84\_\_. Imp. Taravilla. 1986. Paperback. pp. Index only. In Spanish. Very good condition. \$15 [720097]

Aleixandre, Fernando Hipola. \_\_La Tecnica Juridica de San Isidoro de Sevilla. Dissertatio ad Lauream in Facultate Juris Cononici apud Pontificium Athenaeum 'Angelicum' de Urbe\_\_. Valencia. 1962. Paperback. 262pp. In Spanish. Ex-library, torn wrappers, lower corners and outer edges bent, yellowed pages. \$27 [720138]

Almedingen, E.M.. \_\_Francis of Assisi: A Portrait\_\_. The Bodley Head. 1967. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 191pp. Very good; previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719499]

Auge, Thomas E.. \_\_Frederic Ozanam and His World\_\_. The Bruce Publishing Company. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 148pp. G/G. Previous owner's name/stamp. Foxing, chipped and sunned dust jacket. \$12 [719831]

Backus, Irena. \_\_The Disputations of Baden, 1526 and Berne, 1528:
Neutralizing the Early Church [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, vol. 1, no. 1, Winter 1993]\_\_. Princeton. 1993. Paperback. 130pp.
Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719901]

Balke, Willem. \_\_Calvin and the Anabaptist Radicals\_\_. Eerdmans. 1981. Paperback. 338pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719359]

Barlow, Frank ed.. \_\_English Episcopal Acta XI: Exeter 1046-1184\_\_. Published for the British Academy, by Oxford University Press. 1996. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 132pp. Ex-library, otherwise pristine. \$16 [720109]

Barton, Simon and Peter Linehan eds.. \_\_Cross, Crescent and Conversion: Studies on Medieval Spain and Christendom in Memory of Richard Fletcher [The Medieval Mediterranean]\_\_. Brill. 2008. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 362pp. Cocked spine, musty, previous owner's name. Sound otherwise. \$47 [719262]

Basch, Martin Almagro. \_\_La Necropolis Hispano-Visigoda de Segobriga Saelicies (Cuenca) [Excavaciones Arqueologicas en Espana 84]\_\_. Servicio de Publicaciones de Ministerio de Educacion y Cincia. 1975. Paperback. pp. In Spanish. Very good; previous owner's name inside. 41 pages plus plates. \$15 [720100]

Bertola, Ermenegildo. \_\_Salomon ibn Gabirol (Avicebron). Vita, Opere e Pensiero [Il Pensiero Medioevale Collana di Storia della Filosofia, Prima Serie, Volume Quarto]\_\_. Cedam: Casa Editrice Dott. Antonio Milani. 1953. Library buckram. 217pp. In Italian. Very good. Slight foxing, rebound in red library buckram. \$20 [719195]

Bethune-Baker, J.F.. \_An Introduction to the Early History of Christian Doctrine to the Time of the Council of Chalcedon\_. Methuen and Co.. 1958. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 458pp. Good. Cocked spine, edge-worn cover, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719539]

Bierma, Lyle D.. \_\_The Doctrine of the Sacraments in the Heidelberg Catechism: Melanchthonian, Calvinist, or Zwinglian? [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, New Series Number 4]\_\_. Princeton Theological Seminary. 1999. Paperback. 44pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$9 [719913]

Bowden, John. \_A Chronology of World History\_\_. Continuum. 2007. Hardcover with dust jacket. 529pp. VG/VG \$8 [719953]

Braegelmann, Sr. Athanasius. \_\_The Life and Writings of Saint Ildefonsus of Toledo. A Dissertation [Catholic University of America volume IV]\_\_. Catholic University of America Press. 1942. Paperback. 191pp. Previous owner's name, chipped and torn wrappers, upper page corners bent. Sound otherwise. \$22 [719213]

Braegelmann, Sr. Athanasius. \_\_The Life and Writings of Saint Ildefonsus of Toledo. A Dissertation [Catholic University of America volume IV]\_\_. Catholic University of America Press. 1942. Paperback. 191pp. Very good condition. \$37 [719214]

Brannan, P.T. ed.. \_\_Classica et Iberica. A Festschrift in Honor of the Reverend Joseph M.F. Marique\_\_. Institute for Early Christian Iberian Studies. 1975. Paperback. 429pp. Previous owner's name, creased spine. \$18 [719205]

Burrus, Ernest J. y Felix Zubillaga. \_\_El Noroeste de Mexico Documentos Sobre las Misiones Jesuiticas 1600-1769\_\_. Universidad Nacional Autonoma de Mexico. 1986. Paperback. 674pp. In Spanish. Good.Previous owners' names, spine reinforced with clear tape. \$37 [720115]

Byne, Mildred Stapley. \_\_Forgotten Shrines of Spain\_\_. J.B. Lippincott Company. 1926. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 312pp. Sunned spine, edgeworn boards, slightly shaken, previous owner's name. \$11 [720126]

Celada, Julio A. Perez. \_\_Documentacion del Monasterio de San Zoilo de Carrion (1047-1300) [Fuentes Medievales Castellano-Leonesas 100]\_\_. Palencia. 1986. Paperback. 265pp. In Spanish. Very good. Light wear to wrapper edges, previous owner's name. \$27 [719238]

Cereceda, Feliciano. \_\_Diego Lainez en la Europa Religiosa de su Tiempo 1512-1565. Tomo Primero y Tomo Segundo (2 vols.)\_\_. Madrid: Ediciones Cultura Hispanica. 1945. Paperback. pp. In Spanish. Complete set, volume 1 and 2 (2 vols. total). Foxing, creased spines; otherwise good. 633, 582 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$47 [720131]

Cheney, Mary; David Smith, Christopher Brooke and Philippa M. Hoskin.
\_\_English Episcopal Acta 33: Worcester 1062-1185\_\_\_. Published for the British Academy, by Oxford University Press. 2007. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 227pp. Ex-library, otherwise pristine. \$16 [720114]

Colbert, Edward P.. \_\_The Martyrs of Cordoba (850-859): A Study of the Sources. A Dissertation... [Catholic University of America Studies in Mediaeval History New Series XVII]\_\_. The Catholic University of America Press. 1962. Paperback. 491pp. Foxing, musty, previous owner's name. Sound otherwise. \$37 [720132]

Colombas, Dom Garcia M. y Dom Mateo M. Gost. \_\_Estudios Sobre el Primer Siglo de San Benito de Valladolid [Scripta et Documenta 3]\_\_. Montserrat. 1954. Paperback. 132pp. In Spanish. Good; ex-convent library, previous owner's name. \$27 [720134]

Conde, Antonio Linage. \_\_Los Origenes del Monacato Benedictino en la Peninsula Iberica. Volume I, II, and III (3 vols.) [Coleccion 'Fuentes y Estudios de Historia Leonesa' Nos. 9, 10 y 11]\_\_. Centro de Estudios e Investigacion 'San Isidoro'. 1973. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. n Spanish. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 3 (3 volumes total). Slightly musty, bumped board corners. Sound otherwise. 1100, 590 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$177 [720130]

Cruz, Anne J. and Mary Elizabeth Perry eds.. \_\_Culture and Control in Counter-Reformation Spain\_\_. University of Minnesota Press. 1992. Paperback. 267pp. Very good; previous owner's name on half title. \$8 [719212]

d'Aubigne, J.H. Merle. \_\_History of the Reformation of the Sixteenth Century. One-Volume Edition\_\_. Baker Book Company. 1987. Paperback. 867pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's name. \$16 [719356]

Danielou, Jean. \_\_Les origines du christianisme latin [Histoire des Doctrines Chretiennes avant Nicee III]\_\_. Les Editions du Cerf. 1978. Paperback. 391pp. In French. Very good. Previous owner's name, slightly yellowed pages. \$16 [720095]

Dawley, Powel Mills. \_\_John Whitgift and the English Reformation\_\_. Scribner's. 1954. Hardcover with dust jacket. 254pp. G/VG. Previous owner's stamp, gift note, light foxing. \$8 [719367]

de Kroon, Marijn. \_\_We Believe in God and in Christ. Not in the Church. The Influence of Wessel Gansfort on Martin Bucer [Princeton Theological Seminary Studies in Reformed Theology and History]\_\_. Wesminster John Knox. 2009. Paperback. 101pp. Very good; previous owner's label, laminated wrappers. \$10 [720050]

De La Espina, Alfonso. \_\_Fortalitium Fidei (1494)\_\_. Kessinger Publishing. . Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. In Latin. Photographic reprint of the 1494 edition. Very good; previous owner's name. \$27 [720071]

de la Serna, Fr. Clemente; Adalbert de Vogue, OSB; Antonio Linage Conde; Fray Justo Perez de Urbel, OSB; Reginald Gregoire, OSB; et al. \_\_Los Consejos Evangelicos en la Tardicion Monastica XIV Semana de Estudios Monasticos Silos, 1973, IX Centenario de la muerte de Santo Domingo de Silos [Studia Silensia I]\_\_. Abadia de Silos. 1975. Paperback. 422pp. In Spanish. Ex-library, bent corners, slightly yellowed pages, creased spine. Sound otherwise. \$11 [720133]

de Palol, Pedro. \_\_The Christian Monuments of Roman and Visigothic Hispania [Reprinted from: Classical Folia, vol. XXIII, 1, 1969]\_\_. Classical Folia. 1969. Paperback. pp. Good; wrappers slightly torn at upper spine, previous owner's name on front wrapper. \$15 [719196]

Dionysius the Areopagite; C.E. Rolt trans.. \_\_\_Dionysius the Areopagite on the Divine Names and the Mystical Theology [Ibis Western Mystery Tradition]\_\_. Ibis Press. 2004. Paperback. 201pp. Very good; laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719698]

Etienne, Robert. \_\_Le Culte Imperial dans la Peninsule Iberique d'Auguste a Diocletien [Bibliotheque des Ecoles Françaises d'Athènes et de Rome]\_\_. Paris: Editions E. de Boccard. 1974. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. In French. Slightly shaken, rubbed cover, slightly musty, previous owner's name. 614, xvi pages. \$37 [719180]

Fear, A.T. trans.. \_\_Lives of the Visigothic Fathers [Translated Texts for Historians volume 26]\_\_. Liverpool University Press. 1997. Paperback. 167pp. Very good; previous owner's name. \$11 [719217]

Flynn, Maureen. \_\_Sacred Charity: Confraternities and Social Welfare in Spain, 1400-1700\_\_. Cornell University Press. 1989. Hardcover with dust jacket. 200pp. VG/VG. Slight foxing. \$37 [719247]

Foakes Jackson, F.J.. \_An Introduction to the History of Christianity, A.D. 590-1314\_\_. The Macmillan Company. 1921. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 390pp. Foxing, shaken, edge-worn and rubbed cover. \$10 [719498]

Fornieles, Salvaor. \_\_La Espana del Siglo XVI (Felipe II y la Inquisicion)\_\_. Libreria 'El Ateneo', Editorial. 1951. Paperback. 155pp. In Spanish. Slightly musty, wrappers reglued, previous owner's name. Sound otherwise. Pages uncut. \$22 [719197]

Frank, Isnard Wilhelm. \_A Concise History of the Mediaeval Church\_. Continuum. 1995. Hardcover with dust jacket. 153pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$9 [720076]

Frykberg, Elizabeth. \_\_Karl Barth's Theological Anthropology: An Analogical Critique Regarding Gender Relations [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, vol. 1, no. 3, Summer 1993]\_\_. Princeton. 1993. Paperback. 54pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$10 [719903]

Gabler, Ulrich. \_\_Huldrych Zwingli: His Life and Work\_\_. T and T Clark. 1987. Hardcover with dust jacket. 196pp. VG/VG \$18 [719933]

Gams, Pius Bonifacius. \_\_Die Kirchengeschichte von Spanien. Complete set, volume 1 through 3 bound in 5 volumes\_\_. Akademische Druck U. Verlagsanstalt. 1956. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. In German. Complete set, volume 1 through 3 bound in 5 volumes. Sold as is. Stained covers, musty, previous owner's name. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$27 [720073]

Garcia y Bellido, A.. Les Religions Orientales dans l'Espagne Romaine. Avec une frontispiece, 19 figures et 20 planches\_\_. E.J. Brill. 1967. Paperback. 182pp. In French. Previous owner's name. Penciling, slightly torn wrappers, first several signatures beginning to loosen. 162, xx pages. \$15 [720137]

Gomez, Ildefonso M.. \_\_La Cartuja en Espana [Analecta Cartusiana 114]\_\_. Analecta Carusiana, Institut fur Anglistik und Amerikanistik Universitat Salzburg. 1984. Paperback. 499pp. In Spanish. Very good condition, wrappers slightly grubby. \$27 [719240]

Gomez, Ildefonso M.. \_\_La Cartuja en Espana [Analecta Cartusiana 114]\_\_. Analecta Carusiana, Institut fur Anglistik und Amerikanistik Universitat Salzburg. 1984. Paperback. 499pp. In Spanish. Previous owner's name, wrappers creased, slightly grubby and edge-worn, else very good. \$27 [719293]

Gomez, Ildefonso M.. \_La Cartuja en Espana [Analecta Cartusiana 114]\_\_. Analecta Carusiana, Institut fur Anglistik und Amerikanistik Universitat Salzburg. 1984. Paperback. 499pp. In Spanish. Very good condition, wrappers creased, previous owner's name. \$27 [719294]

Gonzalez-Anleo, Juan. \_\_Catolicismo nacional: nostalgia y crisis\_\_. Ediciones Paulinas. 1975. Paperback. 277pp. In Spanish. Foxing, previous owner's name, creased wrappers. Good otherwise. \$11 [720117]

Gonzalez, Fray Clemente de la Serna. \_\_Mujeres del Absoluto. El Monacato Femenino Historia, Instituciones, Actualidad [Studia Silensia XII]\_\_. Abada de Silos, 1986. 1986. Paperback. pp. In Spanish. Creased spine, edge-worn wrappers. Good otherwise. \$22 [719194]

Gonzalo, Isabel Oceja. \_\_Documentacion del Monasterio de San Salvador de Ona (1285-1310) [Fuentes Medievales Castellano-Leonesas 4]\_\_. Burgos. 1986. Paperback. 384pp. In Spanish. Very good; previous owner's name. \$47 [720120]

Goode, Sr. Teresa Clare. \_\_Gonzalo de Berceo: El Sacrificio de la Misa. A Study of Its Symbolism and of Its Sources (Dissertation)\_\_. AMS. 1970. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 152pp. Very good. Originally published by Catholic University of America, 1933. \$10 [719191]

Grabmann, Martino. \_\_I difieti ecclesiastici di Aristotele sotto Innocenzo III e Gregorio IX; bound with Guglielmo di Moerbeke O.P. il tranduttore delle opere di Aristotele [Miscellanea Historiae Pontificiae, vol. V and vol. XI]\_\_. Roma: Pontificia Universita Gregoriana. 1941. Library buckram. pp. In Italian. Two books bound in one volume. Light foxing, slightly musty, else sound. Red buckram binding. 133, 193 pages \$37 [719184]

Grau, Angel Fabrega. \_\_Santa Eulalia de Barcelona, Revision de un Problema Historico [Publicationes del Inst. Esp. de Est. Eclesiasticos Seccion: Monografias n. 4]\_\_. Roma: Iglesia Nacional Espanola. 1958. Paperback. 155pp. In Spanish. Inscribed and signed by the author. Good condition; light foxing, chipped wrapper edges. \$16 [719187]

Gregorii Iliberritani; Vincentivu Bulhart ed.. \_\_Gregorii Iliberritani Episcopi, Quae Supersunt [Corpus Christianorum Series Latina, LXIX]\_\_. Brepols. 1967. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 439pp. In Latin. Exlibrary, previous owner's name. \$47 [719264]

Gutierrez Casillas, Jose. Historia de la Iglesia en Mexico. Secunda Edicion, Revisada y Adicionada. Editorial Porrua. 1974. Paperback. 678pp. In Spanish. Very good; previous owners' names, slightly concave spine, creased wrapper edges. \$27 [720072]

Harkness, Georgia. \_\_John Calvin: The Man and His Ethics\_\_. Abingdon Press. 1931. Paperback. 266pp. Very good. \$8 [719947]

Harper-Bill, Christopher ed.. \_\_English Episcopal Acta VI: Norwich 1070-1214\_\_. Published for the British Academy, by Oxford University Press. 1990. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 439pp. Ex-library, otherwise pristine. \$16 [720112]

Heine, Ronald E.. \_\_Reading the Old Testament with the Ancient Church: Exploring the Formation of Early Christian Thought\_\_. Baker Academic. 2007. Paperback. 204pp. Very good; ex-library. \$10 [719688]

Hillerbrand, Hans J.. \_\_The Division of Christendom: Christianity in the Sixteenth Century\_\_. Westminster/John Knox. 2007. Paperback. 504pp. Very good. \$19 [719937]

Hillgarth, J.N. and Giulio Silano. \_\_The Register Notule Communium 14 of the Diocese of Barcelona (1345-1348). A Calendar with Selected Documents [Subsidia Mediaevalia 13]\_\_. Pontifical Institute of Medieval Studies. 1983. Paperback. 365pp. Very good; previous owner's name. Spine edges bumped, light wear to wrapper edges. \$22 [719208]

Hillgarth, J.N.; M. Conti. \_\_Altercatio Ecclesiae et Synagogae; Potamii Episcopi Olisponensis Opera Omnia [Corpus Christianorum Series Latina LXIX A]\_\_. Turnhout: Brepols Publishers. 1999. Paperback. 277pp. Latin text with English translation and introduction. Creased spine, previous owner's name. Very good otherwise. \$57 [720136]

Hollenweger, W.J.. \_\_The Pentecostals: The Charismatic Movement in the Churches\_\_. Augsburg Publishing House. 1972. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 572pp. Ex-library, binding reglued. Sound otherwise. \$11 [719647]

Hubner, Ernst Willibald Emil. \_\_Inscriptiones Hispaniae Christianae. Im Anhang Ernst Willibald Emil Hubner, Inscriptionum Hispaniae Christianarum supplementum\_. Georg Olms Verlag. 1971. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 162pp. In Latin. Slightly bowed boards, upper corners bumped, previous owner's name, else sound. \$27 [719567]

Hughes, H. Trevor. \_\_The Piety of Jeremy Taylor\_\_. Macmillan. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 183pp. G/G. Foxing, chipped and scuffed dust jacket. \$8 [719671]

Idigoras, J. Ignacio Tellechea. \_\_Tiempos Recios: Inquisicion y
Heterodoxias [El Peso de los Dias 2]\_\_. Ediciones Sigueme. 1977.
Paperback. 278pp. In Spanish. Very good; previous owner's name. \$27
[720119]

Idigoras, Jose Ignacio Tellechea. \_\_El Arzobispo Carranza y su Tiempo, volume I and volume II\_\_. Ediciones Guadarrama. 1968. Paperback. pp. In Spanish. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. Musty, creased spines, slightly torn wrappers, light foxing, previous owner's name. 462, 350 pages. \$27 [720125]

Innes, Wm. C.; Susan Cembalisty/Innes. \_\_Social Concern in Calvin's Geneva\_\_. Pickwick Publications. 1983. Case-bound. 318pp. Very good. Case-bound paperback. \$16 [719946]

Iung, Nicolas. \_\_Un Franciscain, Theologien du Pouvoir Pontifical au XIV Siecle, Alvaro Pelayo eveque et penitencier de Jean XXII [L'Eglise et l'Etat au Moyen Age III]\_\_. Paris: Librairie Philosophique J. Vrin. 1931. Paperback. 243pp. In French. Ex-library, damp-warped pages, browned and torn wrappers, previous owner's name. \$27 [719239]

John of Damascus, St.. \_On the Divine Images: Three Apologies Against Those who Attack the Divine Images\_. St. Vladimir's Seminary Press. 1980. Paperback. 107pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's name. \$14 [719366]

Johnston, Mark D.. \_\_The Evangelical Rhetoric of Ramon Llull. Lay Learning and Piety in the Christian West Around 1300\_\_. Oxford University Press. 1995. Hardcover with dust jacket. 274pp. VG/VG \$19 [719231]

Knowles, David and Dimitri Obolensky. \_\_The Middle Ages [The Christian Centuries, Vol. 2]\_\_. Darton, Longman and Todd. 1969. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 519pp. Good condition. Ex-library, spine edges and upper page corners bumped. \$11 [719267]

Krotke, Wolf. \_\_Sin and Nothingness in the Theology of Karl Barth [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, New Series 10]\_\_. Princeton Theological Seminary. 2005. Paperback. 132pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$15 [719906]

Lea, Henry Charles. \_\_A History of the Inquisition of Spain (4 volumes)\_\_. Macmillan. 1906. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 4 (4 volumes total). Ex-library, light foxing, edge-worn boards, bumped board corners. Front hinge of fourth volume is tender. 618, 608, 575, 619 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$127 [720092]

Lea, Henry Charles. \_\_A History of the Inquisition of Spain (4 volumes)\_\_. Macmillan. 1922. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 4 (4 volumes total). Sold as is. Ex-library, most hinges broken or nearly broken, previous owner's name, rubbed covers, library markings on spine covered with glossy black tape. 618, 608, 575, 619 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$97 [720139]

Linehan, Peter. \_\_The Spanish Church and the Papacy in the Thirteenth Century [Cambridge Studies in Medieval Life and Thought, Third Series]\_\_. Cambridge, at the University Press. 1971. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 389pp. Stained and scraped cover, lower page edges stained. Previous owner's name on ffep. \$37 [719230]

Linehan, Peter. \_\_The Spanish Church and the Papacy in the Thirteenth Century [Cambridge Studies in Medieval Life and Thought, 3rd Series, volume 4]\_\_. Cambridge University Press. 1971. Hardcover with dust jacket. 389pp. Foxing, musty, previous owner's name. Sound otherwise. \$40 [719260]

Lippy, Charles H. ed.. \_\_Twentieth-Century Shapers of American Popular Religion\_\_. Greenwood Press. 1989. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 494pp. Very good. Inscribed and signed by the author. \$8 [719878]

Locher, Gottfried W.. \_\_Zwingli's Thought: New Perspectives [Studies in the History of Christian Thought XXV]\_\_. E.J. Brill. 1981. Hardcover with dust jacket. 394pp. Inscribed and signed by the author. G/G. Slight penciling, chipped dust jacket. \$30 [719941]

Longfield, Bradley j.. \_\_The Presbyterian Controversy: Fundamentalists, Modernists, and Moderates\_\_. Oxford University Press. 1993. Paperback. 333pp. Very good. \$8 [719776]

Longhurs, John E.. Luther and the Spanish Inquisition: The Case of Diego de Uceda 1528-1529 [University of New Mexico Publications in History, number 5] \_\_. University of New Mexico Press. 1953. Paperback. 76pp. Very good; previous owner's name on title page. \$27 [719285]

Longhurst, John E.. \_\_Erasmus and the Spanish Inquisition: The Case of Juan de Valdes [University of New Mexico Publications in History, number 1]\_\_. University of New Mexico Press. 1950. Paperback. 114pp. Slight foxing, previous owner's name, wrappers becoming loose. Otherwise sound. \$9 [719251]

Louthan, Howard. \_\_Johannis Crato and the Austrian Habsburgs: Reforming A Counter-Reform Court [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, vol. 2, no. 3, Summer 1994]\_\_. Princeton Theological Seminary. 1994. Paperback. 44pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719912]

Lynch, Charles H.. \_\_Saint Braulio, Bishop of Saragossa (631-651): His Life and Writings. A Dissertation [The Catholic University of America Studies in Mediaeval History, New Studies, volume II]\_\_. Catholic University of America. 1938. Library buckram. 276pp. Good. Exlibrary, foxing. Rebound in burgundy library buckram. \$27 [719218]

Madoz y Moleres, Jose. \_\_Arcipreste de Talavera Vidas de San Ildefonso y San Isidoro [Clasicos Castellanos]\_\_. Espans-Calpe, S.A., Madrid. 1946. Paperback. 173pp. In Spanish. Foxing, creased spine, chipped wrappers. \$11 [720121]

Madoz, Joseph. \_\_Le Symbole du XI Concile de Tolede: Ses Sources, sa Date, sa Valeur [Spicilegium Sacrum Lovaniense, Etudes et Documents Fasc. 19]\_\_. Louvain: Spicilegium Sacrum Lovaniense. 1938. Library buckram. 223pp. In French. Good, ex-library, foxing. In brown library buckram. \$15 [719181]

Maguire, William Edward. \_\_John of Torquemada, O.P.: The Antiquity of the Church. Annotated Text and Commentary (Abstract of Dissertation) [The Catholic University of America Studies in Sacred Theology (Second Series) no. 102]\_\_. Catholic University of America. 1957. Paperback. 65pp. Good; ex-library, previous owner's name. \$15 [719206]

Maisonneuve, Henri. \_\_Etudes sur les Origines de l'Inquisition [L'Eglise et l'Etat au Moyen Age VII]\_\_. Paris: Librairie Philosophique J. Vrin. 1960. Paperback. 383pp. In French. Good. Creased and chipped wrappers, yellowed pages, previous owners' names. \$15 [720101]

Marique, Joseph M.F. ed.. \_\_Leaders of Iberean Christianity 50-650 A.D.\_\_. St. Paul Editions. 1962. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 163pp. Very good. Previous owner's name on ffep. \$12 [719216]

Marsden, George M.. \_\_Reforming Fundamentalism: Fuller Seminary and the New Evangelicalism\_\_. Eerdmans. 1987. Hardcover with dust jacket. 319pp. VG/VG. Previous owners' names/stamps. \$8 [719872]

McCormack, Bruce L.. \_\_For Us and Our Salvation: Incarnation and Atonement in the Reformed Tradition [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, vol. 1, no. 2, Spring 1993]\_\_. Princeton. 1993. Paperback. 38pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$20 [719902]

McGiffert, Arthur Cushman. \_\_Protestant Thought Before Kant\_\_. Charles Scribner's Sons. 1926. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 261pp. Previous owners' names/stamps. Light wear to board edges. \$11 [719868]

McGiffert, Arthur Cushman. \_\_The Rise of Modern Religious Ideas\_\_.

Macmillan. 1915. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 315pp. Edge-worn cover, yellowed pages, slightly tender hinges (reglued at some point), previous owner's name on title page, stamp on front glued end paper. Otherwise sound, free of underlining etc. \$9 [719867]

McKee, Elsie Anne. \_\_Reforming Popular Piety in Sixteenth-Century Strasbourg: Katharina Schutz Zell and Her Hymnbook [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, volume 2, number 4, Fall 1994]\_\_. Princeton Theological Seminary. 1994. Paperback. 82pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$15 [719968]

Meyer, Jean; Tomas Segovia trad.. \_\_Historia de los Cristianos en America Latina Siglos XIX y XX\_\_. Vuelta, La reflexion. 1989. Paperback. 389pp. In Spanish. Very good; previous owners' names. \$11 [720118]

Migne, Jacques-Paul ed.. \_\_Patrologiae Cursus completus: Series Latina. Tomus XCVI, Hildefonsus, Leodegabius, Julianus, Lullus, Beatus, Leo II, Benedictus II, Joannes V, Adrianus I, alii Saecui VII auctores anonymi\_\_. Turnhulti (Belgium) Brepols Editores Pontificii. . Library buckram. pp. In Latin. Tomus XCVI only. Ex-library, yellowed pages, musty. Rebound in green library buckram. \$37 [720065]

Mitchell, Louis J.. \_\_Jonathan Edwards on the Experience of Beauty [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, New Series 9]\_\_. Princeton Theological Seminary. 2002. Paperback. 115pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719905]

Monk, Robert C.. \_\_John Wesley: His Puritan Heritage. A Study of the Christian Life\_\_. Abingdon. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 286pp. VG/G. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamp, chipped dust jacket. \$8 [719558]

Monter, William. \_\_Frontiers of Heresy: The Spanish Inquisition from the Basque Lands to Sicily\_. Cambridge University Press. 1990. Hardcover with dust jacket. 345pp. G/VG. Foxing, book-plate. \$16 [719254]

Mullally, Joseph P.. \_\_The Summulae Logicales of Peter of Spain [Publications in Medieval Studies VIII]\_\_. Notre Dame, Indiana. 1960. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 172pp. Latin text and English translation, on parallel pages. Slightly musty, light bowing to boards, otherwise good. \$20 [719190]

Mullally, Joseph Patrick. \_\_The Summulae Logicales of Peter of Spain\_\_. Notre Dame, Indiana. 1945. Paperback. 172pp. Ex-library, foxed and chipped wrappers. Sound otherwise. \$22 [719178]

Muro, Manuel Sotomayor. \_\_Datos Historicos Sobre los Sarcofagos Romano-Cristianos de Espana [Facultad de Filosofia y Letras]\_\_. Universidad de Granada. 1973. Paperback. pp. In Spanish. Good condition. Previous owner's name, light wear to wrapper edges. 135 pages, plus plates. \$22 [719193]

Neininger, Falko ed.. \_\_English Episcopal Acta 15: London 1076-1187\_\_. Published for the British Academy, by Oxford University Press. 1999. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 215pp. Ex-library, otherwise pristine. \$16 [720113]

Netanyahu, B.. \_\_The Origins of the Inquisition in Fifteenth Century Spain. Second edition\_\_. New York Review Books. 2001. Paperback. 1384pp. Previous owner's name, creased and concave spine, slight ink underlining. Otherwise sound. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$27 [719290]

Nieto, Jose C.. \_\_Juan de Valdes and the Origins of the Spanish and Italian Reformation [Travaux d'Humanisme et Renaissance CVIII]\_\_. Geneve: Librairie Droz. 1970. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 355pp. In English. Ex-library, red buckram binding. Stained cover, slightly musty. Sound otherwise. \$37 [720066]

Noble, Thomas F.X. and Thomas Head eds.. \_\_Soldiers of Christ: Saints and Saints' Lives from Late Antiquity and the Early Middle Ages\_\_. Penn State Press. 1995. Paperback. 383pp. Creased spine, laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. Otherwise very good. \$11 [719551]

Novak, Ralph Martin. \_\_Christianity and the Roman Empire: Background Texts\_\_. Trinity Press International. 2001. Paperback. 340pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$11 [719489]

Oberman, Heiko A.. \_\_The Virgin Mary in Evangelical Perspective [Facet Books Historical Series 20 (Medieval)]\_\_. Fortress Press. 1971.

Booklet. 38pp. Stapled booklet. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamps. \$15 [719545]

Oliver, Jose Luis Agente. \_\_La Necropolis Visigoda de Lugar la Varella-Castellar (Codo, Zaragoza) [Excavaciones Arqueologicas en Espana 87]\_\_. Servicio de Publicaciones de Ministerio de Educacion y Cincia. 1975. Paperback. pp. In Spanish. Very good; previous owner's name inside. 41 pages plus plates. \$22 [720098]

Origen; Ronald E. Heine trans.. \_\_Origen, Commentary on the Gospel According to John, Books 1-10 [The Fathers of the Church: A New Translation]\_\_. Catholic University of America Press. 1989. Paperback. 344pp. Slight highlighting and underlining. Good otherwise \$22 [719274]

Payne, Stanley G.. \_\_Spanish Catholicism: An Historical Overview\_\_. University of Wisconsin Press. 1984. Hardcover with dust jacket. 263pp. Ink marginalia, chipped and faded dust jacket. \$27 [719033]

Pelikan, Jaroslav. \_\_Obedient Rebels: Catholic Substance and Protestant Principle in Luther's Reformation\_\_. Harper and Row. 1964. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 212pp. Very good; slightly rubbed cover. \$8 [719315]

Prien, Hans-Jurgen. \_\_La Historia de Cristianismo en America Latina [El Peso de Los Dias 21] \_\_. Ediciones Sigueme- Salamanca (Espana). 1985. Hardcover with dust jacket. 1236pp. In Spanish. VG/G. Previous owner's name, torn dust jacket edges. \$47 [720069]

Prieto, Alberto Manuel. \_\_Estructura Social del Conventus Cordubensis Durante el Alto Imperio Romano [Facultad de Filosofia y Letras]\_\_. Universidad de Granada. 1973. Paperback. 279pp. In Italian. Creased spine, bumped corners, previous owner's name, otherwise good. \$11 [719192]

Prosper of Aquitaine; P. De Letter, trans.. \_\_Prosper of Aquitaine: Defense of St. Augustine [Ancient Christian Writers, No. 32]\_\_. Newman Press / Longmans, Green and Co.. 1963. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 248pp. Ex-library, foxing. \$8 [719652]

Purcell, Mary. \_\_The Quiet Companion: The Life of Peter Faber, SJ\_\_. Loyola University Press. 1970. Hardcover with dust jacket. 198pp. VG/G. Previous owner's name inside front cover, chipped dust jacket. \$9 [719992]

Quintas, Alfonso Lopez. \_\_Filosofia Espanola Contemporanea. Temas autores [Biblioteca de Autores Cristianos]\_\_. Biblioteca de Autores Cristianos. 1970. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 719pp. In Spanish. Previous owner's name; lower page corners bumped. Otherwise very good. \$11 [720116]

Rack, Henry D.. \_\_Reasonable Enthusiast: John Wesley and the Rise of Methodism. Second edition\_\_. Abingdon. 1993. Paperback. 658pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719571]

Ramsey, Frances M.R. ed.. \_\_English Episcopal Acta X: Bath and Wells 1061-1205\_\_. Published for the British Academy, by Oxford University Press. 1995. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 252pp. Ex-library, otherwise pristine. \$16 [720108]

Rekers, B.. \_Benito Arias Montano (1527-1598)\_\_. The Warburg Institute, University of London / E.J. Brill. 1972. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 199pp. Slightly bowed boards, slightly musty, previous owner's name. Else sound. \$16 [719186]

Romain, Charles-Poisset. Le Protestantisme dans la Societe Haitienne. Contribution a l'Etude Sociologique d'une Religion. Imprimerie Henri Deschamps. Paperback. 380pp. In French. Very good; previous owner's name. \$22 [720107]

Sanabria M., Victor. \_\_Anselmo Llorente y Lafuente: Primer Obispo de Costa Rica (Apuntamientos Historicos)\_\_. Editorial Costa Rica. 1972. Paperback. 397pp. In Spanish. Worn and creased wrappers, previous owner's name, binding cracked/reglued. \$15 [719175]

Savage, Alan D.. \_\_D'Aubigne's Meditations Sur Les Pseaumes [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, New Series 8]\_\_. Princeton Theological Seminary. 2003. Paperback. 124pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$9 [719904]

Schalkwijk, Frans Leonard. \_\_Igreja e Estrado no Brasil Holandes 1630-1654\_\_. Sociedade Religiosa Edicoes Vida Nova. 1989. Paperback. 544pp. In Portuguese. Very good; previous owner's name. \$27 [720124]

Sebastian, F. -Javier Lozano. \_\_San Isidoro y la Filosofia Clasica [Isidoriana 2]\_\_. Leon: Isidoriana-Editorial. 1982. Paperback. 278pp. In Spanish. Slightly musty, slightly yellowed pages, previous owner's name. \$27 [720135]

Segura, Ricardo Blanco. \_\_Historia Eclesiastica de Costa Rica. Del Descubrimiento a la Ereccion de la Diocesis (1502-1850)\_\_. Editorial Costa Rica. 1967. Paperback. 401pp. In Spanish. Creased and torn wrappers, beginning to detach; previous owner's name, penciling. Otherwise sound. \$27 [720096]

Selke, Angela. \_\_El Santo Oficio de la Inquisicion. Proceso de Fr. Francisco Ortiz (1529-1532)\_\_. Ediciones Guadarrama. 1968. Paperback. 402pp. In Spanish. Good; creased and edge-worn wrappers. \$22 [720102]

Sider, Robert. \_\_The Gospel and its Proclamation [Message of the Fathers of the Church, Volume 10]\_\_. Michael Glazier. 1983. Paperback. 236pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719538]

Silva Dias, J.S. da. \_\_O Erasmismo e a Inquisicao em Portugal, O Processo de Fr. Valentim da Luz [Instituto de Historia e Teoria das Ideias]\_\_. Universidade de Coimbra. 1975. Paperback. 317pp. In Portuguese. Wrappers becoming loose, last few pages slightly torn, previous owner's name. Sound otherwise. \$37 [720067]

Simpson, Robert L.. \_\_The Interpretation of Prayer in the Early Church\_\_. Westminster Press. 1965. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 189pp. Extensive ink underlining and highlighting, previous owner's name and label. \$9 [719859]

Smith, Colin; Charles Melville and Ahmad Ubaydli. \_\_\_Christians and Moors in Spain, volume I: AD-711-1150; Volume II: 1195-1614; Volume III: Arabic Sources (3 volumes total) \_\_. Aris and Phillips Ltd.. 1993. Paperback. pp. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 3. Slightly musty, previous owner's name. Good otherwise. 179, 191, 202 pages. \$47 [719199]

Smith, David M. ed.. \_\_English Episcopal Acta I: Lincoln 1067-1185\_\_. Published for the British Academy, by Oxford University Press. 1980. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 257pp. Ex-library, otherwise very good. \$22 [720110]

Smith, David M. ed.. \_\_English Episcopal Acta IV: Lincoln 1186-1206\_\_. Published for the British Academy, by Oxford University Press. 1986. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 249pp. Ex-library, light foxing to end papers, otherwise pristine. \$16 [720111]

Spitz, Lewis W.. \_\_The Religious Renaissance of the German Humanists\_\_. Harvard. 1963. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 369pp. Good. Foxed end papers, previous owner's stamp. \$10 [719672]

Stickelberger, Emanuel. \_\_Calvin: A Life\_\_. John Knox Press. 1954. Hardcover with dust jacket. 174pp. Sold as is. Title page sliced out. Stamp on ffep, chipped dust jacket. Otherwise a sound, unmarked copy. \$11 [719945]

Utterback, Kristine T.. \_\_Pastoral Care and Administration in Mid-Fourteenth Century Barcelona: Exercising the 'Art of Arts'\_\_. The Edwin Mellen Press. 1993. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 213pp. Bowed boards, slightly musty, previous owner's name. \$15 [720140]

Verduin, Leonard. \_\_The Reformers and their Stepchildren\_\_. Baker Book
House. 1964. Paperback. 292pp. Very good; laminated wrappers,
previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719370]

Wacker, Grant. \_\_Augustus H. Strong and the Dilemma of Historical Consciousness\_\_. Mercer. 1985. Hardcover with dust jacket. 206pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$8 [719016]

Williams, D.H. ed.. \_\_The Free Church and the Early Church: Bridging the Historical and Theological Divide\_\_. Eerdmans. 2002. Paperback. 183pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719554]

Williams, Peter W.. \_\_Popular Religion in America: Symbolic Change and the Modernization Process in Historical Perspective\_\_. University of Illinois Press. 1989. Paperback. 245pp. Moderate penciling, laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$11 [719535]

Willis-Watkins, David. \_\_The Second Commandment and Church Reform: The Colloquy of St. Germain-en-Laye, 1562 [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, vol. 2, no. 2, Spring 1994]\_\_. Princeton Theological Seminary. 1994. Paperback. 80pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719911]

Wilson, Stanton R.; with William O. Harris. \_\_John Mackay:
Bibliographical Resources for the Period 1914-1992 [Studies in Reformed
Theology and History, vol. 1, no. 4, Fall 1993] \_\_. Princeton Theological
Seminary. 1993. Paperback. 58pp. Very good; laminated wrappers,
previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719916]

Wood, A. Skevington. \_\_The Inextinguishable Blaze: Spiritual Renewal and Advance in the Eighteenth Century\_\_. Eerdmans. 1960. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 256pp. Good; ex-library. \$8 [719692]

Xavier, St. Francois; Hugues Didier trad.. \_\_Saint Francois Xavier,
Correspondance 1535-1552. Lettres et documents. Traduction integrale,
presentation, notes et index\_\_. Desclee de Brouwer. 1987. Paperback.
528pp. In French. Good condition; cocked and creased spine, wrappers'
laminate peeling in several places, previous owner's name. \$22 [719170]

Zoreda, Luis Caballero y Thilo Ulbert; Tito A. Varela. \_\_La Basilica Paleocristiana de Casa Herrera en las Cercanias de Merida (Badajoz) [Excavaciones Arqueologicas en Espana 89]\_\_. Servicio de Publicaciones de Ministerio de Educacion y Cincia. 1976. Paperback. pp. In Spanish. Slightly musty, previous owner's name inside. Otherwise sound. 248 pages plus plates. \$32 [720099]

Zwingli and Bullinger; G.W. Bromiley trans.. \_\_Zwingli and Bullinger, Selected Translations with Introductions and Notes [Library of Christian Classics, Ichthus Edition]\_\_. Westminster Press. 1953. Paperback. 364pp. Slightly musty, foxed page edges, sunned spine. Otherwise sound, free of markings. \$15 [719888]

## CLASSICS

Brunschwig, Jacques and Geoffrey E.R. Lloyd eds.. \_\_A Guide to Greek Thought: Major Figures and Trends\_\_. Belknap, Harvard. 2003. Paperback. 486pp. Good. Foxing, previous owner's name, laminated wrappers. \$9 [719570]

Dancy, R.M.. \_\_Two Studies in the Early Academy\_\_. State University of New York Press. 1991. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 219pp. Very good; previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719602]

de Polignac, François. \_\_Cults, Territory, and the Origins of the Greek City-State\_\_. University of Chicago Press. 1995. Paperback. 187pp. Ink underlining, previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719999]

Ellis, J.R.. \_\_Philip II and Macedonian Imperialism\_\_. Princeton University Press. 1986. Paperback. 312pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owners' names/stamp \$11 [719711]

Enos, Richard Leo. \_\_Greek Rhetoric Before Aristotle\_\_. Waveland Press Inc.. 1993. Paperback. 159pp. Very good; laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719592]

Enos, Richard Leo. \_\_Roman Rhetoric: Revolution and the Greek
Influence\_\_. Waveland Press Inc.. 1995. Paperback. 135pp. Very good.
Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$15 [719600]

Fischer, H.F.W.D. ed.. \_\_Leges Barbarorum in Usum Studiosorum I: Pactus Legis Salicae [Textus Minores, vol. III]\_\_. E.J. Brill. 1948.

Paperback. 44pp. In Italian. Good condition. Light foxing, previous owner's name. \$16 [719189]

Fischer, H.F.W.D. ed.. \_\_Leges Barbarorum in Usum Studiosorum II: Lex Ribuaria, Lex Saxonum, Euua ad Amorem [Textus Minores, vol. XVI]\_\_. E.J. Brill. 1951. Paperback. 48pp. In Latin. Very good. Previous owner's name, slight foxing. \$16 [719259]

Freeman, Charles. \_\_Egypt, Greece and Rome: Civilizations of the Ancient Mediterranean\_\_. Oxford University Press. 1996. Hardcover with dust jacket. 638pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's name and stamp. \$12 [719678]

Gardner, Jane F.. \_\_Women in Roman Law and Society\_\_. Indiana University Press. 1987. Paperback. 281pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719669]

Geldard, Richard. \_\_Remembering Heraclitus: The Philosopher of Riddles\_\_. Floris Books. 2000. Paperback. 161pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719601]

Grant, Michael. \_\_From Alexander to Cleopatra: The Hellenistic World\_\_. Scribner's. 1982. Hardcover with dust jacket. 319pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp, laminated boards. \$8 [719682]

Isidori; W.M. Lindsay. \_\_Isidori Hispalensis Episcopi Etymologiarum Episcopi Etymologiarum Sive Originum Libri XX, Tomus I: Libros I-X Continens [Scriptorum Classicorum Bibliotheca Oxoniensis]\_\_. Oxford: Clarendon Press. 1962. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. In Latin. Volume 1 only. Very good; rubbed cover, previous owners name. \$22 [720042]

Isidori; W.M. Lindsay. \_\_Isidori Hispalensis Episcopi Etymologiarum Episcopi Etymologiarum Sive Originum Libri XX, Tomus II: Libros XI-XX Continens [Scriptorum Classicorum Bibliotheca Oxoniensis]\_\_. Oxford: Clarendon Press. 1962. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. In Latin. Volume 2 only. Very good; rubbed cover, previous owners name. \$22 [720043]

Keay, S.J.. \_\_Roman Spain\_\_. British Museum Publications. 1988. Hardcover with dust jacket. 240pp. Slightly musty, corner-clipped dust jacket, previous owner's name. Sound otherwise. \$11 [719188]

Levi, Peter. \_\_A History of Greek Literature\_\_. Viking. 1985. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 511pp. Good; slight highlighting. \$8 [720059]

Roebuck, Carl. \_\_The World of Ancient Times\_\_. Scribner's. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 758pp. VG/VG \$8 [719048]

Tussman, Joseph. \_\_The Burden of Office: Agamemnon and Other Losers\_\_. Talonbooks. 1989. Paperback. 168pp. Very good; previous owner's name inside front wrapper. \$11 [719839]

Xenophon; Robert B. Strassler ed.; John Marincola trans.. \_\_The Landmark
Xenophon's Hellenika\_\_. Pantheon. 2009. Hardcover with dust jacket.
579pp. VG/VG. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$30
[719328]

# COMMENTARIES- NEW TESTAMENT

Abbott, T.K.. \_\_Epistles to the Ephesians and to the Colossians [International Critical Commentary]\_\_. T. & T. Clark. 1985. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 315pp. Very good; previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719686]

Anderson, A.A.. \_\_2 Samuel [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word. 1989. Hardcover with dust jacket. 301pp. VG/VG \$8 [719079]

Aune, David E.. \_\_Revelation 1-5 [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1997. Hardcover with dust jacket. 374pp. G/VG. Slightly cocked spine. \$30 [719067]

Barrett, C.K.. \_\_The Pastoral Epistles in the New English Bible, with introduction and commentary [New Clarendon Bible]\_\_. Oxford, at the Clarendon Press. 1963. Hardcover with dust jacket. 151pp. VG/VG \$11 [719361]

Barth, Karl. \_\_The Epistle to the Philippians\_\_. John Knox Press. 1962. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 128pp. Ex-parish library, otherwise very good. \$11 [719345]

Beasley-Murray, George R.. \_\_John, 2nd edition [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1999. Hardcover with dust jacket. 441pp. Second edition. VG/VG \$8 [719054]

Bence, Philip A.. \_\_Acts: A Bible Commentary in the Wesleyan Tradition\_\_. Wesleyan Publishing House. 1998. Hardcover with dust jacket. 252pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's label inside \$10 [719749]

Boice, James Montgomery. \_\_Romans, volume 4: The New Humanity, Romans 12-16\_\_. Baker. 1991. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. Volume 4 only. \$8 [719612]

Broadus, John A.. \_\_Commentary on Matthew [An American Commentary on the New Testament, volume 1]\_\_. Judson Press. 1886. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 610pp. Worn cover, tender front hinge, book-plate. \$8 [719774]

Brown, Raymond E.. \_\_The Gospel According to John: Introduction, Translation and Notes (2 vols.) [The Anchor Bible]\_\_. Doubleday & Co.. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 1208===pp. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2 (2 volumes total). G/G. Penciling, blind-stamps, chipped and sunned dust jackets. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$22 [719365]

Brunner, Emil. \_\_The Letter to the Romans: A Commentary\_\_. The Westminster Press. 1959. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 168pp. Extensive underlining, previous owner's stamp, laminated boards. \$8 [719306]

Butler, Trent. \_\_Judges [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word. 2009. Hardcover with dust jacket. 537pp. VG/VG \$37 [719077]

Calvin, John; John W. Fraser and W.J.G. McDonald trans.; David W. Torrance and Thomas F. Torrance eds.. \_\_The Acts of the Apostles 1-13 [Calvin's Commentaries]\_\_. William B. Eerdmans. 1995. Paperback. 410pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719766]

Craigie, Peter C.; Page H. Kelley, and Joel F. Drinkard Jr.. \_\_Jeremiah 1-25 [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1991. Hardcover with dust jacket. 888pp. VG/VG \$14 [719056]

Craigie, Peter C.; Page H. Kelley, and Joel F. Drinkard Jr.. \_\_Jeremiah 26-52 [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1995. Hardcover with dust jacket. 403pp. VG/VG \$8 [719057]

Creed, John Martin. \_\_The Gospel According to Luke: The Greek Text With Introduction, Notes, and Indices\_\_. Macmillan and Co.. 1950. Hardcover with dust jacket. 340pp. Greek text, with commentary in English. Foxing, slightly musty, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719853]

Dodd, C.H.. \_\_The Epistle of Paul to the Romans [Moffatt New Testament Commentary]\_\_. Harper and Brothers Publishers. 1932. Hardcover with dust jacket. 246pp. VG/G. Laminated boards, yellowed pages, previous owner's stamps, chipped dust jacket. \$8 [719305]

Dunn, James D. C.. Romans 1-8 [Word Biblical Commentary]. Word Books. 1988. Hardcover with dust jacket. 513pp. VG/VG \$8 [719073]

- Dunn, James D.G.. \_\_Romans 9-16 [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Publishing. 1991. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. G/G. Cocked spine \$8 [719069]
- Eller, Vernard. \_\_The Most Revealing Book of the Bible: Making Sense Out of Revelation\_\_. Eerdmans. 1975. Paperback. 214pp. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's name and stamps, slight foxing. Otherwise very good. \$12 [719573]
- Evans, Craig A.. \_Mark 8:27-16:20 [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 2001. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. VG/VG \$22 [719059]
- Ford, J. Massyngberde. \_\_Revelation: A New Translation with Introduction and Commentary [The Anchor Bible]\_\_. Doubleday. 1975. Hardcover with dust jacket. 455pp. VG/VG. Previous owners' names, chipped and sunned dust jacket. \$8 [719580]
- Garland, David E.. \_\_Reading Matthew: A Literary and Theological Commentary on the First Gospel [Reading the New Testament Series]\_\_. Smyth and Helwys. 2001. Paperback. 269pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719760]
- Gregg, Steve ed.. \_\_Revelation: Four Views. A Parallel Commentary\_\_. Nelson. 1997. Hardcover with dust jacket. 528pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp on front glued end paper. \$10 [719530]
- Guelich, Robert A.. \_Mark 1-8:26 [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1989. Hardcover with dust jacket. 454pp. VG/VG \$8 [719058]
- Guelich, Robert A.. \_\_Mark 1-8:26 [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1989. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 454pp. Ex-library, otherwise very good. \$8 [719553]
- Guthrie, George H. and Douglas J. Moo. \_\_Hebrews, James [Zondervan Illustrated Backgrounds Commentary]\_\_. Zondervan. 2001. Paperback. 120pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$12 [719841]
- Hagner, Donald A.. \_Matthew 14-28 [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Thomas Nelson. 1995. Hardcover with dust jacket. 935pp. VG/VG \$8 [719060]
- Houlden, J.L.. \_\_Paul's Letter from Prison: Philippians, Colossians, Philemon, and Ephesians [Westminster Pelican Commentaries]\_\_. Westminster. 1977. Hardcover with dust jacket. 357pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$15 [719685]
- Hume, C.R.. Reading Through Galatians. SCM Press Ltd.. 1997. Paperback. 103pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719679]
- Ironside, H.A.. \_Studies in the Epistle to the Hebrews and the Epistle to Titus \_. Loizeaux Brothers Inc.. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 274pp. VG/G. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$8 [719848]

Johnston, George. \_\_Ephesians, Philippians, Colossians and Philemon [New Century Bible]\_\_. Oliphants. 1967. Hardcover with dust jacket. 80pp. Extensive ink underlining and highlighting. \$8 [719684]

Keck, Leander ed.. \_\_New Interpreter's Bible: A Commentary in Twelve Volumes. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 12, plus Index\_\_. Abingdon. 1994. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 12, plus index (13 volumes total). Sold as is. Some covers damp-stained, with traces of inner surface of dust jacket adhered to boards. One volume has damp-warping to upper page edges. Very slight penciling, first volume slightly shaken, some dust jackets torn and repaired in places. Otherwise sound reading copies. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$227 [719168]

Kelly, J.N.D.. A Commentary on the Epistles of Peter and of Jude [Harper's New Testament Commentaries] . Harper and Row. 1969. Hardcover with dust jacket. 387pp. G/G. Cocked spine, chipped dust jacket. \$11 [719368]

Kirk, K.E.. \_\_The Epistle to the Romans in the Revised Version [The Clarendon Bible] \_\_. Oxford, at the University Press. 1968. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 245pp. Very good. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719714]

Kuyper, Abraham. \_\_The Revelation of St. John\_\_. Eerdmans. 1964.
Paperback. 360pp. Very good; laminated wrappers. \$10 [719387]

Lane, William L.. \_\_The Gospel According to Mark: The English Text with Introduction, Exposition and Notes [New International Commentary on the New Testament]\_\_. Eerdmans. 1979. Hardcover with dust jacket. 652pp. G/G. Slightly concave spine, sunned and chipped dust jacket. \$8 [719340]

Lane, William L.. \_\_The Gospel According to Mark: The English Text with Introduction, Exposition and Notes [New International Commentary on the New Testament]\_\_. Eerdmans. 1979. Hardcover with dust jacket. 652pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamps, laminated boards. \$8 [719744]

Lea, Thomas D. and Hayne P. Griffin Jr.. \_\_1,2 Timothy, Tituts [The New American Commentary: An Exegetical and Theological Exposition of Holy Scripture]\_\_. Broadman. 1992. Hardcover with dust jacket. 352pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp \$8 [719805]

Lenski, R.C.H.. \_\_Interpretation of Luke's Gospel\_\_. Augsburg. 1946. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 1212pp. Ex-library, cocked spine, edge-worn cover. \$14 [719531]

Lenski, R.C.H.. \_\_The Interpretation of The Epistles of St. Peter, St. John and St. Jude\_\_. Augsburg. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 651pp. VG/VG. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamp, chipped dust jacket. \$12 [719357]

Lightfoot, J.B.. \_\_Saint Paul's Epistle to the Galatians. A Revised Text with Introduction, Notes, and Dissertations\_\_. Macmillan and Co.. 1910. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 384pp. Very good; edge-worn boards, previous owners' stamps. \$8 [719375]

Lightfoot, J.B.. \_\_Saint Paul's Epistles to the Colossians and to Philemon. A Revised Text with Introductions, Notes, and Dissertations\_\_. Macmillan and Co.. 1900. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 428pp. Worn cover, spine cloth torn at upper edge, tender hinges; previous owners' names on half title page. \$8 [719374]

Lincoln, Andrew T.. \_\_Ephesians [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word. 1990. Hardcover with dust jacket. 494pp. VG/VG \$8 [719074]

Longenecker, Richard N.. \_\_Galatians [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Thomas Nelson Publishers. 1990. Hardcover with dust jacket. 323pp. VG/VG. Slightly cocked spine. \$12 [719071]

Luther, Martin. \_\_Commentary on Romans\_\_. Kregel Publications. 1979. Hardcover with dust jacket. 223pp. G/VG. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamps, slightly chipped and edge-worn dust jacket. \$16 [719304]

Luthi, Walter. \_\_The Letter to the Romans\_\_. John Knox Press. 1961. Hardcover with dust jacket. 221pp. G/G. Laminated boards, previous owners' stamps, small stains on ffep, chipped dust jacket. \$11 [719308]

Manson, William. \_\_The Epistle to the Hebrews: An Historical and Theological Reconsideration [Baird Lecture, 1949]\_\_. Hodder & Stoughton Ltd.. 1951. Hardcover with dust jacket. 204pp. VG/G. Previous owners' names and stamps. \$11 [719587]

Martin, Ralph P.. \_\_James [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1988. Hardcover with dust jacket. 240pp. VG/VG \$11 [719068]

Michaels, J. Ramsey. \_\_1 Peter [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word. 1988. Hardcover with dust jacket. 337pp. VG/VG \$8 [719078]

Moore, George F.. \_\_Judges [International Critical Commentary]\_\_. T and T Clark. 1958. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 476pp. Good. Previous owner's name, label, stamp; laminated boards. \$8 [720040]

Morris, Leon. \_\_The Epistle to the Romans\_\_. William B. Eerdmans. 1987. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 578pp. Sold as is. Binding, between half title and title page, repaired with duct tape. Ink underlining and highlighting. \$9 [719346]

Morris, Leon. \_\_The Gospel According to John: The English Text with Introduction, Exposition and Notes [New International Commentary on the New Testament]\_\_. Eerdmans. 1979. Hardcover with dust jacket. 936pp. Concave spine, bumped board corners, badly torn dust jacket. Otherwise a sound copy, free of underlining etc. \$11 [719332]

Mounce, Robert H.. \_\_\_The Book of Revelation [New International Commentary on the New Testament]\_\_. Eerdmans . 1988. Hardcover with dust jacket. 426pp. G/G. Blind-stamp, pencil underlining, chipped and torn dust jacket. \$8 [719364]

Mounce, Robert H.. \_\_The Book of Revelation [New International Commentary on the New Testament]\_\_. Eerdmans . 1988. Hardcover with dust jacket. 426pp. VG/VG. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719396]

Mounce, William D.. \_\_Pastoral Epistles [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 2000. Hardcover with dust jacket. 641pp. VG/VG. Slightly cocked spine \$42 [719053]

Murphy, Frederick J.. \_\_Fallen is Babylon: The Revelation to John [The New Testament in Context]\_\_. Trinity Press International. 1998. Paperback. 472pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$11 [719517]

Murray, John. \_\_The Epistle to the Romans, volume I and volume II in one volume [New International Commentary on the New Testament]\_\_. Wm. B. Eerdmans. 1980. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. Complete, volume 1 and volume 2 bound in one volume. G/G. Slight ink underlining, sunned and chipped dust jacket. 408, 286 pages. \$12 [719341]

Murray, John. \_\_The Epistle to the Romans, volume I and volume II in one volume [New London Commentaries]\_\_. Marshall, Morgan & Scott. 1974. Paperback. pp. Complete, volume 1 and volume 2 bound in one volume. Infrequent ink markings. Wrappers are edge worn, creased and scuffed. 408, 286 p pages. \$15 [719342]

Nygren, Anders. \_\_Commentary on Romans\_\_. SCM. 1958. Hardcover with dust jacket. 457pp. G/G. Previous owner's stamp, slight ink underlining. \$15 [719309]

Osborne, Grant R.. \_\_Romans [IVP New Testament Commentary Series]\_\_.
InterVarsity Press. 2003. Hardcover with dust jacket. 447pp. VG/VG.
Previous owner's stamp on ffep. \$8 [719307]

Ramsay, W.M.. \_\_A Historical Commentary on St. Paul's Epistle to the Galatians\_\_. Hodder and Stoughton. 1899. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 478pp. Good. Worn cover, bent spine edges and board corners, foxing, previous owner stamp/name. \$10 [719681]

Scott, E.F.. \_\_The Epistle to the Hebrews: Its Doctrine and Significance\_\_. T. and T. Clark. 1923. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 216pp. Good. Laminated cover, previous owners' names and stamps. \$15 [719583]

Selwyn, Edward Gordon. \_\_The First Epistle of St. Peter. The Greek Text with Introduction, Notes and Essays\_\_. Macmillan / St. Martin's Press. 1969. Hardcover with dust jacket. 517pp. G/G. Cocked spine, bookplate, torn dust jacket. \$8 [719775]

Simpson, E.K. and F.F. Bruce. \_\_Epistles to the Ephesians and Colossians [New International Commentary on the New Testament]\_\_. Eerdmans. 1977. Hardcover with dust jacket. 328pp. VG/G. Sunned dust jacket \$8 [719343]

Swete, Henry Barclay. \_\_The Gospel According to St. Mark: The Greek Text with Introduction, Notes, and Indices. Third edition\_\_. Macmillan and Co.. 1927. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 434pp. Commentary on the Greek text. Slight foxing, bumped spine edges and board corners. Previous owners' names/stamp. Otherwise very good. \$11 [719788]

Telford, W.R.. \_\_Mark [New Testament Guides]\_\_. Sheffield Academic Press. 1997. Paperback. 162pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$11 [719856]

Vincent, Marvin R.. \_\_A Critical and Exegetical Commentary on the Epistles to the Philippians and to Philemon [International Critical Commentary]\_\_. Scribner's . 1897. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 201pp. Good. Laminated cover, previous owners' stamps, lower board corners bumped. \$12 [719741]

#### COMMENTARIES- OLD TESTAMENT

Allen, Leslie C.. \_\_Ezekiel 20-48 [World Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word. 1990. Hardcover with dust jacket. 306pp. VG/VG \$8 [719062]

Allen, Leslie C.. \_\_The Books of Joel, Obadiah, Jonah and Micah [New International Commentary on the Old Testament]\_\_. Eerdmans. 1976. Hardcover with dust jacket. 427pp. G/G. Ink underlining, torn dust jacket. \$8 [719354]

Berlin, Adele. \_\_Lamentations: A Commentary [Old Testament Library]\_\_. WJK. 2004. Paperback. 135pp. Very good. \$16 [719325]

Braun, Roddy. \_\_1 Chronicles [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1986. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. VG/VG \$8 [719288]

Burns, Rita. \_\_Exodus, Leviticus, Numbers, with Excursuses on Feasts/Ritual and Typology [Old Testament Message 3]\_\_. Michael Glazier, Inc.. 1983. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 297pp. Very good condition. \$15 [719687]

Bush, Frederic. \_\_Ruth/Esther [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1996. Hardcover with dust jacket. 514pp. VG/VG \$30 [719086]

Calvin, John. \_\_Ezekiel and Daniel [Calvin's Commentaries, volume 5]\_\_. Associated Publishers and Authors Inc.. . Hardcover, no dust jacket. 680pp. Good. Bumped spine edges and board corners, book-plate. \$27 [719784]

Calvin, John. \_\_The Minor Prophets [Calvin's Commentaries, volume 6]\_\_. Associated Publishers and Authors Inc.. . Hardcover, no dust jacket. 1107pp. Very good condition \$27 [719785]

Calvin, John. \_\_The Pentateuch [Calvin's Commentaries, volume a]\_\_. Associated Publishers and Authors Inc. . Hardcover, no dust jacket. 1228pp. Sold as is. Back hinge broken, front hinge extremely tender, upper edges stained, bookplate. \$8 [719786]

Craigie, P.C.. \_\_The Book of Deuteronomy [New International Commentary on the Old Testament]\_\_. Eerdmans. 1992. Hardcover with dust jacket. 424pp. VG/VG. Blind-stamp. \$8 [719338]

Creach, Jerome F.D.. \_\_Interpretation: Joshua\_\_. John Knox. 2003. Hardcover with dust jacket. 135pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719860]

Driver, S.R.. A Critical and Exegetical Commentary on Deuteronomy, 3rd edition[International Critical Commentary] T. & T. Clark. 1965. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 434pp. Good. Slightly shaken, book-plate, rubbed cover. \$8 [719777]

Driver, S.R.. \_\_The Book of Exodus [Cambridge Bible for Schools and Colleges]\_\_. Cambridge: At the University Press. 1918. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 443pp. Good. Foxing, slightly shaken. Previous owners' names, laminated cover. \$12 [719683]

Engelsma, David J.. \_\_Unfolding Covenant History: An Exposition of the Old Testament, volume 5: Judges and Ruth\_\_. Reformed Free Publishing Association. 2005. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 213pp. Very good; previous owner's stamp. \$12 [719794]

Gerstenberger, Erhard S.. \_\_Psalms, Part I: With an Introduction to Cultic Poetry [The Forms of the Old Testament Literature, volume XIV]\_\_. Eerdmans. 1991. Paperback. 260pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owners' stamps. \$8 [719393]

Goldingay, John E.. \_\_Daniel [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1989. Hardcover with dust jacket. 351pp. VG/VG \$8 [719066]

Gray, George Buchanan. \_\_A Critical and Exegetical Commentary on Numbers [International Critical Commentary]\_\_. T. and T. Clark. 1956.
Hardcover, no dust jacket. 489pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp and label, laminated boards. \$22 [719017]

Gray, George Buchanan. \_\_A Critical and Exegetical Commentary on Numbers [International Critical Commentary]\_\_. T. and T. Clark. 1965. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 489pp. Rubbed cover, lightly bumped spine edges and board corners, bookplate. Otherwise very good. \$22 [719778]

Hamilton, Victor P.. \_\_The Book of Genesis Chapters 1-17 [New International Commentary on the Old Testament]\_\_. Eerdmans. 1991. Hardcover with dust jacket. 522pp. G/VG. Blind-stamp, slightly cocked spine \$18 [719336]

Hartley, John E.. \_\_Leviticus [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1992. Hardcover with dust jacket. 516pp. Front hinge tender, otherwise sound. \$13 [719085]

Hawthorne, Gerald F.. \_\_Philippians [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1983. Hardcover with dust jacket. 307pp. Moderate to heavy, tidy ink underlining. \$9 [719289]

Keil, C.F. and F. Delitzsch. \_\_\_ The Pentateuch: Three Volumes in One [Commentary on the Old Testament series]\_\_. William B. Eerdmans. 1975. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Complete commentary on the Pentateuch, three volumes bound in one. Very good. Rubbed cover, stamps on ffep. 501, 486, 531 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$27 [719857]

Leupold, H.C.. \_Exposition of Zechariah\_\_. Baker. 1971. Hardcover, no dust jacket. \_280pp. Good; ex-library. \$13 [719653]

Murphy, Roland. \_\_Ecclesiastes [Word Biblical Commentary 23A]\_\_. Word Books. 1992. Hardcover with dust jacket. 170pp. VG/VG \$12 [719064]

Ogden, Graham S. and Richard R. Deutsch. \_\_Joel and Malachi: A Promise of Hope, A Call to Obedience [International Theological Commentary]\_\_. Eerdmans/Handsel. 1987. Paperback. 120pp. Very good. \$8 [719983]

Paton, Lewis Bayles. \_\_A Critical and Exegetical Commentary on the Book of Esther [International Critical Commentary]\_\_. Scribner's. 1908. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 339pp. Worn and stained cover, foxing, shaken. \$11 [719579]

Petersen, David L.. \_\_Haggai and Zechariah 1-8: A Commentary [The Old Testament Library]\_\_. Westminster. 1984. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 320pp. Ex-library, otherwise very good. \$22 [719536]

Porteous, Norman W.. \_\_Daniel: A Commentary [Old Testament Library]\_\_. Westminster. 1965. Hardcover with dust jacket. 173pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$8 [720013]

Robinson, Gnana. \_\_1 and 2 Samuel: Let Us Be Like the Nations [International Theological Commentary]\_\_. Eerdmans/Handsel. 1993. Paperback. 289pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719680]

Smith, Henry Preserved. A Critical and Exegetical Commentary on the Books of Samuel [International Critical Commentary]. T. & T. Clark. 1977. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 421pp. Very good; blind-stamps. \$11 [719339]

Smith, Henry Preserved. A Critical and Exegetical Commentary on the Books of Samuel [International Critical Commentary]. T. & T. Clark. 1961. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 421pp. Very good. Laminated cover, previous owners' name/stamps. \$8 [719699]

Snaith, Norman H.. \_\_Amos, Hosea and Micah [Epworth Preacher's Commentaries]\_\_. London: The Epworth Press. 1956. Hardcover with dust jacket. 111pp. G/G. Ink underlining, light foxing, laminated boards, chipped dust jacket with edges repaired with tape. \$9 [720006]

Stuart, Douglas. \_\_Hosea-Jonah [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1987. Hardcover with dust jacket. 537pp. VG/VG \$32 [719065]

Tate, Marvin E.. \_\_Psalms 51-100 [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1990. Hardcover with dust jacket. 578pp. VG/VG \$11 [719080]

Thompson, J.A.. \_\_The Book of Jeremiah [The New International Commentary on the Old Testament]\_\_. Eerdmans. 1989. Hardcover with dust jacket. 819pp. VG/G. Blind-stamp, chipped dust jacket. \$9 [719353]

Wenham, Gordon. \_\_Genesis 1-15 [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1987. Hardcover with dust jacket. 352pp. VG/VG \$15 [719083]

Williams, Donald M.. \_\_Psalms 73-150 [The Communicator's Commentary]\_\_. Word Books. 1986. Hardcover with dust jacket. 543pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$11 [719986]

Williamson, H.G.M. . \_\_Ezra, Nehemiah [Word Biblical Commentary]\_\_. Word. 1985. Hardcover with dust jacket. 417pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp on ffep. \$10 [719347]

Wolff, Hans Walter. Hosea: A Commentary on the Book of the Prophet Hosea [Hermeneia- A Critical and Historical Commentary on the Bible]. Fortress. 1974. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 259pp. Ex-library, spine edges slightly worn. Good otherwise. \$8 [719767]

Young, Edward J.. \_\_The Book of Isaiah: The English Text, with Introduction, Exposition, and Notes (Volume 1, 2 and 3)\_\_. Eerdmans. 1992. Paperback. pp. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 3. Very good condition, laminated wrappers and previous owner's stamps. 534, 604, 579 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$20 [719348]

### **GREEK**

Berry, George Ricker. \_\_A Dictionary of New Testament Greek Synonyms\_\_. Zondervan. 1979. Hardcover with dust jacket. 95pp. G/VG. Foxed page edges, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719727]

Blass, F. and A. Debrunner; Robert W. Funk. \_\_A Greek Grammar of the New Testament and Other Early Christian Literature\_\_. University of Chicago Press. 1973. Hardcover with dust jacket. 325pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$15 [719806]

Burton, Ernest de Witt. \_\_Syntax of the Moods and Tenses in New Testament Greek. Third edition\_\_. T. and T. Clark. 1955. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 215pp. Very good. Laminated cover, previous owners' stamps. \$8 [719394]

Colwell, Ernest Cadman; with Ernest W. Tune. \_\_A Beginner's Reader-Grammar for New Testament Greek\_\_. Harper and Row. 1965. Hardcover with dust jacket. 107pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719730]

Goodwin, William Watson; revised by Charles Burton Gulick. \_\_Greek Grammar\_\_. Blaisdell Publishing Company. 1958. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 472pp. Book plate, front hinge tender. \$15 [719993]

Hudson, D.F.. \_\_Teach Yourself New Testament Greek\_\_. Association Press. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 178pp. VG/G. Previous owners' stamps. Slightly chipped dust jacket. \$10 [719716]

Jay, Eric C.. \_\_New Testament Greek: An Introductory Grammar\_\_. SPCK. 1958. Hardcover with dust jacket. 350pp. VG/VG. Previous owner stamps, laminated boards. \$8 [719803]

Kevern, Peter and Paula Gooder. \_\_Exploring New Testament Greek\_\_. SCM
Press. 2004. Paperback. 236pp. Very good; laminated wrappers,
previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719804]

Marshall, Alfred. \_\_New Testament Greek Primer\_\_. Zondervan Publishing House. 1978. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 168pp. Ex-library, musty, light foxing, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719715]

Mastronarde, Donald J.. \_\_Introduction to Attic Greek\_\_. California. 1993. Paperback. 425pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owners' names. \$11 [719483]

Mounce, William D.. Basics of Biblical Greek: Grammar. Second edition (Lacks CD-Rom). Zondervan. 2003. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 448pp. Lacks CD-Rom, otherwise good, with previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$8 [719743]

Mounce, William D.. \_\_Basics of Biblical Greek: Workbook. Second edition\_\_. Zondervan. 2003. Paperback. 205pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$10 [719482]

Swanson, Reuben J.. \_\_New Testament Greek Manuscripts, Part I: Matthew, Variant Readings Arranged in Horizontal Lines Against Codex Vaticanus\_\_. Sheffield / William Carey International University Press. 1995.
Paperback. 304pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$18 [719014]

Webb, Joseph M. and Robert Kysar. \_\_Greek for Preachers\_\_. Chalice Press. 2002. Paperback. 195pp. Very good. Previous owner's label, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719717]

Wenham, J.W.. \_\_The Elements of New Testament Greek\_\_. Cambridge University. 1991. Paperback. 268pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$10 [719728]

#### HEBREW

Brown, Francis; S.R. Driver, Charles A. Briggs. \_\_The New Brown-Driver-Briggs-Gesenius Hebrew and English Lexicon, with an Appendix Containing the Biblical Aramaic\_\_. Hendrickson. 1979. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 1118pp. Very good; blind-stamps. \$27 [719355]

Watts, John D.W.. \_Lists of Words Occurring Frequently in the Hebrew Bible. Hebrew-English\_\_. Wm. B. Eerdmans. 1983. Paperback. 33pp. Stapled booklet. Very good; laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719712]

## JUDAICA

Buber, Martin. \_\_Eclipse of God\_\_. Macmillan. 1952. Hardcover with dust jacket. 192pp. Ink underlining and notes, torn and chipped dust jacket. \$27 [719023]

Cantera, F.; J.M. Millas. \_\_Las Inscripciones Hebraicas de Espana\_\_. Madrid: C. Bermejo, Impresor, Garcia Morato. 1956. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 471pp. In Spanish and Hebrew. Spine edges and board corners bumped, previous owner's name. Good otherwise. \$67 [720103]

Collins, John J.. \_\_The Apocalyptic Imagination: An Introduction to Jewish Apocalyptic Literature. Second edition\_\_. William B. Eerdmans / Dove Booksellers. 1998. Paperback. 337pp. Bookstore label on spine and back wrapper, corners slightly curled, otherwise very good. \$8 [719938]

de Boer, P.A.H.. \_\_Fatherhood and Motherhood in Israelite and Judean Piety\_\_. E.J. Brill. 1974. Vinyl. 57pp. Very good; previous owners' names/label. \$15 [719758]

Edersheim, Alfred. \_\_The History of the Jewish Nation after the Destruction of Jerusalem. Third edition\_\_. Baker Book House. 1979. Paperback. 553pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamps, laminated wrappers. \$13 [720082]

Gager, John G.. \_\_The Origins of Anti-Semitism: Attitudes Toward Judaism in Pagan and Christian Antiquity\_\_. Oxford University Press. 1983. Hardcover with dust jacket. 312pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp, light wear to dust jacket edges. \$8 [719493]

Kedourie, Elie ed.. \_\_Spain and the Jews: The Sephardi Experience 1492 and After\_\_. Thames and Hudson. 1992. Hardcover with dust jacket. 246pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's name. \$8 [720061]

Netanyahu, B.. \_\_The Marranos of Spain, from the Late 14th to the Early 16th Century, According to Contemporary Hebrew Sources. Third edition, updated and expanded\_\_. Cornell University Press. 1999. Paperback. 302pp. Very good. \$8 [719252]

Neuman, Abraham A.. \_\_The Jews in Spain: Their Social, Political and Cultural Life During the Middle Ages, volume I: A Political-Economic Study; and volume II: A Social-Cultural Study (2 volumes)\_\_. Jewish Publication Society of America. 1948. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. Sunned spines, book-plates, slightly shaken, good otherwise. 286, 399 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$22 [720129]

Neusner, Jacob; Alan J. Avery-Peck, Bruce Chilton eds.. \_\_Judaism in Late Antiquity. Volume 1, 2, and 3\_\_. Brill. 2001. Paperback. pp. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 3 (3 volumes total). Very good; light wear to wrapper edges, lower page edges slightly dusty. 318, 190, 271 pages.Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$67 [719283]

Stone, Michael E., trans.. \_\_The Testament of Abraham, The Greek Recensions [Texts and Translations 2, Pseudepigrapha Series 2]\_\_. Society of Biblical Literature. 1972. Paperback. 89pp. Ex-library, otherwise good. \$5 [719324]

Weber, Max. \_\_Ancient Judaism\_\_. Free Press, Macmillan. 1967. Paperback. 484pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owners' names/stamps. \$9 [719523]

## LITERATURE

Chaucer, Geoffrey. \_\_\_The Works of Geoffrey Chaucer. Facsimile of the Kelmscott Chaucer\_\_. Folio Society. 2008. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 559pp. Near fine, slight scratch to upper page edges. Facsimile of the Basilisk Press edition of the Kelmscott Chaucer. Elephant folio, red cloth binding with gilt decorations, in slip case. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$327 [F718989]

Durrell, Lawrence. \_\_Balthazar: A Novel\_\_. E.P. Dutton. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 250pp. VG/VG. Blind-stamp on ffep. \$9 [719828]

Durrell, Lawrence. \_\_Justine: A Novel\_\_. E.P. Dutton and Co.. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 253pp. VG/G. Slightly cocked spine, slightly chipped dust jacket, blind-stamp on ffep. \$15 [719852]

Eco, Umberto. \_\_Postscript to The Name of the Rose\_\_. Harcourt Brace Jovanovich. 1984. Hardcover with dust jacket. 77pp. VG/VG. Book-plate on ffep. \$15 [719837]

Khayyam, Omar\_\_Rubaiat of Omar Khayyam, the Astronomer-Poet of Persia. Rendered into English Verse by Edward Fitzgerald; with Accompanyment of Drawings by Elihu Vedder\_\_. Houghton Mifflin and Company. 1884. Hardcover, no dust jacket. Elephant folio. Original boards, with spine re-backed in gray buckram and corners restored with gray buckram. Original cloth is rubbed and quite tattered along the edges. Chipped end papers. Gift inscription. Heavy foxing and stains. \$47 [F718988]

## MEDIEVAL HISTORY

Barton, Simon and Richard Fletcher trans. / ed.. \_\_The World of El Cid: Chronicles of the Spanish Reconquest\_\_. Manchester University Press. 2000. Paperback. 281pp. Very good; previous owner's name. \$11 [719253]

Bishko, Charles Julian. \_\_Spanish and Portuguese Monastic History 600-1300 [Collected Studies 188]\_\_. Variorum Reprints. 1984. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Very good \$87 [719229]

Bisson, T.N.. \_\_The Medieval Crown of Aragon: A Short History\_\_.
Oxford: Clarendon Press. 2000. Paperback. 239pp. Previous owner's name. Very good condition. \$9 [719286]

Blanco, Enrique Gallego. \_\_The Rule of the Spanish Military Order of St. James 1170-1493. Latin and Spanish Texts, edited with Apparatus Criticus, English Translation, and a Preliminary Study [Medieval Iberian Peninsula Texts and Studies (MIP), volume IV]\_\_. E.J. Brill. 1971. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 171pp. Good; worn board corners, book-plate. \$37 [719036]

Bolens, Lucie. \_\_L'Andalousie du quotidian au sacre XIe-XIIIe siecles [Collected Studies CS 337]\_\_. Variorum. 1990. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 282pp. In French. Very good condition, previous owner's name. \$67 [719245]

Burns, Robert I.. \_\_Diplomatarium of the Crusader Kingdom of Valencia I: Introduction; Society and Documentation in Crusader Valencia\_\_. Princeton University Press. 1985. Hardcover with dust jacket. 274pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's name on ffep. \$14 [719032]

Cheetham, Nicolas. \_\_Mediaeval Greece\_\_. Yale University Press. 1981. Hardcover with dust jacket. 341pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's label inside front cover. \$8 [720003]

Collins, Roger. \_\_Early Medieval Spain: Unity in Diversity, 400-1000 [New Studies in Medieval History]\_\_. Macmillan Press Ltd.. 1983. Paperback. 317pp. Previous owner's name, creased wrappers. Good otherwise. \$12 [719179]

Collins, Roger. \_\_Law, Culture and Regionalism in Early Medieval Spain [Collected Studies Series CS356]\_\_. Variorum. 1992. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Very good condition. Previous owner's name on ffep. \$67 [719246]

Constable, Olivia Remie. \_\_Trade and Traders in Muslim Spain: The Commercial Realignment of the Iberian Peninsula, 900-1500\_\_. Cambridge University Press. 1994. Paperback. 320pp. Very good. Previous owner's name, slight foxing. \$13 [719249]

Constable, Olivia Remie. \_\_Trade and Traders in Muslim Spain: The Commercial Realignment of the Iberian Peninsula, 900-1500\_\_. Cambridge University Press. 1994. Hardcover with dust jacket. 320pp. VG/VG. Slight foxing, previous owner's name. \$47 [719563]

Coope, Jessica A.. \_\_The Martyrs of Cordoba: Community and Family Conflict in an Age of Mass Conversion\_. University of Nebraska. 1995. Hardcover with dust jacket. 113pp.  $\overline{VG/VG}$  \$10 [719257]

Deyermond, A.D. ed.. \_\_Medieval Hispanic Studies Presented to Rita Hamilton\_\_. Tamesis Books Ltd.. 1976. Paperback. 281pp. Very good; previous owner's name. \$12 [719207]

Diaz y Diaz, Manuel C.. \_\_Vie chretienne et culture dans l'Espagne du VIIe au XE siecles [Collected Studies Series CS377]\_\_. Variorum. 1992. Hardcover, no dust jacket. x, 292pp. In French. Very good; previous owner's name on ffep. \$67 [719202]

Dozy, R.; Ch. Pellat. \_\_Le Calendrier de Cordoue, Nouvelle Edition [Medieval Iberian Peninsula Texts and Studies (MIP), volume I]\_\_. E.J. Brill. 1961. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 197pp. In French. Very good; previous owner's name. \$97 [719565]

Dutton, Brian. \_\_La 'Vida de San Millan de la Cogolla'. De Gonzalo de Berceo (Estudio y edicion critica)\_\_. Tamesis Books Limited. 1967. Paperback. 256pp. In Spanish. Good; chipped wrapper edges, previous owner's name. \$22 [720105]

Edwards, John. \_\_The Spanish Inquisition\_\_. Tempus. 1999. Hardcover with dust jacket. 160pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's name. \$8 [719564]

Fontaine, Jacques. \_\_Isidore de Seville et la Culture Classique dans l'Espagne Wisigothique. Volume 1 and volume 2\_\_. Etudes Augustiniennes. 1959. Paperback. 1013pp. In French. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. Very good; light foxing, previous owner's name. 450, \$37 [720068]

Fontaine, Jacques ed.. \_\_Isidore de Seville, Traite de la Nature [Bibliotheque de l'Ecole des Hautes Etudes Hispaniques Fasc. XXVIII]\_\_. Ouvrage Publie avec le Concours du Centre National de la Recherche Scientifique. 1960. Library buckram. 466pp. In French. Good. Exlibrary, slight foxing, rebound in red library buckram \$67 [719182]

Freedman, Paul H.. \_\_The Diocese of Vic: Tradition and Regeneration in Medieval Catalonia\_\_. Rutgers University Press. 1983. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 230pp. Musty, sound otherwise. \$22 [719566]

Giles, Mary E. ed.. \_\_Women in the Inquisition: Spain and the New World\_\_. Johns Hopkins. 1999. Paperback. 402pp. Very good. \$18 [719255]

Glick, Thomas F.. \_\_From Muslim Fortress to Christian Castle: Social and Cultural Change in Medieval Spain\_\_. Manchester. 1995. Paperback. 201pp. Previous owner's name, lower spine bumped and slightly torn. Good otherwise. \$27 [719185]

Glick, Thomas F.. \_\_Islamic and Christian Spain in the Early Middle Ages. Comparative Perspectives on Social and Cultural Formation\_\_. Princeton. 1979. Hardcover with dust jacket. 376pp. Slightly musty, bumped board corners, slight penciling. Sound otherwise. \$37 [719235]

Herrin, Judith. \_\_Byzantium: The Surprising Life of a Medieval Empire\_\_. Princeton. 2007. Hardcover with dust jacket. 392pp. VG/VG \$22 [719951]

James, Edward ed.. \_\_Visigothic Spain: New Approaches\_\_. Oxford: Clarendon Press. 1980. Hardcover with dust jacket. 303pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's name, corner-clipped dust jacket. \$47 [719284]

Le Goff, Jacques. \_\_Intellectuals in the Middle Ages\_\_. Blackwell. 1992. Paperback. 194pp. Very good; laminated wrappers. \$15 [719625]

Linehan, Peter. \_\_History and the Historians of Medieval Spain\_\_. Clarendon Press, Oxford. 1993. Hardcover with dust jacket. 748pp. Shaken, previous owner's name, slightly chipped dust jacket. Sound otherwise, free of underlining etc. \$67 [719236]

Linehan, Peter. \_\_Past and Present in Medieval Spain [Collected Studies Series CS384]\_\_. Variorum. 1992. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 347pp. Very good condition. \$34 [719242]

Linehan, Peter. \_\_Past and Present in Medieval Spain[Collected Studies Series CS384]\_\_. Variorum. 1992. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 384pp. Very good condition. \$34 [719244]

Linehan, Peter. \_\_Spain, 1157-1300: A Partible Inheritance [A History of Spain]\_\_. Blackwell Publishing. 2007. Hardcover with dust jacket. 284pp. G/VG. Slightly musty. \$57 [719263]

Linehan, Peter. \_\_The Ladies of Zamora\_\_. Manchester. 1997.
Paperback. 192pp. Very good; previous owner's name. \$8 [719176]

Lomax, Derek W. and David Mackenzie eds.. \_\_God and Man in Medieval Spain: Essays in Honour of J.R.L. Highfield\_\_. Warminster: Aris and Phillips. 1989. Paperback. 168pp. Very good. Previous owner's name on half title page. \$22 [719250]

Meyerson, Mark D. and Edward D. English eds.. \_\_\_Christians, Muslims, and Jews in Medieval and Early Modern Spain: Interaction and Cultural Change\_\_. Notre Dame. 2000. Paperback. 345pp. Good; slight markings, upper corners bumped. \$14 [719561]

Nelson, Lynn H. trans.. \_\_The Chronicle of San Juan de la Pena: A Fourteenth-Century Official History of the Crown of Aragon\_\_. University of Pennsylvania. 1991. Paperback. 141pp. Very good. \$9 [719211]

Netanyahu, B.. \_\_Toward the Inquisition: Essays on Jewish and Converso History in Late Medieval Spain\_\_. Cornell University Press. 1997. Hardcover with dust jacket. 267pp. Slightly shaken, slightly musty, upper page edges damp-warped, otherwise sound. \$22 [719562]

Norwich, John Julius. \_\_Byzantium: The Apogee\_\_. Alfred A. Knopf. 1991. Hardcover with dust jacket. 389pp. VG/VG \$22 [719948]

Norwich, John Julius. \_\_Byzantium: The Decline and Fall\_\_. Alfred A. Knopf. 1995. Hardcover with dust jacket. 488pp. VG/VG \$9 [719950]

Norwich, John Julius. \_\_Byzantium: The Early Centuries\_\_. Alfred A. Knopf. 1989. Hardcover with dust jacket. 408pp. VG/VG \$15 [719949]

O'Callaghan, Joseph F.. \_\_Reconquest and Crusade in Medieval Spain\_\_. University of Pennsylvania Press. 2002. Paperback. 322pp. Very good. Previous owner's name, sunned wrappers. \$21 [719248]

Pere III of Catalonia (Pedro IV of Aragon); Mary Hillgarth trans.; intro. and notes by J.N. Hillgarth. \_\_Pere III of Catalonia (Pedro IV of Aragon): Chronicle, Part I and Part II, in two volumes [Medieval Sources in Translation 23 and 24]\_\_. Pontifical Institute of Medieval Studies. 1980. Paperback. 668pp. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. Ex-library, musty, cocked and creased spine, wrappers slightly torn, previous owner's name. Otherwise sound. ISBNs: 088844276 (pt. 1); 0888442734 (pt. 2) \$50 [719171]

Perez de Urbel, Fray Justo. \_\_La Espana de Siglo X. Castellanos y leoneses, navarros y gallegos, musulmanes y judios, forjadores de Historia\_\_. Ediciones Alonso. 1983. Paperback. 318pp. In Spanish. Slight foxing, otherwise very good. \$12 [719031]

Perry, Mary Elizabeth and Anne J. Cruz eds.. \_\_Cultural Encounters: The Impact of the Inquisition in Spain and the New World\_\_. University of California Press. 1991. Hardcover with dust jacket. 288pp. Bookplate, slight foxing, slightly musty. Good otherwise. \$16 [719256]

Procter, Evelyn S.. \_\_Curia and Cortes in Leon and Castile 1072-1295 [Cambridge Iberian and Latin American Studies]\_\_. Cambridge University Press. 1980. Hardcover with dust jacket. 318pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's name on ffep. \$37 [719237]

Reilly, Bernard F.. \_\_The Kingdom of Leon-Castilla Under King Alfonso VII 1126-1157\_\_. University of Pennsylvania Press. 1998. Hardcover with dust jacket. 431pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's name on ffep. \$57 [719232]

Reydellet, Marc. \_\_La Royaute dans la Litterature Latine de Sidoine Apollinaire a Isidore de Seville [Bibliotheque des Ecoles Françaises d'Athenes et de Rome]\_\_. Ecole Française de Rome. 1981. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 644pp. In French. Very good. Slight foxing, previous owner's name. \$77 [719572]

Roth, Norman. \_\_Jews, Visgoths and Muslims in Medieval Spain: Cooperation and Conflict [Medieval Iberian Peninsula, Texts and Studies (MIP)]\_\_. E.J. Brill. 1994. Hardcover with dust jacket. 367pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's name. \$127 [719233]

Ruiz, Teofilo F.. \_\_The City and the Realm: Burgos and Castile 1080-1492 [Collected Studies Series CS375]\_\_. Variorum. 1992. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 315pp. Very good condition. \$67 [719243]

Russell, Jeffery Burton ed.. \_\_Religious Dissent in the Middle Ages\_\_. John Wiley and Sons. 1971. Paperback. 161pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [720075]

Stocking, Rachel L.. Bishops, Councils, and Consensus in the Visigothic Kingdom, 589-633 [History, Languages, and Cultures of the Spanish and Portuguese Worlds]. University of Michigan Press. 2000. Hardcover with dust jacket. 213pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's name. \$47 [719266]

Tolan, John. \_\_Petrus Alfonsi and His Medieval Readers\_\_. University Press of Florida. 1993. Paperback. 288pp. Very good condition. Previous owner's name on half title page. \$14 [719200]

Uitz, Erika. \_\_The Legend of Good Women: Medieval Women in Towns and Cities\_\_. Moyer Bell Limited. 1990. Hardcover with dust jacket. 200pp. G/G. Stained and scuffed dust jacket. \$11 [719927]

Webster, Jill R.. \_\_Carmel in Medieval Catalonia\_\_. Brill. 1999. Hardcover with dust jacket. 200pp. G/VG. Slightly musty, previous owner's name. \$14 [719041]

Wolf, Kenneth Baxter trans.. \_\_Conquerors and Chroniclers of Early Medieval Spain\_\_. Liverpool University Press. 1990. Paperback. 203pp. Very good; previous owner's name. \$11 [719210]

# NEW TESTAMENT

Allison, Dale C.. \_\_Jesus of Nazareth: Millenarian Prophet\_\_. Fortress. 1998. Paperback. \_\_Z55pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719557]

Aulen, Gustaf. \_\_Jesus in Contemporary Research\_\_. Fortress University Press. 1976. Hardcover with dust jacket. 167pp. VG/VG. Tape adhesive stains to boards and end papers. \$8 [719323]

Bacon, Benjamin W.. \_\_Studies in Matthew\_\_. Henry Holt and Company. 1930. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 533pp. Stained cover and lower page corners, otherwise sound. \$27 [719029]

Barrett, C.K.. \_\_Church, Ministry and Sacraments in the New Testament\_\_. Eerdmans. 1985. Paperback. 110pp. Previous owner's name, curled wrapper edges. Otherwise very good. \$10 [719850]

Becker, Jurgen ed.. \_\_Christian Beginnings: Word and Community from Jesus to Post-Apostolic Times\_\_. W/JKP. 1993. Paperback. 358pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719990]

Bornkamm, Gunther, Gerhard Barth and Heinz Joachim Held. \_\_Tradition and Interpretation in Matthew [New Testament Library]\_\_. Westminster. 1963. Hardcover with dust jacket. 307pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamps on front glued end paper and outer page edges, laminated boards. \$8 [719030]

Boucher, Madeleine. \_\_The Mysterious Parable: A Literary Study [The Catholic Biblical Quarterly, Monograph Series 6]\_\_. Catholic Biblical Association of America. 1977. Paperback. 101pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$18 [719597]

Branick, Vincent P.. \_\_Understanding Paul and His Letters\_\_. Paulist Press. 2009. Paperback. 439pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$9 [719787]

Brown, Raymond E.. \_\_New Testament Essays\_\_. Bruce Publishing Company. 1965. Hardcover with dust jacket. 280pp. G/G. Ex-library, foxing. Chipped dust jacket. \$11 [719898]

Burke, Alexander J. Jr.. \_\_John the Baptist: Prophet and Disciple\_\_. St. Anthony Messenger Press. 2006. Paperback. 232pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$18 [719546]

Carey, Greg. \_\_Sinners: Jesus and His Earliest Followers\_\_. Baylor University. 2009. Paperback. 221pp. Highlighting, laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$8 [719861]

Carson, D. A.. \_\_The Farewell Discourse and Final Prayer of Jesus: An Exposition of John 14-17\_\_. Baker Book House. 1980. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 207pp. Ex-library, otherwise good. \$9 [719490]

Chester, Stephen J.. Reading Paul with the Reformers: Reconciling Old and New Perspectives. Eerdmans. 2017. Hardcover with dust jacket. 478pp. VG/VG \$27 [719335]

Conybeare, F.C.. \_\_The Origins of Christianity\_\_. University Books. 1958. Hardcover with dust jacket. 382pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719668]

Countryman, L. William. \_\_Dirt, Greed, and Sex: Sexual Ethics in the New Testament and Their Implications for Today\_\_. Fortress Press. 2007. Paperback. 349pp. Very good. Inscribed and signed by the author; Previous owner's name and blind-stamp. \$8 [719849]

Cowan, David. \_\_Economic Parables: The Monetary Teachings of Jesus Christ\_\_. Paternoster. 2006. Paperback. 209pp. Good. Slight penciling, laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$8 [719589]

Craddock, Fred B.. \_\_The Pre-Existence of Christ in the New Testament\_\_. Abingdon. 1968. Hardcover with dust jacket. 192pp. VG/VG. Slightly cocked spine, sunned and slightly chipped dust jacket. \$22 [719303]

Crosby, Michael H.. \_\_House of Disciples: Church, Economics, and Justice in Matthew\_\_. Orbis. 1988. Paperback. 345pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's name. \$8 [719028]

Crossan, John Dominic. \_\_The Power of Parable: How Fiction by Jesus became Fiction about Jesus\_\_. HarperOne. 2012. Hardcover with dust jacket. 259pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's label. \$8 [719575]

Cullmann, Oscar. \_\_Baptism in the New Testament\_\_. Westminster. 1978. Paperback. 84pp. Ink underlining, light foxing. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamps. \$8 [720088]

Cullmann, Oscar. \_\_Earl Christian Worship\_\_. Westminster. 1978. Paperback. 126pp. Good. Sunned, laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamps. \$8 [720086]

Cullmann, Oscar. \_\_The Johannine Circle\_\_. Westminster Press. 1976. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 124pp. Ex-library, otherwise very good. \$8 [719769]

Cullmann, Oscar. \_\_The State in the New Testament\_\_. Scribner's. 1956. Hardcover with dust jacket. 123pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$15 [720085]

Dahl, Nils Alstrup. \_\_Studies in Paul: Theology for the Early Christian Mission\_. Augsburg Publishing House. 1977. Paperback. 198pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$15 [719820]

Deissmann, Adolf. \_\_The Religion of Jesus and the Faith of Paul: The Selly Oak Lectures, 1923 on the Communion of Jesus with God and the Communion of Paul with Christ\_\_. Hodder and Stoughton. 1926. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 284pp. Good condition. Slight foxing, previous owners' names/stamps, laminated and stained boards. \$16 [720074]

Dibelius, Martin and Werner Georg Kummel. \_\_Paul\_\_. Westminster. 1975. Hardcover with dust jacket. 172pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamps \$9 [719819]

Donelson, Lewis R.. \_\_From Hebrews to Revelation: A Theological Introduction\_. W/JKP. 2001. Paperback. 161pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$11 [719835]

Donfried, Karl Paul. \_\_Paul, Thessalonica, and Early Christianity\_\_. Eerdmans. 2002. Paperback. 347pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719745]

Downing, F. Gerald. \_\_The Church and Jesus: A Study in History, Philosophy and Theology [Studies in Biblical Theology, Second Series 10]\_\_. Alec R. Allenson Inc.. 1968. Paperback. 199pp. Very good; laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp, lightly bumped corners. \$9 [720091]

Dufour, Xavier Leon. \_\_Resurrection and the Message of Easter\_\_. Holt, Rinehart and Winston. 1974. Hardcover with dust jacket. 330pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's name on ffep \$8 [720005]

Dunn, James D.G.. \_\_Baptism in the Holy Spirit\_\_. Westminster. 1970. Paperback. 248pp. Underlining, laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamps. \$8 [720084]

Easton, Burton Scott; Frederick C. Grant, Ed.. \_\_Early Christianity: The Purpose of Acts and Other Papers\_\_. Seabury Press. 1954. Hardcover with dust jacket. 158pp. VG/G. Previous owners' stamps, chipped dust jacket. \$11 [719505]

Ehrensperger, Kathy. \_\_That We May Be Mutually Encouraged: Feminism and the New Perspective in Pauline Studies\_\_. T. and T. Clark. 2004. Paperback. 244pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719616]

Filson, Floyd V.. \_\_'Yesterday': A Study of Hebrews in the Light of Chapter 13 [Studies in Biblical Theology, Second Series 4]\_\_. Alec R. Allenson. 1967. Paperback. 88pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's name. \$8 [719586]

Finger, Reta Halteman. \_\_Of Widows and Meals: Communal Meals in the Book of Acts\_\_. Eerdmans. 2007. Paperback. 326pp. Very good; laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$9 [719363]

Fohrer, Georg. \_\_Uberlieferung und Geschichte des Exodus, Eine Analyse von Ex 1-15 [Beihefte zur Zeitschrift fur die Alttestamentliche Wissenschaft, 91]\_\_. Walter de Gruyter. 1964. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 125pp. In German. Very good; slight foxing. \$8 [719585]

France, R.T.. \_\_The Evidence for Jesus\_\_. IVP. 1986. Paperback. 192pp. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$10 [719791]

Francis, Fred O. and Wayne A. Meeks ed.. \_\_Conflict at Colossae. A Problem in the Interpretation of Early Christianity Illustrated by Selected Modern Studies. Revised edition [Sources for Biblical Study 4]\_\_. Society of Biblical Literature. 1975. Paperback. 222pp. Half title becoming loose, underlining, previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$11 [719740]

Fuller, R.H.. \_\_The Foundations of New Testament Christology\_\_.

Scribner's. 1965. Hardcover with dust jacket. 265pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamps, laminated boards. \$9 [719789]

Gardner-Smith, P.. \_\_The Christ of the Gospels: A Study of the Gospel Records in the Light of Critical Research\_\_. W. Heffner and Sons. 1938. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 245pp. Laminated boards, previous owner's bookplate partially scraped away, and additional owner stamp and label on front glued end-paper; research note adhered to ffep; yellowed pages. Good otherwise. \$11 [719790]

Gasque, W. Ward. \_\_A History of the Interpretation of the Acts of the Apostles\_\_. Hendrickson. 1989. Paperback. 359pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owners' names/stamps. \$8 [719360]

Gloag, Paton J.. \_\_Introduction to the Pauline Epistles\_\_. T. and T. Clark. 1874. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 480pp. Sold as is. Badly stained and mildew-damaged cover, previous owner's stamps, light foxing. Binding is sound, and pages are unmarked. \$10 [719391]

Goodspeed, Edgar J.. \_New Chapters in New Testament Study\_\_.

Macmillan. 1937. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 223pp. Very good;

previous owners' names, rubbed cover, yellowed pages. \$15 [720026]

Goodspeed, Edgar J.. \_\_Paul\_\_. Holt, Rinehart and Winston. 1965. Hardcover with dust jacket. 246pp. VG/G. Previous owners' stamps and name, slightly chipped and scuffed dust jacket. \$8 [719817]

Gorman, Michael J.. Cruciformity: Paul's Narrative Spirituality of the Cross\_\_. Eerdmans. 2001. Paperback. 429pp. Ex-library, small stain on half title page. \$11 [719709]

Grant, Frederick C.. \_\_Ancient Judaism and the New Testament\_\_. Oliver and Boyd. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 194pp. VG/G. Previous owner's stamps, chipped dust jacket. \$9 [720027]

Grant, Frederick C.. \_\_Roman Hellenism and the New Testament\_\_.

Scribner's. 1962. Hardcover with dust jacket. 216pp. G/VG. Light highlighting, laminated boards, previous owner's stamps. \$8 [719506]

Grant, Frederick C.. \_\_The Passion of the King: A Book for Holy Week and Easter\_\_. Macmillan. 1955. Hardcover with dust jacket. 107pp. G/VG. Slight ink underlining, corner-clipped dust jacket. \$15 [719793]

Greenman, Jeffrey P.; Timothy Larsen, and Stephen R. Spencer eds.. \_\_The Sermon on the Mount through the Centuries, from the Early Church to John Paul II\_\_. Brazos Press. 2007. Paperback. 280pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719013]

Gromachi, Robert. \_\_The Virgin Birth. Revised and updated\_\_. Kregel. 2002. Paperback. 240pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamps. \$8 [719738]

Guignebert, Charles. \_\_The Jewish World in the Time of Jesus\_\_. University Books. 1968. Hardcover with dust jacket. 288pp. VG/G. Slightly chipped dust jacket \$8 [719494]

Gutzwiller, Richard. \_\_The Parables of the Lord\_\_. Herder and Herder. 1964. Hardcover with dust jacket. 144pp. VG/VG. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719569]

Hartin, Patrick J.. \_\_James of Jerusalem: Heir to Jesus of Nazareth [Interfaces series]\_\_. Michael Glazier. 2004. Paperback. 170pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$8 [719555]

Jenson, Robert W.. \_\_Story and Promise: A Brief Theology of the Gospel About Jesus\_\_. Fortress Press. 1989. Paperback. 198pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$15 [719410]

Jeremias, Joachim. \_\_Rediscovering the Parables\_\_. Scribner's. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 191pp. G/VG. Moderate ink underlining, cocked spine. \$12 [719595]

Jeremias, Joachim. \_\_The Parables of Jesus, revised edition\_\_. Charles Scribner's. 1963. Hardcover with dust jacket. 248pp. G/G. Ex-library, slight ink underlining. \$9 [719576]

Jeremias, Joachim. \_\_The Prayers of Jesus\_\_. Fortress Press. 1978. Paperback. 124pp. Ink underlining, previous owner's stamps, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719759]

Jones, Geraint Vaughan. \_\_The Art and Truth of the Parables\_\_.

S.P.C.K.. 1964. Hardcover with dust jacket. 250pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$22 [719574]

Keating, Thomas. \_\_The Kingdom of God is Like...\_. Crossroad. 1993.
Hardcover with dust jacket. 118pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's label. \$10
[719599]

Ladd, George Eldon. \_\_A Theology of the New Testament. Revised edition\_\_. Eerdmans. 1993. Paperback. 764pp. Extensive ink underlining, ex-library. \$8 [719750]

Leon-Dufour, Xavier. \_\_The Gospels and the Jesus of History\_\_. Collins. 1968. Hardcover with dust jacket. 288pp. VG/VG. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamps. \$13 [720012]

- Lightfoot, R.H.. History and Interpretation in the Gospels. Hodder and Stoughton. 1935. Hardcover with dust jacket. 236pp. VG/G. Chipped dust jacket. \$15 [720023]
- Linnemann, Eta. \_\_Is There a Synoptic Problem? Rethinking the Literary Dependence of the First Three Gospels\_\_. Baker. 1992. Paperback. 219pp. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's name \$11 [720031]
- Linnemann, Eta. \_\_Jesus of the Parables: Introduction and Exposition\_\_. Harper and Row. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 218pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$10 [719594]
- Lloyd-Jones, D. Martyn. \_\_Studies in the Sermon on the Mount (Two volumes bound in one)\_\_. Eerdmans. 1979. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 320, 337pp. Ex-library, underlining, edge-worn boards, slightly concave spine. \$10 [719702]
- Lockyer, Herbert. \_\_Seven Words of Love\_\_. Word Books. 1975. Hardcover with dust jacket. 168pp. Extensive ink underlining, previous owner's stamp inside front cover. Laminated boards. \$8 [719994]
- Longenecker, Richard N., Ed.. \_\_The Challenge of Jesus' Parables [McMaster New Testament Studies]\_\_. Eerdmans. 2000. Paperback. 324pp. Very good; laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamps. \$8 [719559]
- Lynch, William E.. \_\_Jesus in the Synoptic Gospels\_\_. The Bruce Publishing Company. 1967. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 132pp. Foxing, stained cover, previous owner's stamp. \$14 [720009]
- Maahs, Kenneth H.. \_\_Of Angels, Beasts, and Plagues: The Message of Revelation for a New Millennium\_\_. Judson Press. 1999. Paperback. 317pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719593]
- Major, H.D.A.; T.W. Manson, and C.J. Wright. \_\_The Mission and Message of Jesus: An Exposition of the Gospels in the Light of Modern Research\_\_. E.P. Dutton and Co.. 1948. Hardcover with dust jacket. 966pp. Previous owner's stamp, laminated boards, chipped dust jacket. \$11 [720004]
- Manson, T.W.. \_\_Jesus the Messiah\_\_. Hodder and Stoughton. 1948. Hardcover with dust jacket. 352pp. G/G. Slight foxing, previous owner's stamps. Slightly chipped dust jacket. \$8 [719996]
- Manson, T.W.. \_\_The Servant-Messiah: A Study of the Public Ministry of Jesus\_\_. Cambridge, at the University Press. 1953. Hardcover with dust jacket. 104pp. VG/VG. Corner-clipped and slightly chipped dust jacket, previous owner's name on front glued end papers. \$10 [720011]
- Manson, T.W.. \_\_The Teaching of Jesus: Studies in Its Form and Content. Second edition reprinted\_\_. Cambridge. 1951. Hardcover with dust jacket. 352pp. VG/G. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover, chipped dust jacket. \$11 [719995]

Manson, William. \_\_Jesus and the Christian\_\_. Eerdmans. 1967. Hardcover with dust jacket. 236pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$10 [719997]

Manson, William. \_\_The Incarnate Glory: An Expository Study of the Gospel According to St. John\_\_. James Clarke and Co.. 1923. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 249pp. Ex-library, light wear to board edges. \$15 [719552]

Manson, William. \_\_The Way of the Cross\_\_. Hodder and Stoughton. 1958. Hardcover with dust jacket. 91pp. VG/VG. Laminated boards, previous owners' stamps, slightly chipped dust jacket. \$9 [719621]

Mattill, A.J. and Mary Bedford Mattill, eds.. \_\_Classified Bibliography of Literature on the Acts of the Apostles [New Testament Tools and Studies, vol. VII]\_\_. E.J. Brill. 1966. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 513pp. Ex-library, slight foxing, cloth torn and stained at lower spine. Good otherwise. \$8 [719628]

McKenna, Megan. \_\_Parables: The Arrows of God\_\_. Orbis. 1994. Hardcover with dust jacket. 170pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$10 [719590]

Metzger, Bruce M.. \_\_Index to Periodical Literature on Christ and the Gospels [New Testament Tools and Studies VI]\_\_. E.J. Brill. 1966. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 602pp. Very good. \$8 [720093]

Minear, Paul S.. \_\_Commands of Christ: Authority and Implications\_\_. Abingdon. 1972. Hardcover with dust jacket. 190pp. VG/G. Previous owners' stamps, laminated boards. \$12 [719816]

Minear, Paul Sevier. \_\_The Golgotha Earthquake: Three Witnesses\_\_.
Pilgrim Press. 1995. Paperback. 139pp. Good; moderate highlighting,
previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719797]

Moule, C.F.D.. \_\_The Sacrifice of Christ [Facet Books series]\_\_.
Fortress Press. 1964. Paperback. 46pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$10 [719801]

Nash, Scott. \_\_The Church as a Pilgrim People: Hebrews-Revelation\_\_.
Smyth and Helwys. 2001. Paperback. 155pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$9 [719834]

Nunn, H.P.V.. \_\_The Authorship of the Fourth Gospel\_\_\_. Alden and Blackwell (Eton) Ltd.. 1952. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 152pp. Good. Light foxing, previous owner's stamps, laminated boards. \$22 [719735]

O'Collins, Gerald and Daniel Kendall. \_\_Focus on Jesus: Essays in Christology and Soteriology\_\_. Gracewing. 1996. Paperback. 254pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$14 [719855]

O'Grady, John F.. \_\_Pillars of Paul's Gospel: Galatians and Romans\_\_. Paulist Press. 1992. Paperback. 178pp. Slight ink underlining, laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$10 [719618]

Ockenga, Harold J.. \_\_The Church in God: Expository Values in Thessalonians\_\_. Fleming H. Revell. 1956. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 350pp. Good; ex-library. Spine edges slightly bumped. \$8 [719742]

Pervo, Richard I.. \_\_Profit with Delight: The Literary Genre of the Acts of the Apostles\_\_. Fortress University Press. 1987. Hardcover with dust jacket. 212pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$15 [719631]

Pierce, C.A.. \_\_Conscience in the New Testament [Studies in Biblical Theology No. 15]\_\_. SCM Press. 1955. Paperback. 151pp. Good condition. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers, slight foxing. \$12 [719626]

Pokorny, Petr. \_\_Jesus in the Eyes of His Followers: Newly Discovered Manuscripts and Old Christian Confessions [Dead Sea Scrolls and Christian Origins Library 4]\_\_. Bibal Press. 1998. Paperback. 100pp. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp, slight underlining. \$9 [719543]

Roberts, Harold. \_\_Jesus and the Kingdom of God\_\_. London: The Epworth Press. 1955. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 124pp. Ex-library, worn cover, slight underlining. \$10 [719899]

Robinson, James M.; Paul Hoffmann, and John S. Kloppenborg eds.. \_\_\_The Sayings Gospel Q with Parallels from the Gospels of Mark and Thomas \_\_\_. Fortress Press. 2002. Paperback. 176pp. Very good; laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719972]

Rohde, Joachim. \_\_Rediscovering the Teaching of the Evangelists [The New Testament Library]\_\_. Westminster. 1974. Hardcover with dust jacket. 278pp. VG/G. Previous owners' stamps. \$2.5 [719978]

Schleiermacher, Friedrich. \_\_\_The Life of Jesus [Lives of Jesus series]\_\_. Fortress Press. 1975. Paperback. 479pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$22 [719542]

Schmidt, Thomas E.. \_\_Hostility to Wealth in the Synoptic Gospels\_\_. Wipf and Stock. 2006. Paperback. 250pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. Special edition, originally published by JSOT Press, 1984, reprinted by permission of Continuum International. \$15 [720028]

Schottroff, Luise; Reginald H. Fuller, Christoph Burchard, M. Jack Suggs. \_\_Essays on the Love Commandment\_\_. Fortress Press. 1978. Hardcover with dust jacket. 107pp. VG/VG. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamps. \$9 [719532]

Scroggs, Robin. \_\_The Text and the Times: New Testament Essays for Today\_\_. Fortress. 1993. Paperback. 292pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's name stamp. \$8 [719537]

Smith, Abraham. \_\_Comfort One Another: Reconstructing the Rhetoric and Audience of 1 Thessalonians [Literary Currents in Biblical Interpretation]\_\_. Westminster John Knox Press. 1995. Paperback. 160pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719362]

Soards, Marion L. \_\_The Speeches in Acts: Their Content, Context, and Concerns\_\_. W/JKP. 1994. Paperback. 218pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719613]

Sparks, H. F. D.. \_\_The Johannine Synopsis of the Gospels: The Gospel According to John with the Synoptic Parallels\_\_. Harper and Row. 1974. Hardcover with dust jacket. 248pp. VG/G. Previous owner's stamp, chipped dust jacket. xxv, 248 pages. \$12 [719481]

Staley, Jeffrey L.. \_\_Reading with a Passion: Rhetoric, Autobiography, and the American West in the Gospel of John\_\_. Continuum. 1995. Hardcover with dust jacket. 270pp. VG/VG \$8 [719836]

Stoldt, Hans-Herbert. \_\_History and Criticism of the Marcan Hypothesis\_\_. Mercer University Press. 1980. Hardcover with dust jacket. 302pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp, slightly chipped and creased dust jacket. \$11 [719812]

Strachan, Robert Harvey. \_\_The Individuality of Saint Paul\_\_. James Clarke and Co., Limited. 1916. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 303pp. Good. Foxing, previous owner's stamps, laminated cover, cocked spine. \$10 [719842]

Strecker, Georg. \_\_Theology of the New Testament\_\_. Walter de Gruyter. 2000. Paperback. 758pp. Ex-library, otherwise very good. \$8 [719768]

Thompson, Mary R.. \_\_The Role of Disbelief in Mark: A New Approach to the Second Gospel\_\_. Paulist. 1989. Paperback. 188pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$10 [719800]

Tobin, Thomas H.. \_\_The Spirituality of Paul [Message of Biblical Spirituality 12]\_\_. Michael Glazier. 1973. Paperback. 194pp. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719843]

Tolbert, Mary Ann. \_\_Sowing the Gospel: Mark's World in Literary-Historical Perspective\_\_. Fortress Press. 1989. Hardcover with dust jacket. 333pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$12 [719811]

Townsend, Henry. \_\_The Doctrine of Grace in the Synoptic Gospels\_\_. Methuen and Co.. 1919. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 239pp. Ink underlining, foxing, faded cover. \$12 [720032]

Trainor, Michael F.. \_\_The Quest for Home: The Household in Mark's Community\_\_. Michael Glazier. 2001. Paperback. 201pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$13 [719854]

- Turner, Nigel. \_\_Grammatical Insights into the New Testament\_\_. T. & T. Clark. 1983. Hardcover with dust jacket. 198pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp, laminated boards. \$12 [719792]
- van Linden, Philip. \_\_Knowing Christ Through Mark's Gospel [Herald Biblical Booklets]\_\_. Franciscan Herald Press. 1977. Booklet. 91pp. Small, stapled booklet. Very good; laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$10 [719815]
- Verner, David C.. \_\_The Household of God: The Social World of the Pastoral Epistles [SBL Dissertation Series 71]\_\_. Scholar's Press. 1983. Paperback. 207pp. Previous owners' names/stamps, laminated wrappers. Good otherwise. \$10 [719807]
- Via, Dan O.. \_\_The Ethics of Mark's Gospel- In the Middle of Time\_\_. Fortress Press. 1985. Hardcover with dust jacket. 252pp. VG/VG \$10 [719814]
- Wallace, Ronald. \_\_The Gospel Miracles: Studies in Matthew, Mark, and Luke\_\_. Oliver and Boyd. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 161pp. VG/VG \$9 [719598]
- Whiteley, D.E.H.. \_\_The Theology of St. Paul\_\_. Fortress Press. 1971. Hardcover with dust jacket. 296pp. VG/G. Previous owner's name and stamp, slightly torn dust jacket. \$8 [719847]
- Williams, James G.. \_\_Gospel Against Parable: Mark's Language of Mystery\_\_. Almond. 1985. Paperback. 244pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$12 [719798]
- Willis, Wendell ed.. \_\_The Kingdom of God in 20th-Century Interpretation\_\_. Hendrickson. 1987. Paperback. 208pp. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719417]
- Wilson, R. McL.. \_\_Gnosis and the New Testament\_\_. Oxford: Basil Blackwell. 1968. Hardcover with dust jacket. 149pp. G/VG. Penciling, previous owner's names, laminated boards. \$8 [719642]
- Wimmer, Joseph F.. \_\_Fasting in the New Testament: A Study in Biblical Theology\_\_. Paulist Press. 1982. Paperback. 141pp. Very good; previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$16 [719416]
- Wood, C.T.. \_\_The Life, Letters and Religion of St. Paul\_\_. T. and T. Clark. 1932. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 418pp. Foxing, previous owners' names, light wear to spine edges and board corners. Else very good. \$9 [719824]
- Wright, N.T.. \_\_Jesus and the Victory of God\_\_. Fortress Press. 1996. Paperback. 741pp. Very good; slightly edge-worn and creased wrappers, previous owner's name. \$12 [719279]

Zehnle, Richard F.. \_\_Peter's Pentecost Discourse: Tradition and Lukan Reinterpretation in Peter's Speeches of Acts 2 and 3 [Society of Biblical Literature Monograph Series 15]\_\_. Society of Biblical Literature, Abingdon Press. 1971. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 144pp. Musty, previous owners' names. Sound otherwise. \$8 [719619]

Zuck, Roy B.. \_\_Teaching as Paul Taught\_\_. Baker Books. 1998. Paperback. 324pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's name inside front wrapper. \$10 [719846]

#### OLD TESTAMENT

Ackroyd, Peter R.. \_\_Exile and Restoration: A Study of Hebrew Thought of the Sixth Century B.C. [Old Testament Library]\_\_. Westminster. 1968. Hardcover with dust jacket. 286pp. VG/VG. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamp, slightly chipped dust jacket. \$8 [719358]

Brown, John. \_\_The Sufferings and the Glories of the Messiah: An Exposition of Psalm 18 and Isaiah 52:13-53:12\_\_. Baker Book House. 1981. Paperback. 352pp. Very good. Previous owners' stamps, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719495]

Carmichael, C.. \_\_Women, Law and the Genesis Traditions\_\_. Edinburgh. 1979. Hardcover with dust jacket. 110pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$8 [719402]

Childs, Brevard S.. \_\_Memory and Tradition in Israel [Studies in Biblical Theology 37]\_\_. SCM Press. 1962. Paperback. 96pp. Exlibrary, slightly bumped corners. \$12 [719706]

Childs, Brevard S.. \_\_Old Testament Theology in a Canonical Context\_\_. Fortress. 1985. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 255pp. Ex-library, rubbed cover, extensive underlining and highlighting. \$8 [719690]

Conrad, Edgar W.. \_\_Fear Not Warrior: A Study of 'al tira Pericopes in the Hebrew Scriptures [Brown Judaic Studies 75]\_\_. Scholars Press. 1985. Paperback. 185pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$12 [719900]

Coote, Robert B. and David Robert Ord. \_\_The Bible's First History\_\_. Fortress Press. 1989. Hardcover with dust jacket. 308pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719880]

Cross, Frank Moore, Jr. and David Noel Freedman. \_\_Studies in Ancient Yahwistic Poetry [SBL Dissertation Series 21]\_\_. Society of Biblical Literature. 1975. Paperback. 191pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamps, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719876]

Davidson, A.B.; D.F. Salmond ed.. \_\_The Theology of the Old Testament\_\_.
T. & T. Clark. 1961. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 553pp. Good. Bumped spine edges and board corners, book-plate. \$8 [719780]

Davis, John D.. \_\_Genesis and Semitic Tradition\_\_. Baker. 1980. Paperback. 160pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$10 [719407]

de Vaux, Roland. \_\_The Bible and the Ancient Near East\_\_. Doubleday. 1971. Hardcover with dust jacket. 284pp. G/G. Slight foxing, previous owner's stamp and book plate. \$8 [719897]

Dearman, J. Andrew. Religion and Culture in Ancient Israel.
Hendrickson. 1992. Hardcover with dust jacket. 281pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamps. \$8 [719772]

Dentan, Robert C.. \_\_The Knowledge of God in Ancient Israel\_\_. The Seabury Press. 1968. Hardcover with dust jacket. 278pp. G/G. Ink underlining and marginalia, previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$8 [719874]

Doorly, William J.. \_Obsession with Justice: The Story of the Deuteronomists\_. Paulist Press. 1994. Paperback. 166pp. Previous owner's stamp, lower corners bent, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719771]

Durham, John I. and J. Roy Porter eds.. \_\_Proclamation and Presence: Old Testament Essays in Honour of Gwynne Henton Davies\_\_. Mercer University Press. 1983. Hardcover with dust jacket. 315pp. VG/VG \$8 [720002]

Eichrodt, Walther. \_\_Man in the Old Testament [Studies in Biblical Theology 4]\_\_. Henry Regnery Company. 1951. Paperback. 84pp. Extensive ink underlining, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719733]

Engnell, Ivan; John T. Willis, Helmer Ringgren. \_\_A Rigid Scrutiny: Critical Essays on the Old Testament\_\_. Vanderbilt University. 1969. Hardcover with dust jacket. 303pp. G/G. Light to moderate ink underlining, previous owner's name, sunned dust jacket. \$11 [720001]

Fewell, Dianna Nolan. \_\_Circle of Sovereignty: Plotting Politics in the Book of Daniel\_\_. Almond Press. 1991. Paperback. 207pp. Very good; previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [720017]

Frank, Harry Thomas and William L. Reed eds.. \_\_Translating and Understanding the Old Testament\_\_. Abingdon Press. 1970. Hardcover with dust jacket. 351pp. VG/VG \$8 [719734]

Halpern, Baruch. \_\_David's Secret Demons: Messiah, Murderer, Traitor, King\_\_. Eerdmans. 2001. Hardcover with dust jacket. 492pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$8 [720000]

Hanson, Paul D.. \_\_The People Called: The Growth of Community in the Bible\_\_. Harper and Row. 1986. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 564pp. Musty, front board's upper edge dented and bent. Sound otherwis. \$11 [720057]

Harrington, Daniel J.. \_\_Jesus Ben Sira of Jerusalem: A Biblical Guide to Living Wisely [Interfaces series]\_\_. Michael Glazier / Liturgical Press. 2005. Paperback. 142pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$10 [719719]

Henshaw, T.. \_\_The Latter Prophets\_\_. Macmillan. 1958. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 341pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp and book-plate. \$8 [720008]

Johnson, Aubrey R.. \_\_The Cultic Prophet and Israel's Psalmody\_\_. Cardiff: University of Wales Press. 1979. Hardcover with dust jacket. 467pp. VG/G. Previous owner's stamp, chipped dust jacket. \$15 [719516]

Johnson, Aubrey R.. \_\_The One and the Many in the Israelite Conception of God\_\_. University of Wales Press. 1961. Hardcover with dust jacket. 44pp. VG/G. Slightly chipped dust jacket. \$9 [719984]

Kitchen, K.A.. \_\_Ancient Orient and Old Testament\_\_. Inter-Varsity Press. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 191pp. VG/G. Previous owner's name, laminated boards. Sunned and chipped dust jacket. \$11 [719726]

Knudson, Albert C.. \_\_The Religious Teaching in the Old Testament\_\_.
Abingdon Press. 1926. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 416pp. Good.
Slightly shaken, edge-worn cover. \$8 [719725]

Kraeling, Emil G.. \_\_The Old Testament Since the Reformation\_\_. Lutterworth Press. 1955. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 320pp. Exlibrary, otherwise very good. \$9 [719700]

Kuhl, Curt. \_\_The Old Testament: Its Origins and Composition\_\_. Oliver and Boyd. 1961. Hardcover with dust jacket. 354pp. VG/G. Previous owners names, lightly torn dust jacket. \$12 [719677]

Kurtz, J.H.. \_\_Offerings, Sacrifices, and Worship in the Old
Testament\_\_. Hendrickson. 1998. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 456pp.
Very good. Previous owners' names. \$12 [719731]

Lods, Adolphe. \_\_Israel from Its Beginnings to the Middle of the Eighth Century\_\_. Routledge and Kegan Paul Ltd.. 1953. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 512pp. Ex-library, slightly sunned cover, light foxing. \$10 [719507]

Morgan, G. Campbell. \_\_Living Messages of the Bible: Genesis to Malachi\_\_. Fleming H. Revell. 1912. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 349pp. Sold as is. Ex-library, front hinge cracked. \$11 [719657]

Noth, Martin. \_\_The History of Israel. Second edition\_\_. Harper & Brothers. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 487pp. Ink underlining, edge-worn cover. \$8 [719891]

Orr, James. \_\_The Problem of the Old Testament considered with reference to recent criticism\_\_. James Nisbet and Co.. 1906. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 562pp. Worn cover, slightly cocked spine, light foxing, previous owner's stamp. Good otherwise. \$8 [719533]

Sanford, John A.. \_\_King Saul, the Tragic Hero: A Study in Individuation\_\_. Paulist Press. 1985. Paperback. 144pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719987]

Thomas, D. Winton, ed.. \_\_Archaeology and Old Testament Study: Jubilee Volume of the Society for Old Testament Study, 1917-1967\_\_. Oxford: Clarendon Press. 1967. Hardcover with dust jacket. 493pp. G/G. Bookplate, torn dust jacket. \$11 [719781]

Tunyogi, Andrew C.. \_\_The Rebellions of Israel\_\_. John Knox. 1969. Hardcover with dust jacket. 158pp. VG/VG \$12 [720030]

von Rad, Gerhard. \_\_Studies in Deuteronomy [Studies in Biblical Theology, vol. 9]\_\_. SCM Press. 1956. Paperback. 96pp. Very good; slightly yellowed pages. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's name and stamp. \$12 [719858]

Vos, Geerhardus. \_\_The Eschatology of the Old Testament\_\_. Presbyterian and Reformed. 2001. Paperback. 176pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$10 [719770]

Westermann, Claus. A Thousand Years and a Day: Our Time in the Old Testament. Muhlenberg. 1962. Hardcover with dust jacket. 280pp. G/VG. Slight ink underlining, previous owner's name and stamp. \$9 [719521]

Westermann, Claus. \_\_The Praise of God in the Psalms\_\_. John Knox Press. 1965. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 172pp. Very good; previous owners' names, light wear to spine edges. \$11 [719392]

Westermann, Claus. What Does the Old Testament Say About God? \_\_. John Knox Press. 1979. Hardcover with dust jacket. 107pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719522]

Westermann, Claus, ed.. \_\_Essays on Old Testament Hermeneutics\_\_. John Knox Press. 1963. Hardcover with dust jacket. 373pp. VG/G. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamp, chipped dust jacket. \$9 [720029]

Westermann, Claus; Keith Crim, Trans. by. Prophetic Oracles of Salvation in the Old Testament. W/JKP. 1991. Paperback. 283pp. Slightly musty, otherwise sound. \$8 [720058]

Whitley, Charles Francis. \_\_The Exilic Age\_\_. Westminster Press. 1957. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 160pp. Very good. Laminated boards, previous owners' names/stamps. \$9 [719520]

Whybray, R. N.. \_\_The Succession Narrative: A Study of II Samuel 9-20; I Kings 1 and 2 [Studies in Biblical Theology, Second Series 9]\_\_. SCM Press. 1968. Paperback. 118pp. Ink underlining, previous owner's name, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719998]

Wood, Leon J.. \_\_The Holy Spirit in the Old Testament\_\_. Zondervan Publishing House. 1978. Paperback. 160pp. Very good. Previous owners' stamps, laminated wrappers. \$9 [720022]

Wright, G. Ernest. \_\_The Challenge of Israel's Faith\_\_. University of Chicago Press. 1944. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 108pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$8 [720021]

Wright, G. Ernest. \_\_The Old Testament and Theology\_\_. Harper and Row. 1969. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 190pp. Very good; slightly faded and rubbed cover. \$15 [720046]

Wright, G. Ernest. \_\_The Rule of God: Essays in Biblical Theology\_\_.

Doubleday. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 133pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamps, laminated boards. \$12 [720020]

Young, Edward J.. \_\_The Study of Old Testament Theology Today\_\_. James Clarke and Co.. 1958. Hardcover with dust jacket. 112pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp, slightly creased and torn dust jacket. \$9 [719518]

Zakovitch, Yair. \_\_The Life of Samson (Judges 13-16): A Critical-Literary Analysis [Text is entirely in Hebrew]\_\_. Magnes Press. 1982. Hardcover with dust jacket. 252pp. Text is entirely in Hebrew. VG/G. Worn and sunned dust jacket. \$47 [719287]

Zimmerli, Walther. \_\_The Old Testament and the World\_\_. John Knox Press. 1976. Hardcover with dust jacket. 172pp. G/G. Previous owner's stamps, sunned dust jacket. \$12 [719395]

Zimmerli, Walther; K.C. Hanson ed.. \_\_The Fiery Throne: The Prophets and Old Testament Theology\_\_. Fortress. 2003. Paperback. 179pp. Very good. \$8 [719549]

# PHILOSOPHY

Buber, Martin. \_\_Between Man and Man\_\_. Macmillan. 1947. Hardcover with dust jacket. 209pp. G/G. Penciling, previous owner's name, chipped dust jacket. \$12 [719022]

Chenu, M.-D.. \_\_L'Eveil de la Conscience dans la Civilisation Medievale\_\_. Inst. d'Etudes Medievales / Librairie J. Vrin. 1969. Paperback. 77pp. Very good. \$12 [719177]

Collingwood, R.G.; edited by Lionel Rubinoff. \_\_Faith and Reason: Essays in the Philosophy of Religion\_\_. Chicago: Quadrangle Books. 1968. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 317pp. Very good. Previous owner's name and stamp. \$16 [719633]

Cottingham, John. \_\_The Spiritual Dimension: Religion, Philosophy and Human Value\_\_. Cambridge University Press. 2006. Paperback. 186pp. Extensive pencil underlining. \$11 [719862]

Fishler, Max. \_\_What the Great Philosophers Thought About God\_\_.
University Book Publishers. 1958. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 381pp.
Very good; previous owner's stamp, slightly edge-worn cover. \$9
[719615]

Frank, Erich. \_\_Philosophical Understanding and Religious Truth\_\_.
Oxford University Press. 1945. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 209pp. Very good. Slight foxing, previous owner's name. \$4 [719614]

Grondin, Jean. \_\_Hans-Georg Gadamer: A Biography\_\_. Yale University Press. 2003. Hardcover with dust jacket. 478pp. VG/VG \$18 [719934]

Groothuis, Douglas. On Jesus [Wadsworth Philosophers Series]. Thomson Wadsworth. 2003. Paperback. 98pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$12 [719737]

Gummere, Richard Mott. \_\_Seneca the Philosopher and His Modern Message\_\_. Cooper Square Publishers, Inc.. 1963. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 145pp. Very good; previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$15 [719640]

Gumpel, Liselotte. \_\_Metaphor Reexamined: A Non-Aristotelian Perspective\_\_. Indiana University Press. 1984. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 304pp. Very good. Previous owner's name on ffep. \$8 [719832]

Jaspers, Karl; Hannah Arndt ed.. \_\_Plato and Augustine\_\_. Harcourt, Brace and World. 1962. Paperback. 126pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owners' names. \$10 [719568]

Kenny, Anthony. \_\_Ancient Philosophy [A New History of Western Philosophy, volume 1]\_\_. Oxford University Press. 2004. Hardcover with dust jacket. 341pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$11 [719604]

Kierkegaard, Soren; A.S. Aldworth and W.S. Ferrie trans.. \_\_Gospel of Suffering (Lidelsernes Evangelium)\_\_. James Clarke and Co.. 1955. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 150pp. Good. Small stains to fore-edge and lower edges, rubbed cover. \$20 [719667]

Kroner, Richard. \_\_Speculation in Pre-Christian Philosophy\_\_. Westminster. 1956. Hardcover with dust jacket. 251pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp, slightly chipped dust jacket. \$12 [719603]

Lodge, Rupert C.. \_Applying Philosophy\_\_. Beacon Press. 1951. Hardcover with dust jacket. 243pp. VG/G. Chipped and corner-clipped dust jacket. \$10 [719926]

Monk, Ray. \_\_Ludwig Wittgenstein: The Duty of Genius\_\_. Free Press. 1990. Hardcover with dust jacket. 654pp. VG/VG \$16 [719942]

Morton, Adam. \_\_Frames of Mind: Constraints on the Common-Sense Conception of the Mental\_\_. Oxford: Clarendon Press. 1980. Hardcover with dust jacket. 174pp. VG/G. Sunned dust jacket. \$9 [719403]

Munk, S.. \_Melanges de Philosophie Juive et Arabe [Bibliotheque d'Histoire de la Philosophie]\_\_. Paris: Librairie Philosophique J. Vrin. 1955. Buckram. pp. In French, with small section in Hebrew at the end. In original paper wrappers, bound in red buckram. Foxing, lower page corners stained, slightly musty. Otherwise sound. \$22 [719560]

Nielsen, Kai. \_\_Naturalism and Religion\_\_. Prometheus Books. 2000. Library buckram. 506pp. Ex-library, otherwise very good. Rebound in black buckram. \$22 [719651]

Nozick, Robert. \_\_The Examined Life: Philosophical Meditations\_\_. Simon and Schuster. 1989. Hardcover with dust jacket. 308pp. VG/G. Blindstamp and previous owner's name, slightly chipped dust jacket. \$8 [719833]

Pollock, John L.. \_Knowledge and Justification\_\_. Princeton University Press. 1974. Hardcover with dust jacket. 348pp. Extensive ink underlining, previous owner's name, chipped and slightly torn dust jacket. \$16 [719352]

Putnam, Hilary. \_\_The Many Faces of Realism\_\_. Open Court. 1987. Paperback. 98pp. Very good. \$8 [719389]

Spinoza, Baruch; Samuel Shirley trans.. \_\_Theological-Political Treatise (Gebhardt edition). Second edition\_\_. Hackett. 2001. Paperback. 254pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719611]

Vlastos, Gregory ed.. \_\_The Philosophy of Socrates: A Collection of Critical Essays\_\_. University of Notre Dame Press. 1971. Paperback. 354pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719637]

## PREACHING

Buttrick, David. \_\_Speaking Parables: A Homiletic Guide\_\_. Westminster John Knox Press. 2000. Paperback. 254pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$8 [719591]

Spurgeon, Charles Haddon. \_\_Spurgeon's Sermons (10 volumes)\_\_. Baker Books. . Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 10 (10 volumes total). Near fine. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$127 [719928]

### REFERENCE

Bromiley, G.W. ed.. \_\_International Standard Bible Encyclopedia (4 vols.)\_\_. Eerdmans. 1980. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 4 (4 volumes total). G/G. Concave spines, previous owner's stamp on ffepp and title pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$80 [719929]

Danker, Frederick W. . \_\_Multipurpose Tools for Bible Study. Revised and Expanded Edition. Lacks CD-Rom\_\_. Fortress. 2003. Paperback. 330pp. Lacks CD-Rom. Laminated wrappers, previous owner stamp/label. Otherwise sound. \$11 [719960]

Erman, Adolf and Hermann Grapow Hsg.. \_\_Worterbuch der Aegyptischen Sprache (5 vols.)\_\_. Leipzig: J.C. Hinrichs. 1925. Library buckram. pp. In German, with hieroglyphs. Complete set, 5 volumes total. Exlibrary, folios in blue library buckram. Sold as is: tender hinges, worn covers, some exterior and internal repairs with clear binding tape, foxing. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$297 [719421]

Evans, John F.. \_\_A Guide to Biblical Commentaries and Reference Works for Students and Pastors. 9th Edition\_\_. Doulos Resources. 2010. . 377pp. Very good. \$11 [719931]

Gowan, Donald E. ed.. \_\_The Westminster Theological Wordbook of the Bible\_\_. Westminster John Knox Press. 2003. Hardcover with dust jacket. 551pp. VG/VG \$9 [719763]

Haebler, Conrado. \_\_Bibliografia Iberica del Siglo XV. Enumercion de Todos Los Libros Impresos en Espana y Portugal Hasta el Ano de 1500, Volume I and Volume II\_\_. Burt Franklin. . Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. In Spanish. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. Ex-library, slightly musty. Otherwise sound. 385, 258 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$37 [720142]

Kazhdan, Alexander P. et al eds.. \_\_The Oxford Dictionary of Byzantium (3 volumes)\_\_. Oxford University Press. 1991. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 3 (3 volumes total). Very good condition. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$187 [719930]

Sakenfeld, Katharine Doob ed.. \_\_The New Interpreter's Dictionary of the Bible, volume 1 through volume 5\_\_. Abingdon Press. 2006. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 5 (5 volumes total). VG/VG.Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$227 [719160]

Speake, Graham. \_\_A Dictionary of Ancient History\_\_. Blackwell. 1994. Hardcover with dust jacket. 758pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside. \$15 [719019]

### SOCIOLOGY

Brooke, John Hedley; Margaret J. Osler, and Jitse M. van der Meer eds..

\_\_Science in Theistic Contexts: Cognitive Dimensions [Osiris volume
16]\_\_\_. Cornell University. 2001. Library buckram. 376pp. Ex-library,
otherwise very good. Rebound in black buckram. \$14 [719646]

Douglas, Mary. \_\_Purity and Danger: An analysis of concept of pollution and taboo\_\_. Routledge. 2009. Paperback. 244pp. Very good. Slightly cocked spine, label on spine. \$8 [719649]

Phillips, D.C.. \_\_Holistic Thought in Social Science\_\_. Stanford. 1976. Hardcover with dust jacket. 149pp. VG/VG \$9 [719404]

Vance, John Thomas. \_\_The Background of Hispanic-American Law: Legal Sources and Juridical Literature of Spain. A Dissertation...\_. Catholic University of America. 1937. Paperback. 280pp. Good. Previous owner's name, foxing. \$10 [719204]

## SPANISH HISTORY

Alcantara, D. Jose Godoy. \_\_Historia Critica de los Falsos Cronicones\_\_. Madrid: M. Rivadeneyra. 1868. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 343pp. In Spanish. Personal library spine markings, pouch, and book-plate, otherwise very good. \$67 [720070]

Castro, Americo. \_\_The Spaniards: An Introduction to Their History\_\_. University of California Press. 1971. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 628pp. Good condition. Rubbed cover, slightly shaken, previous owner's name. Sound otherwise. \$12 [719291]

Collins, Roger. \_\_The Arab Conquest of Spain 710-797\_\_. Basil Blackwell. 1989. Hardcover with dust jacket. 239pp. G/VG. Slight foxing, previous owner's name. \$40 [719224]

Collins, Roger. \_\_Visigothic Spain 409-711\_\_. Blackwell Publishing. 2004. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 263pp. Very good; previous owner's name. \$57 [719225]

Esdaile, Charles J.. \_\_Spain in the Liberal Age, from Constitution to Civil War, 1808-1939\_. Blackwell Publishing. 2000. Paperback. 434pp. Very good. Previous owner's name on half title. \$32 [719227]

Esdaile, Charles J.. \_\_Spain in the Liberal Age: From Constitution to Civil War, 1808-1939 [History of Spain]\_\_. Blackwell. 2000. Paperback. 434pp. Very good; previous owner's name. \$27 [719261]

Fletcher, Richard. \_\_Moorish Spain\_\_. Weidenfeld and Nicolson. 1992. Hardcover with dust jacket. 183pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's name \$22 [719169]

Gaztambide, Jose Goni. \_\_Los Espanoles en el Concilio de Constanza,
Notas Biogrficas\_\_. Instituto Enrique Florez, Consejo Superior de
Investigaciones Cientificas. 1966. Paperback. 258pp. In Spanish.
Slight foxing, previous owner's name. Otherwise very good. \$27 [719241]

Hillgarth, J.N.. \_\_The Spanish Kingdoms 1250-1516 (2 volumes)\_\_. Oxford: Clarendon Press. 1976. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. G/VG. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. Ex-library. Spine edges lightly bumped, previous owner's name, dust jackets corner-clipped, and creased at spine edges. 455, 716 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$47 [720034]

Isidore of Seville; Guido Donini and Gordon B. Ford Jr. trans..

\_\_Isidore of Seville's History of the Goths, Vandals, and Suevi\_\_. E.J.
Brill. 1970. Paperback. 45pp. Slight ink markings, wrappers torn,
previous owner's name on front wrapper. Sound otherwise. \$22 [720123]

Kamen, Henry. \_\_Inquisition and Society in Spain in the Sixteenth and Seventeenth Centuries\_\_. Weidenfeld and Nicolson. 1985. Paperback. 312pp. Foxing, creased spine, slight ink marginalia. Sound otherwise. \$8 [719172]

Kerkhof, Maxim P.A.M.; Hugo de Schepper y Otto Zwartjes ed.. \_\_Dialogos Hispanicos no. 11\_\_. Rodopi. 1993. Paperback. 305pp. In Spanish. Very good, previous owner's name. \$27 [719258]

Lopez-Morillas, Juan. \_\_The Krausist Movement and Ideological Change in Spain, 1854-1874 [Cambridge Iberian and Latin American Studies]\_\_. Cambridge University Press. 1981. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 152pp. Very good; previous owner's name, lower board corners bumped. \$14 [719040]

Lynch, John. \_\_Spain 1516-1598, from Nation State to World Empire\_\_.
Blackwell. 1994. Paperback. 514pp. Very good, previous owner's name;
slightly creased wrappers. \$12 [719220]

Lynch, John. \_\_The Hispanic World in Crisis and Change, 1598-1700\_\_.
Blackwell. 1994. Paperback. 448pp. Very good, previous owner's name.
\$11 [719221]

Miller, Townsend. \_\_The Castles and the Crown: Spain 1451-1555\_\_. Victor Gollancz Ltd.. 1963. Hardcover with dust jacket. 379pp. Cocked spine, very musty, chipped dust jacket. \$9 [719268]

Payne, Stanley G.. A History of Spain and Portugal. Volume 1 and volume 2. University of Wisconsin Press. 1973. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 712pp. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. Previous owner's name, edge-worn boards, slightly musty. Sound otherwise. \$27 [720128]

Reilly, Bernard F.. \_\_The Contest of Christian and Muslim Spain 1031-1157\_\_. Blackwell Publishing. 1992. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 284pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's name \$57 [719226]

Ricard, Robert. \_\_The Spiritual Conquest of Mexico. An Essay on the Apostolate and the Evangelizing Methods of the Mendicant Orders in New Spain: 1523-1572\_\_. University of California Press. 1982. Paperback. 423pp. Ink underlining, creased and edge-worn spine, previous owner's name. \$12 [719173]

Richardson, John S.. \_\_The Romans in Spain\_\_. Blackwell. 1996. Paperback. 341pp. Very good \$18 [719222]

Watt, W. Montgomery and Pierre Cachia. \_\_A History of Islamic Spain\_\_. Edinburgh at the University Press. 1996. Paperback. 210pp. Very good. Previous owner's name on half title. \$16 [719209]

## THEOLOGY

Alexander, S.. \_\_Space, Time, and Deity. Volume 1 and volume 2 [Gifford Lectures 1916-1918]\_\_. Dover. 1966. Paperback. pp. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. Very good, slightly edge-worn wrappers. 355, 436 pages. \$15 [719659]

Allchin, A.M.. \_\_The Kingdom of Love and Knowledge: The Encounter Between Orthodoxy and the West\_\_. Seabury. 1982. Hardcover with dust jacket. 214pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$15 [719676]

Andres, Melquiades. \_\_La teologia espanola en el siglo XVI, volume I and II [Biblioteca de Autores Cristianos, 13 and 14]\_\_. Biblioteca de Autores Cristianos. 1976. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. In Spanish. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. Sold as is: Shaken bindings, tender hinges, front hinge of first volume repaired with clear tape, previous owners' names. 426, 669 pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$67 [720060]

Aquinas, St. Thomas. \_\_Concerning Being and Essence (De Ente et Essentia)\_\_. D. Appleton-Century Company. 1937. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 47pp. Very good; previous owner's stamp. \$12 [719638]

Aquinas, Thomas. \_\_The 'Summa Theologica' of St. Thomas Aquinas. Second part of the second part QQ. CXLI-CLXX (13). Literally Translated by the Fathers of the English Dominican Province\_\_. London: Burns Oates and Washbourne Ltd.. 1932. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 315pp. Slightly stained cover, slightly bowed boards, light foxing. \$11 [719487]

Aquinas, Thomas. \_\_The 'Summa Theologica' of St. Thomas Aquinas. Third Part (Supplement) QQ. LXXXIV-Suppl. XXXIII) (18). Literally Translated by the Fathers of the English Dominican Province. Second and revised edition\_\_. London: Burns Oates and Washbourne Ltd.. 1928. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 372pp. Slightly stained cover, slightly bowed boards, light foxing. \$11 [719486]

Aquinas, Thomas. \_\_The 'Summa Theologica' of St. Thomas Aquinas. Third Part (Supplement) QQ. LXXXVII.-XCIX. and Appendices (21). Literally Translated by the Fathers of the English Dominican Province\_\_. London: Burns Oates and Washbourne Ltd.. 1935. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 240pp. Slightly stained cover, light foxing. \$11 [719485]

Aquinas, Thomas. \_\_The 'Summa Theologica' of St. Thomas Aquinas. Third Part, Fourth Number (QQ. LXXXIV-Suppl. XXXIII). Literally Translated by the Fathers of the English Dominican Province\_. London: R. and T. Washbourne Ltd.. 1917. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 372pp. Ex-library, slightly shaken, foxing. Sound otherwise. \$11 [719488]

Aquinas, Thomas; Robert Pasnau trans.. \_\_The Treatise on Human Nature: Summa Theologiae 1a 75-89 [The Hackett Aquinas]\_\_. Hackett Publishing Co.. 2002. Paperback. 434pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$15 [719623]

Augustine, Saint. \_\_The City of God\_\_. Modern Library. 1994. Hardcover with dust jacket. 892pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$12 [719627]

Augustine, Saint; Bruce Harbert trans.. \_\_The Augustine Catechism: The Enchiridion on Faith, Hope, and Love [The Augustine Series, volume I]\_\_. New City Press. 1999. Paperback. 144pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, gift note, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719639]

Aulen, Gustaf. \_\_Christus Victor: An Historical Study of the Three Main Types of the Idea of Atonement\_\_. SPCK. 1961. Paperback. 179pp. Wrappers slightly scuffed and chipped, small ink note inside front wrapper and on front blank. Else very good. \$8 [719943]

Aulen, Gustaf. \_\_The Drama and the Symbols: A Book on Images of God and the Problems They Raise\_\_. Fortress Press. 1970. Hardcover with dust jacket. 214pp. G/G. Moderate pencil underlining, laminated boards, previous owner's stamp, slightly stained dust jacket. \$11 [719622]

Barclay, Robert. \_\_An Apology for the True Christian Divinity, Being an Explanation and Vindication of the Principles and Doctrines of the People Called Quakers\_\_. Philadelphia: Friends' Book Store. 1908. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 560pp. Good; stained cover, previous owner's name and stamp. \$15 [720127]

Barth, Karl. \_\_Against the Stream: Shorter Post-War Writings 1946-52\_\_. SCM Press Ltd.. 1954. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 252pp. Good; previous owner's name, slight foxing, sunned spine, board edges slightly scratched. \$12 [719956]

Barth, Karl. \_\_Evangelical Theology: An Introduction\_\_.
Holt/Rinehart/Winston. 1963. Hardcover with dust jacket. 206pp. VG/G.
Book-plate, chipped dust jacket. \$15 [719966]

Barth, Karl. \_\_The German Church Conflict [Ecumenical Studies in History]\_\_. John Knox Press. 1967. Paperback. 76pp. Lower page corners bent; small tear at lower edge of back wrapper and last few pages, previous owner's stamp. Otherwise good. \$11 [719955]

Barth, Karl. \_\_The Humanity of God\_\_. John Knox Press. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 96pp. VG/G. Slightly chipped dust jacket \$22 [719965]

Barth, Karl and Carl Zuckmayer. \_\_A Late Friendship: The Letters of Karl Barth and Carl Zuckmayer\_. Eerdmans. 1982. Hardcover with dust jacket. 72pp. VG/VG \$8 [719967]

Barth, Karl and Eduard Thurneysen; James D. Smart trans..

\_\_Revolutionary Theology in the Making: Barth-Thurneysen Correspondence
1914-1925\_\_. John Knox Press. 1964. Hardcover with dust jacket.
249pp. VG/G. Publisher's stamp on title page, shipped and slightly torn dust jacket. \$16 [719964]

Beilby, James K. ed.. \_\_For Faith and Clarity: Philosophical Contributions to Christian Theology\_\_. Baker Academic. 2006. Paperback. 264pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$10 [719624]

Berkhof, Louis. \_\_The History of Christian Doctrines\_\_. Twin Brooks Series. 1990. Paperback. 285pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$15 [719414]

Berkouwer, G. C. . \_\_General Revelation [Studies in Dogmatics series]\_\_. Eerdmans. 1979. Hardcover with dust jacket. 336pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp, laminated boards. \$8 [719514]

Berkouwer, G.C.. \_\_Man: The Image of God [Studies in Dogmatics]\_\_.

Eerdmans. 1978. Hardcover with dust jacket. 377pp. VG/VG. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamps. \$8 [719635]

Berkouwer, G.C.. \_\_The Person of Christ [Studies in Dogmatics]\_\_.

Eerdmans. 1980. Hardcover with dust jacket. 368pp. VG/VG. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719512]

Berkouwer, G.C.. \_\_The Work of Christ [Studies in Dogmatics]\_\_.

Eerdmans. 1980. Hardcover with dust jacket. 358pp. VG/VG. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamps. \$9 [719513]

Binns, John. \_\_An Introduction to the Christian Orthodox Churches\_\_. Cambridge University Press. 2002. Paperback. 270pp. Very good; laminated wrappers. \$9 [719390]

Blakemore, Wm. Barnett ed.. \_\_The Revival of the Churches [The Renewal of Church, volume III]\_\_. Bethany Press. 1963. Hardcover with dust jacket. 368pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$11 [719418]

Bloesch, Donald G.. \_\_Christian Foundations, complete set (7 volumes): A Theology of Word and Spirit; Holy Scripture; God the Almighty; Jesus Christ; The Holy Spirit; The Church; The Last Things\_\_. IVP. 1992. Hardcover with dust jacket. pp. Complete set of seven volumes. G/VG. Slight ink underlining in one volume, previous owner's stamp on ffepp and title pages. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$47 [719918]

Bock, Paul ed.. \_\_Signs of the Kingdom: A Ragaz Reader\_\_. Eerdmans. 1984. Paperback. 127pp. Very good; previous owner's name, laminated wrappers. \$10 [719413]

Boersma, Hans. \_\_Richard Baxter's Understanding of Infant Baptism [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, New Series 7]\_\_. Princeton Theological Seminary. 2002. Paperback. 106pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$15 [719915]

Boff, Leonardo. \_\_Teologia do Cativeiro e da Liberacao\_\_. Editora Vozes Ltda.. 1980. Paperback. 271pp. In Spanish. Previous owner's name, slightly musty. Sound otherwise. \$10 [719174]

Bowker, John. \_\_The Meanings of Death\_\_. Cambridge University Press. 1991. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 243pp. Ex-library, else very good. \$8 [719773]

Braaten, Carl E. and Philip Clayton, Eds.. \_\_The Theology of Wolfhart Pannenberg\_\_. Fortress. 1988. Hardcover with dust jacket. 352pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamps. \$8 [719398]

Brock, Rita Nakashima. \_\_Journeys by Heart: A Christology of Erotic Power\_\_. Crossroad. 1988. Hardcover with dust jacket. 130pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$15 [719810]

Brooke, John and Geoffrey Cantor. \_\_Reconstructing Nature: The Engagement of Science and Religion [Glasgow Gifford Lectures]\_\_. Oxford University Press. 2000. Library buckram. 367pp. Ex-library, otherwise very good. Paperback edition, rebound in black buckram. \$8 [719756]

Brown, Colin. \_\_Christianity and Western Thought, volume 1: From the Ancient World to the Age of Enlightenment\_\_. IVP Academic. 1990. Paperback. 447pp. Ex-library, else very good. \$12 [719752]

Brown, Colin. \_\_Karl Barth and the Christian Message\_\_. Tyndale Press. 1967. Paperback. 163pp. Creased spine and wrappers, previous owner's stamp. Otherwise very good. \$8 [719963]

Brunner, Emil. \_\_The Divine-Human Encounter\_\_. SCM Press Ltd.. 1943. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 207pp. Very good. Laminated cover, bumped corners, previous owner's name and stamps. \$10 [719377]

Brunner, Emil. \_\_The Word and the World\_\_. Student Christian Movement Press. 1931. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 127pp. Laminated cover, bumped corners, previous owner's name and stamps, light to moderate penciling. \$16 [719378]

Buckley, James J. and David S. Yeago eds.. \_\_Knowing the Triune God: The Work of the Spirit in the Practices of the Church\_\_. Eerdmans. 2001. Paperback. 283pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$12 [719650]

Bultmann, Rudolf. \_\_The Presence of Eternity: History and Eschatology [Gifford Lectures 1955]\_\_. Harper Torchbooks. 1957. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 171pp. Previous owners' names/stamps, laminated cover. Otherwise very good. \$11 [719380]

Bultmann, Rudolf et al. \_\_Translating Theology into the Modern Age [Journal for Theology and the Church, volume 2]\_\_. Harper Torchbooks. 1965. Paperback. 179pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719379]

Buonaiuti, Ernesto; Friedrich Heiler, Wilhelm Koppers, Louis Massignon, Jean de Menasce, Erich Neumann, Herni-Charles Puech, Gilles Quispel, Erwin Rousselle, Boris Vysheslawzeff, Heinrich Zimmer. \_\_The Mystic Vision: Papers from the Eranos Yearbooks [Bollingen Series XXX 6]\_\_. Princeton University Press. 1968. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 487pp. Very good; previous owner's name, upper corners lightly bumped. \$30 [719269]

Busch, Eberhard. \_\_The Barmen Theses Then and Now\_\_. Eerdmans. 2010. Paperback. 101pp. Very good. \$10 [719764]

Butin, Philip W.. Reformed Ecclesiology: Trinitarian Grace According to Calvin [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, vol. 2, no. 1, Winter 1994]. Princeton Theological Seminary . 1994. Paperback. 52pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$11 [719917]

Buzzard, Anthony F. and Charles F. Hunting. \_\_\_The Doctrine of the Trinity: Christianity's Self-Inflicted Wound\_\_\_. International Scholars Publications. 1998. Paperback. 378pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$12 [719765]

Calvin, John; Henry Beveridge trans.. \_\_Institutes of the Christian Religion. Two volumes bound in one.\_\_. Eerdmans. 1998. Paperback. pp. Complete, two volumes bound in one. Ex-library, deeply creased spine. Sound otherwise. 582, 704 pages. \$8 [719654]

Calvin, John; John H. Leith ed.. \_\_The Christian Life\_\_. Harper and Row. 5/1/2009. Hardcover with dust jacket. 111pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp on half title page. \$10 [719415]

Calvin, John; John T. McNeill ed.; Ford Lewis Battles trans.. \_\_Calvin: Institutes of the Christian Religion (volume 1 and volume 2) [Library of Christian Classics]\_\_. Westminster Press. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 1734pp. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamps on ffepp and title pages.Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. \$30 [719881]

Caponigri, A. Robert ed.. \_\_Modern Catholic Thinkers\_\_. Harper and Brothers. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 636pp. VG/G. Slightly sunned cover, chipped and creased dust jacket. \$12 [719982]

Capps, Donald and James E. Dittes eds.. \_\_The Hunger of the Heart:
Reflections on the Confessions of Augustine [Society for the Scientific Study of Religion Monograph Series, number 8]\_\_. Society for the Scientific Study of Religion. 1990. Paperback. 352pp. Very good.
Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp inside front wrapper. \$37
[719971]

Carnell, Edward J.. \_\_The Case for Orthodox Theology\_\_. Westminster. 1949. Hardcover with dust jacket. 162pp. VG/G. Previous owners' names, laminated boards. \$15 [719975]

Carr, Anne E.. \_\_A Search for Wisdom and Spirit: Thomas Merton's Theology of the Self\_\_. University of Notre Dame. 1988. Hardcover with dust jacket. 171pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp on front glued end paper. \$11 [719976]

Carr, Anne E.. \_\_Transforming Grace: Christian Tradition and Women's Experience\_\_. Harper and Row. 1988. Hardcover with dust jacket. 272pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp on front glued end paper. \$10 [719977]

Cavadini, John C.. \_\_The Last Christology of the West. Adoptionism in Spain and Gaul, 785-820\_\_. University of Pennsylvania Press. 1993. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 225pp. Very good. Previous owner's name on ffep. \$22 [719234]

Chenu, M.D.. \_\_Faith and Theology\_\_. Macmillan. 1968. Hardcover with dust jacket. 227pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's name. \$47 [719981]

Cherry, Conrad. \_\_Nature and Religious Imagination from Edwards to Bushnell\_\_. Fortress Press. 1980. Hardcover with dust jacket. 242pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$15 [719980]

Clark, Gordon H.. \_\_Language and Theology\_\_. The Trinity Foundation.
1993. Paperback. 182pp. Very good; previous owner's label inside front cover, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719979]

Cochrane, Arthur C.. \_\_The Church's Confession Under Hitler: Second Edition\_\_. Pickwick Press. 1976. Paperback. 328pp. Sold as is. Cracked spine, pencil underlining, laminated wrappers, previous owner stamps. \$16 [719371]

Collett, Barry. \_\_A Long and Troubled Pilgrimage: The Correspondence of Marguerite D'Angouleme and Vittoria Colonna 1540-1545 [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, New Series 6]\_\_. Princeton Theological Seminary . 2000. Paperback. 155pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$22 [719914]

Collins, Kenneth J.. \_\_The Scripture Way of Salvation: The Heart of John Wesley's Theology\_\_. Abingdon. 1997. Paperback. 256pp. Slight highlighting, previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719720]

Conyers, A.J.. \_\_God, Hope and History: Jurgen Moltmann and the Christian Concept of History\_\_. Mercer. 1988. Hardcover with dust jacket. 227pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719405]

Cooke, Bernard J.. \_\_The Distancing of God: The Ambiguity of Symbol in History and Theology\_\_. Fortress Press. 1990. Hardcover with dust jacket. 381pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$8 [719729]

Coppedge, Allan. \_\_Portraits of God: A Biblical Theology of Holiness\_\_. IVP Academic. 2001. Paperback. 432pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$8 [719721]

Coppedge, Allan. \_\_The God Who is Triune: Revisioning the Christian Doctrine of God\_\_. IVP Academic. 2007. Paperback. 345pp. Light to moderate highlighting, cocked spine, laminated wrappers. \$16 [719718]

Craig, William Lane. \_\_Apologetics: An Introduction\_\_. Moody Press. 1989. Paperback. 214pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719383]

Creager, John A.. \_\_Theodynamics: NeoChristian Perspectives for the Modern World\_. University Press of America. 1994. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 438pp. Very good; previous owner's stamp. \$16 [719722]

Cullmann, Oscar and F.J. Leenhardt. \_\_Essays on the Lord's Supper\_\_. John Knox Press. 1958. Paperback. 85pp. Very good; previous owners' stamps, laminated wrappers. \$8 [720051]

Cunliffe-Jones, Hubert. \_\_Christian Theology Since 1600\_\_. Gerald Duckworth & Co. . 1970. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 172pp. Good. Subtle staining to the cover, previous owners' names/stamps. \$8 [719762]

Dauphinais, Michael and Matthew Levering. \_\_Holy People, Holy Land: A Theological Introduction to the Bible\_\_. Brazos Press. 2005. Hardcover with dust jacket. 266pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp on front glued end paper \$27 [719962]

Dayton, Donald W.. \_\_Theological Roots of Pentecostalism\_\_. Scarecrow Press. 1987. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 199pp. Good; ex-library. \$27 [719705]

- de Gruchy, John W.. \_\_Daring, Trusting Spirit. Bonhoeffer's Friend Eberhard Bethge\_\_. Fortress Press. 2005. Paperback. 221pp. Very good. \$8 [719957]
- de Gruchy, John W.. \_\_Liberating Reformed Theology: A South African Contribution to an Ecumenical Debate\_\_. Eerdmans. 1991. Paperback. 291pp. Very good; previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$20 [720049]
- de Santo Tomas, Juan. \_Los Dones del Espiritu Santo y la Perfeccion Cristiana [Consejo Superior de Inverstigaciones Cientificas]\_\_. Madrid. 1948. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 617pp. In Spanish. Ex-library, front hinge tender, sunned and edge-worn cover. Otheriwise sound. \$37 [720104]
- De Wolf, L. Harold. \_\_The Religious Revolt Against Reason\_\_. Greenwood Press. 1971. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 217pp. Very good; previous owner's stamp, laminated boards. \$16 [720054]
- Deck, Allan Figueroa ed.. \_\_Frontiers of Hispanic Theology in the United States\_\_. Orbis Books. 1992. Paperback. 174pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [720056]
- Deschner, John; Leroyn T. Howe and Klaus Penzel eds.. \_\_Our Common History as Christians: Essays in Honor of Albert C. Outler\_\_. Oxford University Press. 1975. Hardcover with dust jacket. 298pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$11 [720053]
- DeWolf, L.Harold. \_\_A Hard Rain and a Cross: Faith for a Church Under Fire\_\_. Abingdon Press. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 224pp. Signed by the author. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$10 [720055]
- Dickie, Edgar P.. \_\_Revelation and Response\_\_. Scribner's. 1938. Hardcover with dust jacket. 278pp. G/G. Previous owners' labels/stamps, chipped dust jacket. \$8 [720052]
- Dillistone, F.W.. \_\_Christianity and Symbolism\_\_. Westminster Press. 1955. Hardcover with dust jacket. 320pp. VG/G. Previous owners' stamps, laminated boards. \$11 [720077]
- Dillistone, F.W.. \_\_The Christian Understanding of Atonement\_\_.
  Westminster. 1968. Hardcover with dust jacket. 436pp. Sold as is.
  Bowed boards, slightly musty, chipped and torn dust jacket. \$8 [719924]
- Dillistone, F.W.. \_\_The Christian Understanding of Atonement\_\_. James Nisbet and Co. Ltd.. 1968. Hardcover with dust jacket. 436pp. VG/VG. Previous owners' name/stamp, laminated boards, corner-clipped dust jacket. \$8 [720047]
- Dillistone, F.W.. \_\_The Structure of the Divine Society\_\_. Lutterworth Press. 1949. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 263pp. Very good. Previous owner's label and stamp, laminated boards. \$9 [720048]

Diprose, Ronald E.. \_\_Israel and the Church: The Origin and Effects of Replacement Theology\_\_. Paternoster Press. 2000. Paperback. 265pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719697]

Dorrien, Gary. \_\_The Barthian Revolt in Modern Theology: Theology Without Weapons\_\_. Westminster John Knox Press. 1999. Paperback. 239pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719695]

Dorrien, Gary. \_\_\_The Remaking of Evangelical Theology\_\_. Westminster John Knox. 1998. Paperback. 262pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719696]

Douty, Norman F.. \_\_Union with Christ\_\_. Reiner Publications. 1973. Hardcover with dust jacket. 274pp. VG/VG. Signed by the author. Previous owner's stamp on front glued end paper. \$19 [719701]

Downey, Michael and Richard Fragomeni eds.. \_\_A Promise of Presence: Studies in Honor of David N. Power\_\_. The Pastoral Press. 1992. Paperback. 321pp. Ex-library, laminated wrappers. Very good otherwise. \$11 [719693]

Dreyer, Elizabeth A. ed.. \_\_The Cross in Christian Tradition from Paul to Bonaventure\_\_. Paulist Press. 2000. Paperback. 262pp. Ex-library, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719694]

Dubay, Thomas. \_\_The Evidential Power of Beauty: Science and Theology Meet\_\_. Ignatius Press. 1999. Paperback. 365pp. Very good. \$22 [719923]

Ebeling, Gerhard. \_\_Word and Faith\_\_. SCM Press Ltd. 1963. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 442pp. Good. Ex-library. \$8 [719527]

Elliott-Binns, L.E.. \_\_English Thought 1860-1900: The Theological Aspect\_\_. Longmans. 1956. Hardcover with dust jacket. 388pp. VG/G. Chipped dust jacket. \$8 [719329]

Ellul, Jacques. \_\_The Ethics of Freedom\_\_. Eerdmans. 1976. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 517pp. Moderate ink underlining, book-plate. \$12 [719318]

Ellul, Jacques. \_\_The New Demons\_\_. Crossroad, Seabury Press. 1975. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 228pp. Ex-library, otherwise very good. \$20 [719656]

Ellul, Jacques. \_\_Violence: Reflections from a Christian Perspective\_\_. Seabury. 1969. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 188pp. Ex-library, underlining. \$8 [719704]

Ericksen, Robert P.. \_\_Theologians Under Hitler: Gerhard Kittel, Paul Althaus and Emanuel Hirsch\_\_. Yale University Press. 1985. Hardcover with dust jacket. 245pp. VG/VG. Slightly foxed end papers \$11 [719319]

Fuller, Daniel P.. \_\_Easter Faith and History\_\_. Eerdmans. 1968. Hardcover with dust jacket. 278pp. VG/G. Sunned and scuffed dust jacket. \$11 [719782]

Fuller, Daniel P.. \_\_The Unity of the Bible: Unfolding God's Plan for Humanity\_\_. Zondervan. 1992. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 508pp. Good; highlighting. \$10 [719894]

Gelin, Albert. \_\_The Concept of Man in the Bible\_\_. Alba House. 1968. Hardcover with dust jacket. 165pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719406]

Gerstner, John H.. \_\_The Rational Biblical Theology of Jonathan Edwards, volume 1 only\_\_. Berea Publications. 1991. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 682pp. Volume 1 only, very good otherwise. \$40 [719895]

Gogarten, Friedrich. \_\_Christ the Crisis [The Library of Philosophy and Theology]\_\_. SCM Press. 1970. Hardcover with dust jacket. 308pp. VG/G. Slight foxing. \$10 [719920]

Gollwitzer, Helmut. \_\_The Existence of God as Confessed by Faith\_\_. Westminster. 1965. Hardcover with dust jacket. 256pp. G/G. Ink notation on ffep. Chipped and faded dust jacket. \$11 [719301]

Goodloe, James C. IV. \_\_John McLeod Campbell: The Extent and Nature of the Atonement [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, New Series 3]\_\_. Princeton Theological Seminary . 1997. Paperback. 74pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719910]

Graham, William C.. \_\_Sacred Adventure: Beginning Theological Study\_\_. University Press of America. 1999. Paperback. 204pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719675]

Gregory, Alan P.R.. \_\_Science Fiction Theology: Beauty and the Transformation of the sublime \_\_. Baylor University Press. 2015. Hardcover with dust jacket. 318pp. VG/VG \$37 [719334]

Grensted, L.W. ed.. \_\_The Atonement in History and In Life: A Volume of Essays\_\_. Society for Promoting Christian Knowledge. 1936. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 340pp. Edge-worn cover, foxing, previous owner's stamp. Otherwise good. \$8 [719544]

Grenz, Stanley J.. \_\_Renewing the Center: Evangelical Theology in a Post-Theological Era. Second edition\_\_. Baker Academic. 2006. Paperback. 384pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719674]

Griffiths, Paul J.. \_Lying: An Augustinian Theology of Duplicity\_\_. Brazos. 2004. Paperback. 254pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719556]

Gunkel, Hermann. \_\_The Influence of the Holy Spirit\_\_. Fortress University Press. 1979. Hardcover with dust jacket. 133pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamps. \$16 [719047]

Harris, Charles. \_\_Pro Fide: A Text-book of Modern Apologetics for Theological Students, Ministers of Religion, and Others\_\_. London: John Murray. 1930. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 613pp. Ex-library, worn and sunned cover, bumped board corners. Gift note on ffep. Otherwise sound, free of underlining etc. \$10 [719350]

Hayward, John F.. \_\_Existentialism and Religious Liberalism\_\_. Beacon Press. 1962. Hardcover with dust jacket. 131pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719632]

Henry, Carl F.H.. Basic Christian Doctrines. Baker Book House.

1975. Paperback. 302pp. Good. Creased spine, previous owner's stamp, label on spine. \$8 [719658]

Henry, Carl F.H.. \_\_Christian Personal Ethics\_\_. Eerdmans. 1957. Hardcover with dust jacket. 615pp. VG/G. Previous owner's stamp, chipped dust jacket. \$15 [719757]

Herrmann, Wilhelm. \_\_\_The Communion of the Christian With God: Described on the Basis of Luther's Statements. Second English Edition\_\_. G.P. Putnam's Sons. 1906. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 370pp. Extensive underlining, edge-worn cover. \$11 [719663]

Hick, John H.. \_\_Death and Eternal Life\_\_. Harper and Row. 1976. Hardcover with dust jacket. 494pp. G/G. Slight foxing, slightly chipped dust jacket. \$11 [719662]

Hodgson, Peter C.. \_\_The Formation of Historical Theology: A Study of Ferdinand Christian Baur [Makers of Modern Theology]\_\_. Harper & Row. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 299pp. VG/G. Slightly chipped and stained dust jacket. \$9 [719661]

Hoekema, Anthony A.. \_\_Created in God's Image\_\_. Eerdmans/Paternoster. 1986. Hardcover with dust jacket. 264pp. G/VG. Slight penciling, previous owner's stamps on ffep and title page. \$20 [719882]

Hoekema, Anthony A.. \_\_Saved by Grace\_\_. Eerdmans/Paternoster. 1989. Hardcover with dust jacket. 277pp. VG/G. Previous owner's stamps on ffep and title page, sunned dust jacket. \$25 [719883]

Hoekema, Anthony A.. \_\_Saved by Grace\_\_. Eerdmans/Paternoster. 1989. Paperback. 277pp. Very good. \$8 [719886]

Hoekema, Anthony A.. \_\_The Bible and the Future\_\_.

Eerdmans/Paternoster. 1986. Hardcover with dust jacket. 343pp. G/G.

Foxing, underlining. \$10 [719884]

Inge, William Ralph. \_\_God and the Astronomers. Containing the Warburton
Lectures 1931-1933\_\_. Longmans, Green & Co.. 1934. Hardcover, no dust
jacket. 304pp. Ex-library, worn and faded cover, light to moderate
penciling. Otherwise sound. \$11 [719944]

Jaspers, Karl and Rudolf Bultmann. \_\_Myth and Christianity: An Inquiry into the Possibility of Religion without Myth\_\_. Noonday Press. 1958. Hardcover with dust jacket. 116pp. VG/G. Previous owners' names/stamp; foxed and stained dust jacket. \$15 [719761]

Jenkins, David E.. \_\_The Glory of Man\_\_. Scribner's. 1967. Hardcover with dust jacket. 117pp. VG/VG \$9 [719411]

Jewett, Paul King. \_\_Emil Brunner's Concept of Revelation\_\_. James Clarke and Co.. 1954. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 190pp. Stained cover, light wear to spine edges and boards corners. Previous owners' names/stamps. Otherwise good; free of underlining etc. \$16 [719666]

Jones, Gareth. \_\_Christian Theology: A Brief Introduction\_\_. Polity Press. 1999. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 178pp. Very good; lightly bumped spine edges and board corners, previous owner's stamp. \$19 [719491]

Jungel, Eberhard. \_\_Death: The Riddle and the Mystery\_\_. Westminster. 1975. Hardcover with dust jacket. 141pp. Slightly musty, previous owner's name. Sound otherwise. \$16 [719280]

Jungel, Eberhard. \_\_God as the Mystery of the World: On the Foundation of the Theology of the Crucified One in the Dispute Between Theisim and Atheism\_\_. Eerdmans. 1983. Hardcover with dust jacket. 414pp. VG/VG \$27 [719281]

Kaiser, Christopher B.. \_\_Creation and the History of Science [The History of Christian Theology, Vol. 3]\_\_. Eerdmans. 1991. Paperback. 316pp. Very good. Previous owner and bookstore stamps, laminated wrappers. \$8 [720016]

Kaiser, Walter C. Jr.. \_\_Toward an Exegetical Theology: Biblical Exegesis for Preaching and Teaching\_\_. Baker. 1981. Hardcover with dust jacket. 268pp. VG/G. Sunned dust jacket \$8 [719526]

Kasper, Walter. \_\_Theology and Church\_\_. Crossroad. 1989. Hardcover with dust jacket. 231pp. VG/VG \$9 [720033]

Kaufman, Edmund G.. \_\_Basic Christian Convictions\_\_. Bethel College. 1972. Hardcover with dust jacket. 338pp. VG/VG. Signed by the author. Previous owner's name and stamp, small staple holes on ffep. \$8 [719497]

Kaufman, Gordon D.. \_\_In Face of Mystery: A Constructive Theology\_\_. Harvard University Press. 1993. Hardcover with dust jacket. 509pp. VG/G. Previous owner's stamps, creased and chipped dust jacket. \$27 [719515]

- Kee, Alistair. \_\_Marx and the Failure of Liberation Theology\_\_. SCM / Trinity Press International. 1990. Paperback. 302pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owners' names. \$8 [719501]
- Kepler, Thomas S. ed.. \_\_Contemporary Religious Thought: An Anthology\_\_. Abingdon, Cokesbury. 1941. Hardcover with dust jacket. 423pp. VG/G. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamp, slightly chipped dust jacket. \$8 [719510]
- King, Urusla. \_\_Spirit of Fire: The Life and Vision of Teilhard de Chardin\_\_. Orbis Books. 1996. Hardcover with dust jacket. 245pp. VG/VG. Small ink note on front glued end paper. \$16 [719952]
- Kinzer, Mark S.. \_\_Post-Missionary Messianic Judaism: Redefining Christian Engagement with the Jewish People\_\_. Brazos Press. 2005. Paperback. 320pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$12 [719723]
- Kirk, J. Andrew. \_\_Liberation Theology: An Evangelical View from the Third World\_\_. John Knox Press. 1979. Hardcover with dust jacket. 246pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$10 [719502]
- Klaaren, Eugene M.. \_\_Religious Origins of Modern Science\_\_. Eerdmans. 1977. Paperback. 244pp. Previous owner's name, light foxing, slightly musty, stained wrappers. \$8 [719921]
- Kreeft, Peter. \_\_Everything You Ever Wanted to Know About Heaven but Never Dreamed of Asking\_\_. Ignatius. 1990. Hardcover with dust jacket. 269pp. VG/VG. Slightly cocked spine, previous owner's stamp on front glued end paper. \$11 [719310]
- Kung, Hans. \_\_The Incarnation of God: An Introduction to Hegel's
  Theological Thought As Prolegomena to a Future Christology\_\_. New York:
  Crossroad. 1987. Hardcover with dust jacket. 601pp. VG/G. Sunned dust
  jacket. \$20 [719282]
- Lampe, Geoffrey. \_\_God as Spirit\_\_. SCM Press. 1983. Paperback. 239pp. Browned pages, upper edges stained, previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. Good otherwise. \$8 [719046]
- Lane, Anthony N.S.. \_\_Calvin and Bernard of Clairvaux [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, New Series 1]\_\_. Princeton Theological Seminary . 1996. Paperback. 133pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$27 [719908]
- Lewis, C.S.. \_\_Christian Behaviour\_\_. The Macmillan Company. 1943. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 70pp. First edition. Very good; slight foxing, rubbed cover. \$27 [719038]
- Lewis, C.S.. \_\_The Case for Christianity\_\_. The Macmillan Company. 1948. Hardcover with dust jacket. 56pp. VG/G. Foxing, corner-clipped dust jacket. \$37 [719037]

Lopez, Donald S. Jr.. \_\_Buddhism and Science: A Guide for the Perplexed\_\_. University of Chicago Press. 2008. Library buckram. 264pp. Ex-library, otherwise very good. Rebound in black buckram. \$9 [719755]

Ludwigson, R.. A Survey of Bible Prophecy. Zondervan. 1975. Paperback. 222pp. Very good; laminated wrappers. \$8 [719369]

Luttenberger, Gerard H.. \_\_An Introduction to Christology in the Gospels and Early Church\_\_. Twenty-Third Publications. 1998. Paperback. 382pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [720010]

Mackie, J.L.. \_\_The Miracle of Theism: Argument for and Against the Existence of God\_\_. Oxford University Press. 1982. Paperback. 268pp. Highlighting, laminated wrappers, remainder mark on lower page edges. \$11 [719373]

Mackintosh, Hugh Ross. \_\_The Doctrine of the Person of Jesus Christ\_\_.
T. & T. Clark . 1962. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 540pp. Very good.
Previous owners' names. \$13 [720007]

Macquarrie, John. \_\_Christology Revisited\_\_. Trinity Press International. 1998. Paperback. 123pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [720014]

Macquarrie, John. \_\_In Search of Deity: An Essay in Dialectical Theism\_\_. Crossroad. 1985. Hardcover with dust jacket. 274pp. G/G. Penciling, light foxing, chipped dust jacket. \$11 [719508]

Marshall, Walter. \_\_The Gospel-Mystery of Sanctification\_\_. Oliphants Ltd.. 1956. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 264pp. Sold as is. Ex-library, back hinge very tender, spine cloth tearing away along back edge. Text is unmarked. \$9 [719870]

Mascall, E.L.. \_\_The Secularization of Christianity\_\_. Holt Rinehart Winston. 1965. Hardcover with dust jacket. 286pp. Highlighting, previous owner's stamp, laminated boards. \$15 [719869]

McCann, Joseph F.. \_\_Church and Organization: A Sociological and Theological Enquiry \_\_. University of Scranton Press. 1993. Hardcover with dust jacket. 258pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$16 [719873]

McCarthy, John F.. \_\_The Science of Historical Theology: Elements of a Definition\_\_. Tan Books and Publishers Inc.. 1976. Paperback. 195pp. Very good; laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$22 [719879]

McConkie, Bruce R.. \_\_Mormon Doctrine. Second edition\_\_. Salt Lake City: Bookcraft. 1979. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 856pp. Concave spine, slightly shaken, otherwise very good. \$8 [720041]

McConnachie, John. \_\_The Barthian Theology and the Man of To-day\_\_.
London: Hodder and Stoughton Limited. 1933. Hardcover, no dust jacket.
335pp. Very good. Cocked spine, foxed end papers and outer edges,
previous owner's stamps. \$8 [719636]

McCulloh, Gerald O. ed.. \_\_Man's Faith and Freedom: The Theological Influence of Jacobus Arminius\_\_. Abingdon. 1962. Hardcover with dust jacket. 128pp. Stained boards and end-papers, moderately damp-warped pages. Previous owner's stamp, laminated cover. Otherwise a sound, unmarked reading copy. \$12 [719875]

McDonald, H.D.. \_\_The Atonement of the Death of Christ in Faith,
Revelation, and History\_\_. Baker Book House. 1985. Hardcover with dust
jacket. 371pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$12 [719825]

McDonald, H.D.. \_\_Theories of Revelation: An Historical Study 1700-1960 (Complete in one volume)\_\_. Baker Book House. 1979. Paperback. pp. Complete, two volumes bound in one. 300, 384 pages. Sold as is; creased wrappers, cracked spine. \$9 [719419]

McDonald, H.D.. \_\_Theories of Revelation: An Historical Study 1700-1960 (Complete, two volumes bound in one) \_\_. Baker Book House. 1979.

Paperback. pp. Complete, two volumes bound in one. 300, 384 pages. Very good. Blind-stamp on half-title page, front wrapper and first few pages creased. \$8 [719349]

McDonald, H.D.. \_\_Theories of Revelation: An Historical Study 1700-1960 (Complete, two volumes bound in one)\_\_. Baker Book House. 1979. Paperback. pp. Complete, two volumes bound in one. 300, 384 pages. Very good; laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719871]

McGrath, Alister E.. A Fine-Tuned Universe. The Quest for God in Science and Theology. The 2009 Gifford Lectures. Westminster John Knox Press. 2009. Library buckram. 262pp. Ex-library, otherwise very good. Rebound in black buckram. \$12 [719754]

McInerny, Ralph. \_\_A First Glance at St. Thomas Aquinas. A Handbook for Peeping Thomists\_\_. University of Notre Dame Press. 1990. Paperback. 198pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owners' names. \$12 [719644]

McKim, Donald K. ed.. \_Major Themes in the Reformed Tradition\_. Eerdmans. 1991. Paperback. 447pp. Curled and edge-worn wrappers, creased spine. \$8 [719889]

Mehta, Ved. \_\_The New Theologian\_\_. Harper and Row. 1965. Hardcover with dust jacket. 217pp. VG/G. Slightly chipped dust jacket. \$8 [719296]

Milbank, John; Catherine Pickstock, and Graham Ward eds.. \_\_Radical Orthodoxy: A New Theology\_\_. Routledge. 2001. Paperback. 285pp. Moderate to heavy penciling, creased spine. \$13 [719351]

Molina, Luis de; Alfre J. Freddoso trans.. \_\_On Divine Foreknowledge. Part IV of the Concordia\_\_. Cornell University Press. 1988. Hardcover with dust jacket. 286pp. VG/G. Slightly chipped dust jacket \$40 [719203]

Montefiore, Hugh. \_\_The Question Mark: The End of Homo Sapiens\_\_. Collins. 1969. Hardcover with dust jacket. 104pp. VG/VG. Previous owners' names. \$11 [719985]

Morgan, Robert ed.. \_\_In Search of Humanity and Deity: A Celebration of John Macquarrie's Theology\_\_. SCM Press. 2006. Hardcover with dust jacket. 322pp. Sold as is. Binding beginning to split between page 320/321. Otherwise good. \$15 [719935]

Morris, Thomas V.. \_\_The Logic of God Incarnate\_\_. Cornell University. 1987. Paperback. 220pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719802]

Mozley, J.K.. \_\_The Doctrine of the Atonement\_\_. Duckworth. 1962. Hardcover with dust jacket. 235pp. VG/G. Chipped and edge-worn dust jacket. \$10 [719302]

Mozley, John Kenneth. \_\_Some Tendencies in British Theology, from the publication of Lux Mundi to the present day\_\_. S.P.C.K.. 1952. Hardcover with dust jacket. 166pp. G/VG. Foxing, chipped dust jacket \$8 [719322]

Niesel, Wilhelm; Harold Knight trans.. \_\_The Theology of Calvin\_\_. Westminster Press. 1956. Hardcover with dust jacket. 254pp. VG/G. Previous owner names, chipped and creased dust jacket. \$12 [719973]

Niesel, Wilhelm; Harold Knight trans.. \_\_The Theology of Calvin [Twin Brooks Series]\_\_. Baker Book House. 1980. Paperback. 258pp. Very good. \$8 [719939]

Nogar, Raymond J.. \_\_The Wisdom of Evolution\_\_. Doubleday. 1962. Hardcover with dust jacket. 408pp. VG/G. Previous owner's stamp, chipped dust jacket. \$9 [719525]

Nygren, Anders. \_\_Essence of Christianity\_\_. Muhlenberg. 1961. Hardcover with dust jacket. 128pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$15 [719988]

Nygren, Anders. \_\_Essence of Christianity: Two Essays\_\_. The Epworth Press. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 128pp. Ink underlining, exlibrary, torn dust jacket. \$11 [720018]

Nygren, Anders; Philip S. Watson trans.. \_\_Meaning and Method: Prolegomena to a Scientific Philosophy of Religion and a Scientific Theology\_\_. Fortress Press. 1972. Hardcover with dust jacket. 428pp. VG/G. Chipped dust jacket. \$10 [719877]

O'Meara, Thomas F.. \_\_Thomas Aquinas, Theologian\_\_. University of Notre Dame Press. 1997. Paperback. 302pp. Good; moderate penciling, laminated wrappers, previous owner's label. \$10 [719643]

Odell-Scott, David W.. \_\_A Post-Patriarchal Christology [American Academy of Relgion Academy Series 78]\_\_. Scholars. 1992. Paperback. 262pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$12 [719799]

Owen, John; J. I. Packer intro. \_\_Sin and Temptation: The Challenge to Personal Godliness [Classics of Faith and Devotion]\_\_. Multnomah Press. 1983. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 204pp. Ex-library, very good otherwise. \$15 [719691]

Pannenberg, Wolfhart. \_\_The Church\_\_. Westminster Press. 1983. Paperback. 175pp. Very good; slight foxing. \$8 [719316]

Pannenberg, Wolfhart. \_\_The Idea of God and Human Freedom\_\_. Westminster Press. 1973. Hardcover with dust jacket. 213pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's label, chipped dust jacket. \$12 [719400]

Pannenberg, Wolfhart et al. \_\_History and Hermeneutic [Journal for Theology and the Church, volume 4]\_\_. Harper Torchbooks. 1967. Paperback. 162pp. Previous owner's stamp, half-title page damaged (large tear in the center), laminated wrappers. Otherwise good. \$8 [719384]

Pannenberg, Wolfhart; Avery Dulles, Carl E. Bratten. \_\_Spirit, Faith, and Church\_\_. Westminster Press. 1970. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 123pp. Slight ink underlining, previous owner's stamp, laminated boards. Good otherwise. \$11 [719385]

Pannenberg, Wolfhart; Rolf Rendtorff, Trutz Rendtorff, Ulrich Wilkens.

\_\_Revelation as History\_\_\_. Macmillan. 1969. Paperback. 181pp. Very good. \$15 [719317]

Pasewark, Kyle A.. \_A Theology of Power: Being Beyond Domination\_. Fortress Press. 1993. Paperback. 344pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$13 [719412]

Peacocke, A.R. ed.. \_\_The Sciences and Theology in the Twentieth Century\_\_. University of Notre Dame Press. 1981. Hardcover with dust jacket. 309pp. Shaken, chipped dust jacket. Otherwise good, free of underlining etc. \$12 [719376]

Pelikan, Jaroslav. \_\_From Luther to Kierkegaard\_\_. Concordia Publishing House. 1963. Paperback. 171pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owners' stamps. \$12 [719386]

Pelikan, Jaroslav. \_\_Historical Theology: Continuity and Change in Christian Doctrine\_\_. Corpus of New York; Westminster of Philadelphia; Hutchinson of London. 1971. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 228pp. Very good. \$12 [719278]

Pelikan, Jaroslav ed.. \_\_Twentieth Century Theology in the Making, volume I: Themes of Biblical Theology\_\_. Harper & Row. 1969. Paperback. 414pp. Volume 1 only. Slightly stained wrappers, remainder mark, else good. \$11 [719314]

Penelhum, Terence ed.. \_\_Faith [Philosophical Topics series]\_\_.

Macmillan. 1989. Paperback. 248pp. Very good; previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719399]

Peters, Ted. \_\_God- the World's Future: Systematic Theology for a Postmodern Era\_\_. Fortress Press. 1992. Paperback. 384pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$10 [719397]

Qudama, Ibn; George Makdisi trans.. \_\_Ibn Qudama's Censure of Speculative Theology. An edition and translation of Ibn Qudama's Tahrim an-nazar fi kutub ahl al-kalam, with introduction and notes; a contribution to the study of Islamic religious history\_\_. Printed for the Trustees of the 'E.J.W. Gibb Memorial' and published by Luzac and Company Ltd.. 1962. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Introduction and English translation, together with the Arabic text and notes on the Arabic text. Very good; previous owner's name. \$47 [720106]

Rahner, Karl. \_\_Biblical Homilies\_\_. Herder and Herder. 1966. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 191pp. Good. Slightly cocked spine, previous owner's stamp on upper edges. \$11 [719010]

Rahner, Karl. \_\_Everyday Faith\_\_. Herder and Herder. 1968. Hardcover with dust jacket. 191pp. VG/VG \$10 [719011]

Rahner, Karl. \_\_Spiritual Exercises\_\_. Herder and Herder. 1966. Hardcover with dust jacket. 285pp. VG/G. Previous owner's name, chipped, torn, and sunned dust jacket. \$12 [719020]

Rahner, Karl. \_\_The Church and the Sacraments [Quaestiones Disputatae 9]\_\_. Herder / Burns and Oates. 1967. Paperback. 117pp. Very good; slight foxing. \$10 [719021]

Rahner, Karl. \_\_Theological Investigations Volume VII: Further Theology of the Spiritual Life I\_\_. Darton, Longman & Todd. 1971. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 302pp. Sold as is. Ex-library, back hinge cracked. \$8 [719655]

Randall, Catharine. \_\_Philibert de l'Orme, Protestantism and Architecture: Peculiarities of Style [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, New Series 2]\_\_. Princeton Theological Seminary . 1997. Paperback. 67pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719909]

Richmond, James. \_\_Ritschl: A Reappraisal. A Study in Systematic Theology\_\_. Collins. 1978. Hardcover with dust jacket. 319pp. G/G. Slight penciling, lightly chipped and slightly stained dust jacket. \$8 [719660]

- Ritschl, Dietrich. \_\_The Logic of Theology\_\_\_. Fortress Press. 1986. Paperback. 310pp. Very good. \$9 [719665]
- Roberts, T.A.. \_\_History and Christian Apologetic\_\_. SPCK. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 178pp. Foxing, underlining, musty. \$8 [719049]
- Robinson, James M. ed.. \_\_The Beginnings of Dialectic Theology, volume 1\_\_. John Knox Press. 1968. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 380pp. Volume 1 only. Very good condition. \$37 [719958]
- Ryrie, Charles Caldwell. \_\_Neo-Orthodoxy\_\_. Moody Press. 1967.
  Paperback. 62pp. Very good. Previous owners' stamps/label, laminated wrappers. \$8 [720089]
- Salmond, Stewart D.F.. \_\_The Christian Doctrine of Immortality\_\_. T. and T. Clark. 1913. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 565pp. Good. Exlibrary, light edge-wear to boards, lower board corners bumped. \$14 [720039]
- Sangster, W.E.. \_\_The Path to Perfection\_\_. London: The Epworth Press. 1957. Hardcover with dust jacket. 211pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$12 [720080]
- Sauter, Gerhard. \_\_Eschatological Rationality: Theological Issues in Focus\_\_. Baker. 1997. Paperback. 207pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [720081]
- Sayers, Dorothy L.. \_\_Creed or Chaos? And Other Essays in Popular Theology\_\_. Methuen and Company. 1947. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 88pp. Ex-library, previous owner's name sliced away from ffep, slight markings. \$15 [719529]
- Scheffczyk, Leo. \_\_Creation and Providence\_\_. Herder / Palm Publishers.
  1970. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 253pp. Ink underlining, ex-library.
  \$10 [719710]
- Schillebeeckx, Edward. \_\_Church: The Human Story of God\_\_. Crossroad. 1990. Hardcover with dust jacket. 268pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$10 [720037]
- Schillebeeckx, Edward. \_\_God Among Us: The Gospel Proclaimed\_\_. Crossroad. 1983. Hardcover with dust jacket. 258pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$11 [720036]
- Schillebeeckx, Edward. \_\_Mary, Mother of the Redemption\_\_. Sheed and Ward. 1964. Hardcover with dust jacket. 175pp. G/VG. Ex-library. \$8 [720078]
- Schillebeeckx, Edward. \_\_Revelation and Theology [Theological Soundings, volume 1]\_\_. Sheed and Ward. 1967. Hardcover with dust jacket. 266pp. G/G. Ex-library, laminated boards. \$8 [720038]

- Schillebeeckx, Edward. \_\_The Understanding of Faith: Interpretation and Criticism\_\_. Seabury. 1974. Hardcover with dust jacket. 170pp. VG/VG. Previous owners' name/stamp. \$11 [720079]
- Schillebeeckx, Edward; Robert J. Schreiter ed.. \_\_The Schillebeeckx Reader\_\_. Crossroad. 1984. Hardcover with dust jacket. 334pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp inside front cover. \$10 [720035]
- Shaw, Joseph M.; R.W. Franklin, Harris Kaasa and Charles W. Buzicky eds.. \_\_Readings in Christian Humanism\_\_. Augsburg. 1982. Paperback. 685pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$16 [719634]
- Simpson, A.B.. \_\_The Holy Spirit: Power from on High\_\_. Christian Publications. 1994. Hardcover with dust jacket. 611pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$11 [719045]
- Singer, C. Gregg. \_A Theological Interpretation of American History. Revised edition\_. Presbyterian and Reformed. 1964. Paperback. 354pp. Very good; laminated wrappers. \$10 [719739]
- Sittler, Joseph. \_\_Essays on Nature and Grace\_\_. Fortress Press. 1972. Hardcover with dust jacket. 134pp. VG/VG. Previous owners' names \$15 [719578]
- Smith, H. Shelton. \_\_Changing Conceptions of Original Sin: A Study in American Theology Since 1750\_\_. Charles Scribner's Sons. 1955. Hardcover with dust jacket. 242pp. VG/G. Chipped dust jacket \$10 [719783]
- Smith, Wilbur M.. \_\_The Biblical Doctrine of Heaven\_\_. Moody Press. 1968. Hardcover with dust jacket. 317pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp, some dog-eared pages. \$11 [719577]
- Smith, Wolfgang. \_\_Teilhardism and the New Religion: A Thorough Analysis of the Teachings of Pierre Teilhard de Chardin\_\_. Tan Books and Publishers Inc.. 1988. Paperback. 248pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$15 [719584]
- Stevenson, Kenneth. \_\_Eucharist and Offering\_\_. Pueblo. 1986.

  Paperback. 327pp. Creased and stained wrappers, otherwise good. \$8
  [719919]
- Stewart, John W.. \_\_Mediating the Center: Charles Hodge on American Science, Language, Literature, and Politics [Studies in Reformed Theology and History, Volume 3, no. 1, Winter 1995]\_\_. Princeton Theological Seminary . 1995. Paperback. 114pp. Very good. Previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719907]
- Streeter, B.H.; A. Clutton-Brock, C.W. Emmet, J.A. Hadfield.

  \_\_Immortality: An Essay in Discovery, Co-ordinating Scientific,
  Psychical, and Biblical Research\_\_. Macmillan. 1922. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 380pp. Ink underlining, tender front hinge, laminated boards \$11 [719959]

Streeter, B.H.; A. Seth Pringle-Pattison, ; Lily Dougall, J. Arthur Hadfield, C.A. Anderson Scott, Cyril W. Emmet, A. Clutton-Brock. \_\_The Spirit: God and His Relation to Man Considered from the Standpoint of Philosophy, Psychology and Art\_\_. Macmillan and Co.. 1919. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 381pp. Ex-library, stained cover, foxing. Sound otherwise. \$9 [719050]

Suarez, Francisco. \_\_On Efficient Causality. Metaphysical Disputations 17, 18, and 19\_\_. Yale University Press. 1994. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 428pp. Good; slight penciling, previous owner's name. \$47 [719228]

Sweeney, Douglas A.. \_\_The New England Theology: From Jonathan Edwards to Edwards Amasa Park\_\_. Baker Academic. 2006. Paperback. 320pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$9 [719673]

Tavard, George H.. \_\_Holy Writ or Holy Church: The Crisis of the Protestant Reformation\_\_. Harper and Brothers. 1959. Hardcover with dust jacket. 250pp. Ink underlining, stained end papers and page edges, faded and chipped dust jacket. \$15 [719925]

Teilhard de Chardin, Pierre. \_\_Activation of Energy\_\_. Harcourt Brace Jovanovich. 1971. Hardcover with dust jacket. 416pp. Ex-library, very shaken, ffep torn away, previous owner stamps. \$8 [719609]

Teilhard de Chardin, Pierre. \_\_Christianity and Evolution\_\_. Harcourt Brace Jovanovich. 1971. Hardcover with dust jacket. 255pp. VG/G. Laminated boards, previous owner's stamps. \$14 [719608]

Teilhard de Chardin, Pierre. Hymn of the Universe. Harper and Row. 1961. Hardcover with dust jacket. 158pp. G/G. Moderate to heavy ink underlining, chipped dust jacket. From the personal library of Robert McAfee Brown. \$8 [719295]

Teilhard de Chardin, Pierre. \_\_The Appearance of Man\_\_. Harcourt Brace Jovanovich. 1956. Hardcover with dust jacket. 286pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$8 [719610]

Teilhard de Chardin, Pierre. \_\_The Divine Milieu\_\_. Harper and Row. 1965. Hardcover with dust jacket. 160pp. VG/G. Previous owner's stamp, chipped dust jacket. \$8 [719630]

Teilhard de Chardin, Pierre. \_\_Toward the Future\_\_. Harcourt Brace Jovanovich. 1975. Hardcover with dust jacket. 224pp. Musty, laminated boards, previous owner's stamp. \$14 [719607]

Temple, William. \_\_Nature, Man and God [Gifford Lectures, 1932-1933 and 1933-1934]\_\_. Macmillan and Co.. 1960. Hardcover with dust jacket. 530pp. VG/G. Previous owner's name, chipped dust jacket, small notch cut from dust jacket flap. \$12 [719588]

Terrien, Samuel. \_\_Till the Heart Sings: A Biblical Theology of Manhood and Womanhood\_\_. Eerdmans. 1985. Hardcover with dust jacket. 260pp. VG/VG. Previous owner's stamp. \$11 [719581]

Thielicke, Helmut. \_\_Death and Life\_\_. Fortress Press. 1970. Hardcover with dust jacket. 230pp. G/VG. Slightly cocked spine, previous owner's stamp. \$8 [720090]

Thielicke, Helmut. \_\_Man in God's World\_\_. Harper and Row. 1963. Hardcover with dust jacket. 223pp. VG/VG. Slightly chipped dust jacket \$8 [719582]

Thielicke, Helmut. \_\_The Evangelical Faith, Volume I: The Relation of Theology to Modern Thought Forms\_\_. Eerdmans. 1977. Hardcover with dust jacket. 420pp. Volume 1 only. VG/G. Previous owner's stamp, edgeworn dust jacket. \$15 [720063]

Thielicke, Helmut. \_\_The Evangelical Faith, Volume II: The Doctrine of God and of Christ\_\_. Eerdmans. 1977. Hardcover with dust jacket. 477pp. Volume 2 only. VG/G. Previous owner's stamp, edge-worn dust jacket. \$12 [720062]

Thielicke, Helmut. \_\_The Evangelical Faith, Volume III: The Holy Spirit, the Church, Eschatology\_\_. Smyth and Helwys. 1997. Paperback. 484pp. Volume 3 only. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$16 [720064]

Thiemann, Ronald F.. \_\_Revelation and Theology: The Gospel as Narrated Promise\_\_. University of Notre Dame. 1985. Paperback. 198pp. Slight underlining, foxed edges, previous owner's stamp, laminated wrappers. \$8 [719664]

Thompson, Dean K. and D. Cameron Murchison Eds.. \_\_Mentoring: Biblical, Theological, and Practical Perspectives\_\_. Eerdmans. 2018. Paperback. 244pp. Very good. \$11 [720094]

Tillard, J.M.R.. \_\_Flesh of the Church, Flesh of Christ. At the Source of the Ecclesiology of Communion\_\_. Liturgical Press. 2000. Paperback. 154pp. Very good. Previous owner's name and stamp. \$11 [719829]

Tillich, Paul. \_\_The Eternal Now\_\_. Charles Scribner's Sons. 1959. Hardcover with dust jacket. 185pp. G/G. Highlighting, slightly chipped dust jacket. \$9 [719297]

Tillich, Paul; James Luther Adams trans. / intro.. \_\_What is Religion?\_\_. Harper and Row. 1969. Hardcover with dust jacket. 191pp. VG/VG. Laminated boards, previous owners' name/stamp \$13 [719629]

Trueblood, David Elton. \_\_Philosophy of Religion\_\_. Baker. 1951. Hardcover with dust jacket. 324pp. VG/G. Previous owner's stamp, chipped dust jacket. \$8 [719620]

Tupper, E. Frank. \_\_The Theology of Wolfhart Pannenberg\_\_. Westminster. 1971. Hardcover with dust jacket. 322pp. Sold as is. Stained and chipped dust jacket, stained cover and page edges, previous owner's name. Otherwise sound, free of underlining etc. \$8 [719382]

Turretin, Francis; George Musgrave Giger trans.; James T. Dennison Jr. ed.. \_\_Institutes of Elenctic Theology (3 volumes)\_\_. P & R Publishing. 1992. Hardcover, no dust jacket. pp. Complete set, volume 1 through volume 3. Very good condition. Heavy item, will require additional shipping fees. 685, 724, 814 pages. \$97 [719890]

Van Buren, Paul M.. \_\_The Edges of Language: An Essay on the Logic of a Religion\_\_. Macmillan. 1972. Hardcover with dust jacket. 178pp. G/G. Ex-library. \$8 [720044]

van Leeuwen, Arend Th.. \_\_Critique of Heaven: The first series of the Gifford Lectures entitled 'Critique of Heaven and Earth'\_\_. Charles Scribner's. 1972. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 206pp. Previous owner's stamp, dust jacket partially adhered to boards, torn dust jacket. \$8 [719605]

Volf, Miroslav and Michael Welker, eds.. \_\_God's Life in Trinity\_\_. Fortress. 2006. Paperback. 262pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp, small stain on back blank. \$8 [719043]

Wainwright, Geoffrey. \_\_Eucharist and Eschatology \_\_. Oxford University Press. 1981. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 246pp. Ex-library, otherwise good. \$8 [719528]

Waldron, Samuel E.. \_A Modern Exposition of the 1689 Baptist Confession of Faith\_. Evangelical Press. 1995. Hardcover with dust jacket. 490pp. VG/VG \$37 [719893]

Wall, W.. \_\_The History of Infant Baptism. Volume I and Volume II (2 vols.)\_\_. London: Griffith, Farran, Okeden, and Welsh. 1819.
Hardcover, no dust jacket. 587pp. Complete set, volume 1 and volume 2.
Worn and sunned covers, slightly shaken, light penciling, previous owner's names/stamps, moderate foxing. 283, 304 pages. \$37 [719504]

Ward, Keith. \_\_Rational Theology and the Creativity of God\_\_. The Pilgrim Press. 1982. Hardcover, no dust jacket. 240pp. Very good; previous owner's stamp. \$16 [719015]

Ward, Keith. \_\_Religion and Creation\_\_. Oxford University Press. 1996. Paperback. 351pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp \$8 [719312]

Ward, Keith. \_\_Religion and Revelation\_\_. Oxford University Press. 1994. Paperback. 350pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp, upper page corners bent. \$8 [719313]

Ward, Keith. \_\_The Battle for the Soul: An Affirmation of Human Dignity and Value\_\_. Hodder and Stoughton. 1985. Paperback. 183pp. Very good; yellowed pages. \$8 [720045]

Whelton, Michael. \_\_Two Paths: Papal Monarch- Collegial Tradition. Rome's Claims of Papal Supremacy in the Light of Orthodox Christian Teaching\_\_. Regina Orthodox Press. 1998. Paperback. 202pp. Very good; previous owner's name and stamp. \$16 [719707]

Witham, Larry A.. \_\_Where Darwin Meets the Bible: Creationists and Evolutionists in America\_\_. Oxford University Press. 2002. Paperback. 330pp. Very good. Laminated wrappers, previous owner's stamp. \$11 [719534]

Wright, Dana R. and John D. Kuentzel eds.. \_\_Redemptive Transformation in Practical Theology\_\_. William B. Eerdmans. 2004. Paperback. 455pp. Ex-library, otherwise very good. \$27 [719689]

Yong, Amos. \_\_The Spirit of Creation: Modern Science and Divine Action in the Pentecostal-Charismatic Imagination\_\_. Eerdmans. 2011. Paperback. 237pp. Good. Ex-library, edge-worn wrappers. \$16 [719753]